
2262'~

I UNITED STATES OF AMERICA ,

2 NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

3O ____________________x
In the matter ofs :

4

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY : Docket No. 50-289
5 :

(Three Mile Island Nuclear s (RESTART)
6 Station, Unit No. 1) 4

- - - - ,- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -x
7

Conference Room, Lobby Floor
8 Harristown II Building

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania

Wednesday, August 13, 1980

Proceedings in the above-en titled matter were
11

convened at 9:05 a.m., befores
12

IVAN W. SMITH, ESQ.
13 Chairman, Atomic Safety and Licensing Board i

O
144 DR. WALTER H. JORDAN, Member

15 DR. LINDA W. LITTLE, Member
,

16 AffEARANCEE

17 E2r tho Apgliganis
18 GEORGE F. TROWERIDGE, ESO.

ERNST L. BLAKE, JR., ESQ.
19 THOMAS A. BAXTER, ESQ.

ROBERT E. ZAHLER, ESO.
20 Shaw, Pittman, Potts, and Trowbridge

1800 M Street, N. W.
21

|
Washington, D. C. 20036

22

23

) 24

2s

O
Boos Af D'3 oD

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

__ __---- --- _ '" 5"*"'^ ^?' S* "'^S"'"" " " "24 <202, ss4 234s'



-

2263

e
\ l E2r the EnglggI_E2E_ulatgII Etaffau

2 JAMES IOURTELLOTTE, ESO.
JAMES CUTCHIN, ESO.

( ') DAN SWANSON, ESQ.3

LUCY SWARTZ, ESO.
4 Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, D. C. 20555
5 E2r Integygnigt_EGEPs

6 JUDITH H. JOHNSRUD
433 Orlando Avenue

7 State College, Pennsylvania 16801
"

8 Eor Pro Se Intervgaar:

9 * MARVIN ISRAEL LEWIS
6504 Bradford Terrace

10 Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19149

11 For Intervea2r Newberrya

12 PATRICIA A. SMITH
.R. #1

13 Etters, Pennsylvania
O

14 E2r Pro Se In12EIE12I:
15 STEVEN C. SHOLLY

304 S. Market Street
16 Mechanicsburg, Pennsylvania

17 E2r Intervenor TMIA:
1;8 T. A. ADLER, ESO.

P.O. Box 1547
19 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania

20 E2I Interv2DgI_Cgmmenwgalth of Panngylvania:

21 KARIN W. CARTER, ESQ.
Departient of Environmental Resources

22 505 Executive House
P. O. Box 2357

23 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120

( 24

25

(a~1

!
'

|
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE. S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
t



_

2264-

' I E2I_IDie r ve n o r_H111 11r_ Cam m i s sign s

2 JOHN A. LEVIN, ESO.
Assistant Counsel

(]) Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission3

P. O. Box 3265
4 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120

5 For. Int 9E12E9I_12SasI:
6 DANIEL PELL, ESQ.

245 West Philadelphia Street
7 York, Pennsylvania 17404

8 For Intarven2r Aamodt
9 MARJORIE M. AAMODT

Coatesv111e, Pennsylvanis

For Interven2r Consumer Ad vogalg a

JEROME BLASKE
12 Department of Justice

Strawbarry Square, luth Floor
13 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17127

O'
1<4

15

16

17

18

| 19

l
20

21

|
22

|

| 23

( 24

25

: C:)
!

s
"*

. . ,.
***ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345;



2285

' I EapcIE21 HEE
2 MR. SMITH: Good morning, ladies and gentlemen.

O tt 1 ti e to re===e eer arene riao ceare=eace-

4 Is Mr. Kelly representing Victaulic Company

5 present?

6 MR. KELLY Yes, I am, Your Honor.

7 MR. SMITH Mr. Kelly, the board has some

8 questions about your petition and your intentions in your

9 petition, and we would like to inquire. There is table

10 space and a micrcophone over there if you would like to make

11 yourself comfortable at the table.

12 Mr. Kelly, the rules of intervention of the

13 Commission do not really anticipate a petition being filed

14 this late. Even the rules refer to good cause for late
,

15 filing, and the standards for considering a late petition do

16 not really neatly fit into your situation, and one reason is

17 that the intervention Section 2.714 envisions a multiple

18 filing procedure in which the petition is first filed

19 demonstrating a petitioner's interest in th e proceeding and

20 the e'oect of the proceeding it wishes to litigate.

21 There is no question that your petition as

22 submitted does state what you view your interest to be and

23 the aspect, but it is not clear to the board whether you

24 intend this petition to also embrace the con ten tions that

25 are required to be filed.

O
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1 MR. KELLYs Mr. Smith, I realize that our petition

2 does not consist of our contentions at this point. I do

3 recognize that the two-step filing procedure, first the

4 petition, then the contentions -- although I would state

5 that I do not know if the -- I did not see anything

6 specifically in the regulations which set a specific time

7 tab'.e as to late filings or even later filings, but I think.

8 your basic point is, since this is the last prehearing

9 conf erence -- Is that my understanding?
'

10 F2. SMIIHs That is correct, and the point has a

11 different significance, and tha t is that at this late date

12 to begin afresh a petition, an ticip at ing the more leisurely

13 pace set for th in 2.7184, that would raise questions in our

O
14 minds as to how diligent are you, to come in now without

15 even having contention, and even having those off some time

16 in the future.
17 However, I do not wish to be a party to reforming

I 18 a faulty petition.

19 MR. KELLY: Yes.

20 MR. SMITH I want to know what your view is.

21 MR. KELLY The main problem was just a matter of

22 time, and the first priority in our mind was to get our

23 petition in and to state, at least generally, the aspects

O 24 which we were going to represent, and then, recognizing that;

25 the regulations do call for a subsequent filing of the

,
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Om/ I contentions, that was our plan.

2 MR. SMITH: Did your plan have any particular

O at its to it'

4 MR. KELLY: Well, we --

5 MR.. SMITH: Could you give us a scenario of how

6 you think this might progress until you end up sitting a t

7 counsel table?
8 MR. KELLYa Well, we would have hoped -- our best

8 plan would have been for the board to g* rant our petition and

10 then set a reasonable time in which we had to file our

11 contentions, and assuming there would be no more prehearing

12 conferences after today, what we would suggest would be that

13 after our contentions are filed, 11 any parties have

O
1-4 objections, that they file them within the time limit set by

15 the board, and the board then rule on them.

16 MR. SMITH: Have you considered a scenario such as

17 this ? Your petition is filed. The rules of practice take

18 due course. Everybody has an opportunity to answer your

19 petition, including ten intervonors and perhaps some state

20 agencies, and then after that a determination is made -- I

! 21 don't know when that would be. It would be perhaps at least

22 three weeks. Add on a couple more weeks for mail delays and

23 board rulings, maybe five weeks.

( 24 After that, assuming we make a finding tha t you do

25 have an interest within the scope of the proceeding, then we

O
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C.,) I set what you might call a reasonable time for the filing of

2 contentions. Add a few more weeks. By this time the

() hearing is under way, and then the need for discovery on3

4 your contentions arises.

5 You had not thought along those lines , appa ren tly.

6 MR. KELLYs Well, we have, Your Honor, but we are

7 trying to do the best with the situation that we face.

8 Now, as I think we stated in our petition as

9 clearly as we could, we have no interest at all in delaying

10 the proceeding. In fact, if anything, our interests lie to

11 the contrary. So, I mean, all I can say is that we will do

12 our very best not to delay the matters at all.

13 In fact, the very reason we are here is to attemptO
14 to state our interests, that the hearings and the eventual

15 restart, if it should be so ordered, should not be delayed

16 any farther.

17 MR. SMITH: The aspect of the proceeding that you

18 indicate you wish to participate in is twofold. One is, you

19 wish to demonstrate that Met Ed has the management

20 qualifica tions to operate th e plan t. I am paraphrasing from
i

21 you petition. And the other is that you wish to

22 demonstrate, apparently, tha t your clients are under a
23 competitive impediment by higher rates.

( 24 MR. KELLY: That is more of our interest than
|

25 really any other aspect. The financial inte rest here under

; 1e
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o
V I 2.714A -- D, rather, is as a result of the Commission 's

2 shutdown order, Met Ed has been unable to use |MI 1 and

3 consequently has been forced to purchase power elsewhere,

4 and as a result has experienced much higher purchase' power

5 costs which have been passed on to us, and that is our

6 financial loss.
7 ;ie recognize the long-standing Commission rule as

8 status as a ratepayer or interest as a ratepayer are not

3 proper issues under the, Atomic Energy Act. I think we

10 stated very clearly we are not stating that. We are not

11 arguing whether nuclear power is cheaper or more expensive.

12 That is a proper issue under the Atmoic Energy Act.

13 go, the point about the -- about the rates goes to

O
14 our interests, not our aspects.

15 MR. SMITH: All right. So if you were admitted as

16 an intervenor, you would not undertake to introduce evidence

17 that the con tinued shutdown of TMI 1 gives you economic
r

18 problems. That would be outside the scope of the proceeding.

19 MR. KELLY: We recognize that fully.

20 MR. SMITH: Now, does your client have -- You are

21 aware, are you, that under certain circumstances where a|

22 petitioner does not demonstrate standing to intervene, the

23 board may, as a matter of discretion, admit them if they can

24 make a contribution to the evidentiary record? As a matter

25 of fact, a line of cases indicates that the board should
|

1
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I consider whether as a natter of discretion you should allow

2 it.

3 MR. KELLY: You are talking about discretionary()
4 party status and not limited appearance status. Is that

5 right?

6 MR. SMITH: That is right.,

7 MR. KELLYs In fact, perhaps I should have

8 included tha t in the petition, a specific request that in

9 the alternative, that we be given discretionary party status
.

10 by right. If I could, I would like to --

11 MR. SMITHS So the board should as a matter of

12 discretion admit petitioners of party who have not otherwise

13 demonstrated a standing. We look to a possible expertise of

O
14 the petitioner.

15 MR. KELLY: I am sorry. And the interests which

16 they represent I think also is a relevant factor, whether or

l'7 not those interests are being represented currently before

18 the board.

19 MR. SMITH: Interest in what?

20 MR. KELLY: The particular interests of the

21 potential intervenor. In addition to the expertise, I think

22 the line of cases also talks about the interest and wh e the r
23 or not that particular interest is before the board. I

() 24 think tha t is the West Valley case.

25 MR. SMITH: Yes. The problem tha' would occur to

O
V

.3;-
.

,
-
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I me is that if the interest asserted is an interest beyond

2 the scope of the proceeding, how it would apply that

O rtic=1 r =t "4 re det aot auite aoae ita ex>erti e-

4 MR. KELLY: I am sorry.

5 MB. SMITH: You don't claim that your clients have

6 expertise in utility management, do you, sir?

7 MR. KELLY: Our particular clients? No. Which is

8 not to say, of course, that we cannot obtain expert

9 witnesses, which is, of course, our intention, but our

10 particular riients are not utilities, and therefore would

11 not in their day to day business have any particular

12 expertise in utility management. I do not think that

13 precludes us from attempting to obtain expert testimony.

14 M2. SMITH: Can you explain why in more detail,

15 why you deferred filing your proposed contentions?

16 MR. KELLY: Well, I do not -- I think the premise

17 -- I am sorry, Your Honor. The- def erred con tentions ?

18 MR. SMITr!s Yes.

19 MR. KELLY 4 As opposed to being a pe ti tio n e r.

20 Primarily just a matter of priority and time. By the time

21 we were contacted, the first thing that we thought we had to

22 get done was the petition, and that was our -- all of our

23 work was put to that effort.

24 And again, based on our reading of the Regs. and

25 its two-step procedure, we thought that was proper.

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE. S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
- - - - , __ . _ . . _ _ _ ., __ _



2272~~-

(~1 1 MR. SMITHS Nothwithstandinc --N/

2 MR. KELLYa Yes. I mean, given the whole overview

{} 3 of the timeliness problem.

4 MR. SMITHS That suggests to me that perhaps you

5 could have filed contentions. You have come up with two

6 reasons which are not really smoothly interconnected. One

7 is, you were in a hurry, and two, you did not have to

8 anyway. Both really cannot apply. Do you have -- Does your

9 client today have contentions in mind?

10 2. KELLYs They certainly have contentions in

11 mind, and I think we have stated them to some degree of

12 specificity in Paragraph 13 when we stated our aspects, but

13 as far as particular detailed contentions, no.

O
14 MR. SMITH: Your Paragraph 13 parallels the

15 contention you would have in mind?

16 MR. KELLY Yes. The latter two paragraphs.

I'7 MR. SMITH: Okay, Mr. Kelly.

18 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)

19 MR. SMITHS We inquire into these areas so the

20 board would have before it a full record of all the

21 circumstances, so we could rule on the pe tition.

22 Does any other party wish to add to the

23 information base that the board will need to rule upon the

24 petitions?

25 MR. SHOLLY: M r. Chairman , is it your intent to

O
-

.
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/~}\- 1 rule on the bench today?

2 MR. SMITHS No, I don't think we can. I think we

(]} have to give the parties an opportunity to respond to it.3

4 MR. SHOLLYs You may be assured that we will -- I

5 will. I speak for myself.

6 MR. SMITH: Yes, and that was on our informal

7 agenda, to point out that we do have a rather unusual

8 situation within my experience. For the first time,

9 intervenors will be responding to a petition to intervene,

10 perhaps opposing it, and I just wanted to make it clear that

11 th at is indeed anticipated by the Commission 's rules, and

12 that we cannot, I believe, fairly rule upon the petition

13 until all parties have had an opportunity to address it.
O

14 MS. JOHNSRUDs M r. Chairman , will this piece of

15 paper be the only naterial available to intervenors and

16 other parties to respond to with respect to this request?

17 MB. SMITHS That was the purpose of the board's

18 questions of Mr. Kelly this morning, to flesh out the

19 circumstance er,A 9've as much information as possible for

20 the parties to address and for the board to rule upon.

21 MS. JOHNSRUDs And it will be therefore on the

22 basis of today's discussion and this document handed to us.

23 All parties will have an opportunity to respond?,

) 24 MR. SMITH: Yes.s

25 MR. PELL Mr. Chairman, I would point out to the

r
N_s

'
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() I board tha t Paragraphs 10 and 11 of the petition to intervene

2 set forth fsctual allegations which I would submit requ_ue

3(} some kind of evidentiary determination by the board.

4 MR. SMITH: You mean interest?

5 3R. PELL: Yes.

6 MR. SMITH: You have raised an interesting point.

7 The board 's -- presiding officers do have the authority to

8 make evidentiary inquiries into the truth of the statements

9 advanced as to standing, as to timeliness. However, the

10 normal practice - as a matter of fact, it is a ra ther

11 unusual practice to not accept statements as in the case of

12 ANGRY, for example, the statements of petitioners unless

13 there is a reason -- a good reason to object to it, but we

O
14 have in every instance here, we have accepted at face value

15 the allegations in the petition as to standing and interest.

! '6 But you are correct. The board could, if there

17 was a particular reason for it, require an evidentiary

18 showing of standing and interest and aspect, I suppose.

19 A n y thing further?

20 MR. KELLY: Mr. Chairman, may I add one final

21 comment?

| 22 With reference to your August 9 order, among tite

23 two concerns stated on Page 5 that we are most interesting

24 in addressing would be Concerns 2 and 3, management'

25 capabilities and technical resources of Met Ed and the

.

'IN',
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(q/ 1 potential effect of the operations to decontaninate Unit 2

2 on Unit 1.

O ' ^= =t t * 1a the ^====t 9 co==1==1oa reer tao e
'4 would be the two we would be focusing on.

5 In terms of the short-term requirements, it would

6 be Numbers 6 and 7. So that will provide you with some

7 assistance. And the only other thing I would say would ce

8 that we think when you balance all the five criteria for--

9 a la te filing under 2.714A, we think when all the factors

19 are added up, particularly the fact that this -- tha t th e

11 inter.est which we would espouse is not to my knowledge

12 presently represented before the board, we think that this

13 argues in f avor of granting our unfortunately belated

14 petition.

15 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)

10 MR. SMITH: There was an additional question, Mr.

17 Pell ?

18 MR. PELL: Am I correct that the board does not

l 19 vant to hear argument at this point on this petition to

20 intervene?
21 MR. SMITH: No, the only thing we have invited'is

22 specific factual inquiries so that the record might be

23 complete, so that we can proceed with ruling on interests

24 when we receive the response of the parties.

25 So, unless you have an inquiry which will produce

I

l
-
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I additional facts, we do not want arguments now.

2 Dr. Johnsrud?

3 MS. JOHNSEUDs Could you give us an indication of,

4 the timing on this?

5 ER. SMITH: Well, the --.

6 MS. JOHNSRUDs Shall I just check 10 CFR myself?

7 MR. SMITH It is not covered in 2.714 As a
*

8 matter of fact, the rule does not really adequately cover --

9 it is ten days for answer to petition for leave to

10 intervene, but there is no rule for answering contentions,,

11 and that is usually what has to be provided by the board.

12 MR. SHOLLY Mr. Chairman, it is 15 days for the

13 staff.

14 MR. SMITH: Ten days and 15, right, and of course

15 that was filed and made available yesterday, and five days

16 it is not mail service. It is ten days absolute.--

17 However, let's make it ten days -- ten days beg ning

18 tomorrow, because functionally speaking, the first

19 opportunity the parties will have had to address their

20 attention to it will be tomorrow. So, ten days frem

21 tomorrow will be the time, which I think probably lands you

22 on a weekend, doesn't it?

23 MR. 2 LAKE: The next Monday -- the following

24 Monday.

25 MR. SMITH: The following Monday, for mailing of

,

l

..[
'
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I responses to the petition. And then if the board should'

i

2 find that the petition should be -- that the petition

O a =a tr te tae 1atere=t eaa oect ceau1=e e=ts of tae

4 rule, then we would have to set a time for the filing of

5 contentions and another time for responding to the

6 contentions and other relief. *

7 Okay. Is there anything further you have, Mr.

8 g 11y?

9 MR. KELLY No, Mr. Chairman.

10 MR. SMITH: All right, I appreciate your -- making

Il yourself available for these questions.

12 MR. KELLYa I appreciate the opportunity.

13 MR. SMITH: You are welcome to remain, and since

14 there will be no other opportunity, you are welcome to

15 remain and seek leave to participate in the balance of the

16 proceeding if you think it might be -- prejudice your

17 position not to at this time.

18 However, I am sure you understand tha t this leave

19 by no means suggests that you Isave any status other than a

20 petitioner, and that you may very well find yourself out in

21 the spectators' section of the hearing room.

22 MR. KELLYa Certainly.

23 MS. JOHNSRUDs M r. Chairman, one last question, on

24 behalf of USC and PANE, who are not represented here today.

25 How will this information be presented to them?

!n,o
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7~
's * MR. SMITH: Who?

2' MS. JOHNSRUDs USC and PANE.

(} 3 vR. SMITH: Didn't they receive it yesterday?

4 MS. JOHNSRUDs None of us received it until just

5 now, this morning.

6 MR. SMITH: Okay. All right.

7 MS. JOHNSRUDs And CEA as well, of course.

8 MR. SMITH: The petition was for the first time

9 handed to the people today?

10 MS. JOHNSRUDs Yes.

11 MR. SMITH: All right. The petition then will

12 .have to be deemed a mailed petition, as f ar as intervenors

13 are concerned, which will bring the -- we will have to get

O
144 it to them. I suggest, Mr. Kelly, that the first order of

15 business is that you serve a petition with a certificate of

16 service upon the intervenors, all the parties to this

17 proceeding. If you don 't have a service list, we vill

18 provide one for you.

19 Then, that will be the date of the computation of

20 the time for responding to the petition, and that then , of

21 course, will be ten plus five days, so our other rule -- our

22 other ruling is vacated.

23 MR. KELLY I think everybody does have a copy,

() 24 and we complied yesterday with supplying you with 25 copies.

25 MR. SMITH: Let me disabuse you of that.

/^T
V

'

.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON D.C. 20024 (202)554-2345
. - . _ .-. . . - .,. . -. -_. - . - - - . . - , --



1 MR. KELLY: All right.

2 MR. SMITH: We do not accept service for the

() 3 Commission. That is the Office of the Secretary. We do not

4 have the facilities. It is not just a question of, you

5 know, blindly adhering to a rule. We simply do not have the

6 f acilities to disseminate the pa pers. You know, we cannot

7 rush back and mail them and make sure everybody receives

8 copies and that they get in the docket.

9 I assumed that when you provided us copies and

10 they were passed out, it was for the purpose of actually

11 placing into the hands manual service of the parties, but I

12 quess that was not realized, that was not accomplished.

13 ER. KELLY My only concern was, the more days-s

U
.14 that do pass may impact upon the board's decision.

15 ER. SMITH: That is exactly right. That is

16 exactly right, and that is why -- and another thing, too.
,

17 The prehearing conference was noticed for two days, and I

18 guess you had some right to assume that you could have
,

19 served parties for two days, but as it turned out, they are

20 not here, and I don't know practically speaking what else to

| 21 do.
|

22 You have raised novel matters in your petition.

23 Your participation or non-participation is a matter of

)
| 24 direct interest to the otner intervenors, and they do not
.

25 have a full opportunity to address it.

O
(_/I

! -
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() 1 MR. KELLYs Would it be possible to serve parties

2 who are here today by hand delivery and mail it to the other

3{) parties who are not?

4 MR. SMITH: That would be regarded as a courtesy,
'

5 but it vould be complicated for the board to say, well, we

6 have one response time for the parties that have it and one

7 response time for those who don't. We have plenty of little

8 fires to put out. I need not s'ay any more.
9 As a matter of courtesy, I certainly recommend*

10 that you do whatever you can do to move things along, to get
11 papers going, because we will be looking at that.

12 MR. KELLYs Okay. Yes, sir.

13 MR. SMITH: If we can be helpful, we will, in the

O 14 matter of saving time.

15 MR. KELLY: I would like to thank the Chairman and

16 the board for its consideration of our petition.

17 MR. SMITH: You are very welcome.

18 Mr. Sholly, I believe we are ready for --

19 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman?

20 MR. SMIIH Mr. Trowbridge?

21 MR. TROWBRIDGE: We have reports on two items we

22 were asked to report on, one by me and one by Mr. Blake.
23 Mine is very short, Mr. Chairman. We will accept

() 24 the specification of UCS Contentions 9 and 10, and we will

25 have no request for any special alteration of the testimony
.

t_/

g.. * g ,
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g
b I schedule.

2 MB. SMITH: Okay, th a t is fine.

(] 3 Mr. Blake?

4 MR. BLAKEs Mr. Smith, yesterday TMIA raised with

5 us an additional discovery request seeking some maintenance

6 tapes, additional information on work requests. I was

7 unable to state whether or not we could provide it or in

8 what form we.could provide it.

9 The board then asked that I provide today a

10 computer man who could speak to what it is we have available

11 so that we can assist TMIA in couching their request so that

12 ve would in fact be able to provide it.

13 We did better than that. We provided computer

O
14 people from the licensee last night together with computer

15 people from TMIA who were available, and there people talked.

16 What we have learned was that there is a problem

17 with proprietary.information. If we provide raw data alone,

18 evidently the raw data is placed in a sequence on computer

19 discs in a fashion, according to a system called Total -- a

20 progran called Total, which is proprietary, and you need to

21 be a licensee to make use cf it.

22 So that was not of help to then with regard to the

23 tape, and actually with a physical tape that would not have

24 served their purposes, because they do not have a computer

25 to take advantage of it, and it was not clear whether or not

(D%)
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1 they could progrs1t the information that they were getting in

2 order to display it the way they wanted.

3 As a result, they said, here, if we had that

4 information, is what we want, and this is what we would do

5 with it. They gave us two specific requests for outputs of

6 the information. In a minute I will go through those. And

7 they asked whether or not we could provide this for them

8 based on the information that we have.

9 It is my understanding, Mr. Chairman, that one of

10 these is a fairly simple proposition. The information that

11 we have on work requests and on maintenance data is inserted

12 and is able to be pulled out of the computer in a format so

13 that we can make use of it for our reports, but in order to

14 get it out in a different format, you either have to write a

15 different program or in some way instruct the computer to

16 bring it in a way which it is not otherwise programmed to do.

17 One of these is very simple, an adjustment on the

18 existing programs.. The second is not so simple, and in my
|

19 view I don't know whether the licensee is obligated to

20
|

perform this computer work, but in any event, I will not

21 raise that with the board.

22 In order to get the information which they have

23 specifically requested and which I understand the board

24 vants us to provide them, we will undertake to do that,

25 additional programming work which is necessary and provide

P.'i.
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/ I them the following information.

2 First, we will produce the corrective maintenance

(} 3 component history report, extracting all corrective

4 maintenance job tickets where the difference between the

5 request date and the completion date exceeds one year. That

6 is the basic criterion that we have -- which does not exist
7 in our programming at this point in time, but which is

8 important to TMIA.

9 We vill display this and produce it not on a tape

10 but in a computer runout in the following sequence. First,

11 orde ring them by p rio ri ty , that is, the priority system

12 which we employ in our work request. Second, within the

13 priorities by component alphabetically, and third, within
O

14 the components by job ticket number.

15 As a second printout, we will instruct the

! 16 computer first to produce those corrective maintenance

l'7 component history reports, extracting all job tickets

18 completed during outage periods. These datet for the outage

19 periods are to be provided by TMIA, and I am told by Mr.
j

20 Bone tti they will be able to provide those to us this

21 morning, so it will not delay us in getting this inf ormation

| 22 tog e the r .

|

| 23 Again, we will produce the information in a format

) 24 according to their request, which is, first by priority, and

25 then by components, and finally within the components by job

O

1
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f
\s 1 tickets.

2 It is my understanding tha t tha t is explicitly th e

(]) 3 request which they wanted -- those are the two pieces of

4 information they want us to produce. It is my expectation,

5 Mr. Chairman, that we will be able to produce these by next

6 week. I don 't know what day next week, but we will'be able

7 to provide it to them and make it available in the Discovery

8 Reading Room, as we have all documents.

9 And in this case, T would like to just provide it

10 straight to them rather than just putting it in the

11 Discovery Reading Room, because they are going to make use

12 of it. I will do that by some time next week.

13 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)

O
14 MR. SMITH Sir, would you describe again that

15 second major' category?

16 MR. BLAKE: Oksy, the second one was, first -- the

17 first criterion -- the oniv criterion is all the job tickets

18 which were completed during a period of outage, and what

19 those periods are, they are by and large the refueling

20 periods for Unit 1 to date. This is Unit 1 material. Those
|

21 specific dates TMIA will agree on today, and they will

22 provide them to me this morning some time, but that is the
|

23 basic criteria.'

( 24 The first one was 12-month intervals. The second

25 one was, completed during a period of outage.

)

'
: .: : ~
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O\l 1 MR. SMITH: That is the one that --

2 MR. BLAKEs Otherwise, it is all just the priority

(} 3 of how the computer prints it out and the displays.

4 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)

5 MR. SMITH: Do you have a comment, sir?

6 ?R. B3NETTIs I will have the dates this morning.

7 Possibly, if it is all right, I will put them on the record,

8 aswell as give them to Mr. Blake so everyone is clear on the

9 exact date that we were requesting for the second request.

10 MR. SMITHS And this satisfies your req 4trements?

11 MR. BONETTIs Yes.

12 MR. SMITH: Mr. Widoff -- You are Hr. Widoff?

13 MR. BONETTI: No, my name is Dennis Bonetti. Mr.

I4 Adler will be here shortly.

15 MR. SMITH: Ihen I regard this as being a matter

16 tha the board can wipe off its docket. You are satisfied,

17 assuming that everything goes as you understand it to be?

18 MR. BONETTI: Yes.
i

19
|

MR. SMITH: Okay. Anything further?

20 MR. BLAKE: No.

| 21 MR. SMITH: Mr. Sholly, are you ready?
'

22 I propose that we take up Mr . Sholly 's filing --

23 reconsideration of contentions of June 5, 1980, in sequence,

) 24 but before we do that, I would like to clarify again, Mr.

| 25 Sholly, what you intended. You followed this up, and I do

~)

I

|
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) I not have your filing really before me, but you followed this

2 filing up with a warning to the board that this was thrown

3 out for consideration purposes by the other parties, and(}
4 would not be final until something else happens, and we have

5 never been quite sure what is to happen before this document

6 is to become effective.

7 MR. SHOLLY Mr. Chairman , in my mind , all that

8 remains is for me to hear from the staff, and I was hoping

9 to discuss it with the staff today. I understand indirectly

10 through Mr. Blake, at least with respect to the mangement

11 contention, there was no major probelms, and I hope there

12 will not be major problems with any of the others. There

13 will be some minor adjustments in wording on the management

O
1-4 contention, which is Contention 14, based on discussions

15 between Mr. Blake and myself.

16 I don't know that it will affect the -- well, I

1'7 don't believe it will affect the substance of the contention

18 at all. It will simply make it more clear what it means,
|

| 19 and with regards to the proposed Contention SC, there are a

20 few proposed changes in wording also.

21 MR. SMITH: Let's take up your filing sequence as

22 it begins.

23 MR. SHOLLY: Very well.

O( / 24 MR. SMITH: Your offer to withdraw, or you

25 withdrawal is final then? I mean, this is of the

,.3'
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1 contentions named there?

2 MR. SHOLLY: Yes, sir.

() 3 MR. S MITH. : It occurred to me that there were

4 intervening events that migh t af fect that. One of them, I

5 believe I read that you were going to withdraw because UCS

6 was going to litigate it, but then UCS followed up by

7 withdrawing the same contention. That is 8. Five is

8 summary disposition. Let's see. Are there any that fall in

9 th a t ~ category? UCS?

10 DR. JORDAN: I believe Contention 2, which he

11 vishes to withdraw, does claim that this is also covered by

12 UCS 5 and 6, but Contention 6 of UCS has been withdrawn.

13 MR. SMITH: And 5 of UCS seems to be summarily

14 disposed of. Is that -- I am sure you are aware of your own

15 po si tio n . I just want to make sure that we ha'te not leaped

16 over something.

17 MR. SMITH: I don't frankly believe I am in any

18 position in terms of discovery and the amount of pursuit

19 that I put into this particular contention to do justice to

20 it. It would be somewhat misleading to suggest to you that

21 now somehow I can undertake to catch up on it because I do

22 not have that intention. They are contentions which are

23 more directly to my intertest that I am pursuing actively,

() 24 and that is my stand. I do not intend to pursue that, and

25 don't see any reason why the staff or the utilities should

!
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m)(_ 1 have to do the work necessary when I am not going to address

2 it.

3 MR. SMITH: We by no means suggest that you(])
4 should. We just want to make sure. Contention 7 is a small

5 break analysis.

6 DR. JORDANS That also refers to UCS Contention 8,

7 and with respect to Contention 6 and Contention 8, we will

8 have more discussions later this morning. UCS Contentions 6

9 and 8. -

10 MR. SHOLLY: I understand the status.

11 MR. SMITH: Contention 10 is NEPA and separation

12 issues, withdrawn -- Contention 10 does not exist. Twelve

13 is psychological stress. Okay, does staff have any comments

O
14 on any of these withdrawals that you wish to make?

15 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: We have no objection.

16 MR. SMITHS Mr. Trowbridge, do you object to any

17 of these?
18 MR. TROWBRIDGEs We have no objection to any

19 withdrawals.:

20 (General laughter.)

21 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)

22 MR. SMITH: All right, the board approves the(
!
'

23 withdrawal of ."r. Sholly's Contentions 2, 7, 10, and 12,

() 24 with the caveat that this does not affect our earlier

25 determination that UCS Contention 8 has been preserved by

O
3

,

i
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( )'\- I the board, and 6. Six, yes. Six, 8 -- right, and 6. |
|

2 Which reminds me, because of the press of

() 3 yesterday's business, we may have cut you short, Mr.

4 Trowbridge, on the board's ruling adopting portions of those

5 contentions. If we did, I wanted to come back to you, and

6 -- even though UCS is not here.

7 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I am not quite clear what you are

8 referring to, Mr. Chairman. Are you referring to --

9 MR. SMITH: UCS had a letter in or paper, a

10 reconsideration paper saying tha t UCS withdraws Contentions

11 6, 8, and 12, and late yesterday afternoon, when we got to

12 that item of business, Dr. Jordan rather summarily indicated

13 that we approved the withdrawal of those contentions.r~s
(_)

14 However, we adopt UCS's recommendation that the board keep

15 alive the issues raised by those contentions, and Dr. Jordan

16 said, well, we are going to do that with 6 and 8, and a part

17 of 12, which was later identified to be instrumen tation , and

18 we would defer for consideration the motion that we hire our
,

19 own expert on 10.

20 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, I did not realize

21 that that was a ruling yesterday. I thought this was Dr.

22 Jordan alerting UCS, because they were not going +o be here,.

23 as to what the board would be saying this morning. I might

24 have some comment.'

25 MR. SMITH: That is true. We also did say this

O
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( l would come up again under the board questions.
|

2 MR. TE0WBRIDGE: Right.

("T 3 MR. SMITHS Right. Now we move on to Mr. Sholly's<

V
4 Contention 1, in which the contention is said to be modified

5 or f urther- specified. This was, going by memory, entirely

6 voluntary modification or specification of Mr. Sholly, not
'

7 as a result of any board order. Am I correct there?

8 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, that is correct.

9 The board deferred -- since Mr. Sholly had moved on his own

10 initiative, and since we were talking with Mr. Sholly --

11 maybe I can simplify the particulars. If Mr. Sholly files

12 what we expect to see on the basis of the conversations we

13 have, we will have no problem with further specificity or

14 with the revisions in the contention.
15 MR. SMITH: What is there for the board to do?

16 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, as far as I was

17 concerned, I was surprised the whole thing was brought up,

18 with the exception of the thing you pointed to at the

19 outset, that they had not been finalized. I specified some

20 of these contentions because I felt I was in a position to,

21 especially in regard to containment isolation.

22 Some had already been addressed, and there was not
.

23 much point in litigating them.

() 24 MR. SMITH: The point of raising it now is, if you

| 25 unilaterally on your own decide to narrow or specify a

o
V

.

|
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1 contention so that it is even more litigable than it was in

2 its original form, no one can be heard to complain.

() However, they should be given an opportunity to address3

4 whether in f act it is a narrowing or, as I suspect in some

5 contentions I have read, the specification modification
.

6 raises new issues or broadens the contention.
7 This is our purpose now, to make a record of what

8 your position is on it within that context.
!

9 MR. TROWBRIDGE: And I could only give you a

10 position which anticipates what it is we are going to see.

11 MR. SMITH: You do not object to this

12 specifica tion ?

13 MR. TROWBRIDGE: No. I am sorry, Mr. Chairman. I

O
1-4 do not have this document before me, and I am going by

15 memory as to the entire --

16 MR. SMIIH Well, he says -- he says that most of

17 the issues have been --
18 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, might it be

19 profitable when the next break comes for me to take a look

20 -- M r. Sholly , do you happen to have a copy of your draft

21 reconsideration or some --

22 MR. SMITH: We can share.

23 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I will refresh my recollection,

) 24 Mr. Chairman, and I will answer your questions.

25 MR. SMITH: Okay. The board each has one, and we

|

t

|
i
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() I will share, as soon as we see if it is a clean version.

2 (Pause.)

3 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Swanson has just handed me a{)
4 copy. It is the board's choice whether it wants to take

5 time out now while I look at it.

6 MR. SMITH: This would be a good time for a

7 break. I think the schedule can be a little bit more

8 relaxed tod a y . I have been wrong about that before, though.

9 (General laughter.)

10 MR. IROWBRIDGEs M r. Chairman, let me say, I will

11 have a few -- I don't think there will be time consuming

12 items, but I would have a few items that I would wish to

13 bring up.

O 14 MR. SMITH: Will ten minutes be sufficient?

15 NR. TROWBRIDGE: Yes.

16 MR. SMITHS Let's take a ten-minute break.

I'7 (Whereupon, a brief recess was taken. )

18 MR. IROWBRIDGEs Mr. Chairman --

19 MR. SMITHS Are you up to date, Mr. Reporter? Are

20 you ready? Sorry.

21 MR. TROWBRIDGE: There has now been identification

22 of TMIA of the outage schedules, and let's finish that item

23 with Mr. Blake.

() 24 MR. SMITH: All right.

25 MR. BLAKEs If I can just amplify so that the

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202)554-2345
- - . - _ . . . . . , - ,_ - - , - . , . . - - . - -



2293-

) I record is complete on what the nature of the request is,

2 because it is not going to be the subject of a written
/~ 3b} request. Mr. Ponetti has supplied me with those outage

+

4 periods of which the second computer output would apply.

5 The first is a scheduled outage for a period of 601 hours

6 which began on 11/5/76. The second outage, scheduled

7j outage, is 319 hours in March, 719 hcurs in April, and 362
*

8 hours in May, which began on March 18, 1977.

9 The third is an outage of 261 hours which began on

10 September 16, 1977. The fourth, an outage of 336 hours in

11 March; 719 hours in April; and 31 hours in May, which began

12 on March 18, 1978, and the final outage, an outage which
13_g began on February 17, 1979, and lasted for 281 aours in

J
14 February and 794 hours in March, the final one to be

15 complated as of the time of the accident when Unit 1
s

16 otherwise would have come back on line.
17 I should also add, Mr. Chairman, that the block of

18 information that we are asking the computer to look at ir
,

19 the same block of information which resulted in the computer

T summcry which we previously provided, and which tpey had to
21 go through by hand, and that what we would really expect out

22 of the first computer dump, the one which we will use as the

23 discriminator for a greater than 12-month period of time, is

() 24 the same or close to the 1,100 items which they had

| 25 identified by hand but in a more convenient format. That is

b|\s

|
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|

() 1 really all I have to add.
I

2 MR. SMITH: Mr. Bonetti?

3 MR. BONETTIs That is a correct representation of
)

4 what we-talked about.

5 HR. SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge?

6 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I propose to address item by item

7 the tentative reconsideration of contentions by Mr. Sholly.

8 My memory did not serve me well in one respect. I had not

9 recalled there were quite as many indications in here, that

10 there may be revisions, further revisions. I have no reason

11 to be alarmed by them, or anything that characterizes the

12 revisions. I do have to say tha t we have not seen the final

13 product.

O 14 We have already gone over the withdrawn

15 contentions, and so I will start with Contention 1, in which
!

16 -- for which Mr. Sholly has filed a draf t proposal for

17 revision of Contention Number 1.
18 If filed in that form, we will have no problem

19 with it.

20 MR. SMITH: Let's take it up contention by

21 contention, and have Mr. Tourttello tte address the

22 contentions as they come up.

23 MR. TROWBRIDGE: In the order in which they appear

() 24 in Mr. Sholly's --

25 MR. SMITH: I think that would be better.
1

!(E)-
|

:, A y
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
.- - - --. . . . , _, . . . _ - - . - , _ - - , _ . - - , -. , . - ...., - ,



2295..

(3 I MR. TEGWBRIDGE: Eight.(_/

2 MR. SMITH: Mr. Tourtellotte, or whoever.

3 (Pause.)(])
4 MR. TOURTELLOTTE. Mr. Chairman, I suppose we can

5 go through one at a time, but actually the staff has no

6 objection to any of them.

7 MR. SMITH: Oh, okay. Fine.

8 MR. TR O W P'.x IDG E : Let me continue then, Mr.

9 Chairman.
10 Next, as to Contention 5, radiation monitoring, a

11 draf t proposal f or Contention 5 is attached, and we have no

12 objection to that draft. Contention'6, design

13 considerations and additional requirements, again, a revised

1-4 version. It does not say " Draft" and I am not quite clear

i 15 whether it is intended to be a draf t or not. A revised
|

| 16 version of Contention Number 6 is attached to Shelly's
!

17 filing. We have no objection to the revised version of

18 Contention 6.
19 MR. SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge, all of these draf t

20 contentions fall within the major heading of draft revised

21 contentions, so they are all offered as draf ts.

22 MR. TROWBRIDGEs All right. All right. We have

23 no objection to the draft, if it is filed in the form of the

24 draft we have seen.
25 On emergency planning, Contention Number 8, Mr.

OV
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1 Zahler has had some conversation with Mr. Sholly, and we do

2 indicate that as revised, there is at least one respect in

O aica e **1=* ta1= a = hee = e= e=1 =ce=e=" retaer th =

4 simply a restatement of the contention.

5 Those conversations between Mr. Zahler and Mr.

6 Sholly have not been completed. In line with the treatment

7 of other entergency planning items, we would hope this one

8 could be deferred, as is the case of all other intervenors,

9 until the September 8th filing. Hopefully, we will have

10 reached agreement with Mr. Sholly by that time. If not, we

11 vill respond.

12 Do I speak correctly, Mr. Shelly, as to our

13 '

q present --

V
14 MR. SHOLLY: Yes, sir. That is correct. That,

15 will be fine with me.

16 MR. SMITH: Let's see. ANGRY is consolidated with

17 8C of this. Does ANGRY support th e revised draf t? Are you

18 a party to this, Mr. Pell?

19 MR. PELL: Yes. That is correct.

20 MR. SHOLLY: There was an additional -- an

21 additional filing from ANGRY that I believe Mr. Rovers put

. 22 in some time in the last couple of weeks which added, I

l 23 believe, one or two points to this.

24 MR. PELL: That is --
|

25 MR. SMITH: That was a request for reconsideratica?

|o
|
| :: ::, ~

. .
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() 1 MR. SHOLLY: No, this came somewhat later.'-

2 MB. SMITH: Okay. Right. DLfferent.

() 3 MR. Sh0LLY I imagine it will be addressed in the

4 revised emergency planning contentions.
o

5 MR. SMITH: Okay.

6 ER. TROWBRIDGE: Contention Number 9. Mr. Sholly

7 says, subject to a possible revision, he is satisfied with

8 the wording of the contention as it is submitted, and so are

9*
we.

10 MR. SMITH: Where do you get 9?

11 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Contention 9, Page 5 of Mr.

12 Sholly's --

13 MR. SMITH: Okay.

14 MR. TROWBRIDGE: -- memorandum.

15 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, this one had been
,

16 deferred pending consideration of the licensee's emergency

|
17 plan, I think probably way back when -- when we got the

|
.

18 first draf t of it, and I don 't know how I missed referring

19 to it at that point. I have not seen anything in either the
i

20 first revisad emergency plan or the newly filed emergency

| 21 plan that would cause me to change the wording of, Contention
!

22 9. It had been deferred, and to the best of my knowledge it

23 has not been acted upon with finality by the board, and I

24 simply wanted to alert you to that, that I did not have any
.

| 3 changes to make'to it, and request that you rule on it at
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.

\. I some point.

2 I regret that I did not bring this to your

(} 3 attention earlier.

4 MR. SMITH: Okay. Our ruling was in our first

5 preheari.ag conf erence order --

6 MR. SHOLLY: I believe so, sir.

7 MR. SMITHS that we would defer ruling until--

8 the parties submitted revised emergeacy plans -- until the

9 parties -- we had a separate reconsidera tion on emergency

10 planning contentions which the parties were required to

11 address the revised plans and determine whether the

12 contention was still valid or was it satisfied, and it is

13 your position now --

14 MR. SHOLLY I believe that one slipped through

15 the cracks somewhere.

16 MR. SMITH: So it is your position now that the

17 revised emergency plans do not satisfy the contention and it

18 should survive in its present form?

19 MR..SHOLLY: Yes, sir.

20 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)

21 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman?

22 MB. SMITH 4 Mr. Sholly, I have a note'here in my

23 contention notebook that you had later revised this

24 co n t en tio n , but I have no reference to any document which

25 would support that.

O

' .$ :.
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rg' 1 MR. SHOLLY: To the best of my knowledge, I did

2 not revise it.

() 3 MR. SMITH: Okay. Do you have sny comments, Mr.

4 Zahler? ,

5 MR. ZAHLES: Mr. Smith, I think Mr. Sholly is

6 correct. At no point do I know that he has revised his

7 contention. While we obviously disagree on the facts, the

8 contention is no objectionable, and I think it has slipped

9 through the cracks in terms of getting formal approval as a

10 contention in this proceeding.

11 MR. SMITH: You have no objections to --

12 MR. ZAHLER: To accepting the contention.

13 MR. SMITH: Right.

14 MR. ZAHLER: That is correct.

15 MR. SMITH: All right.

16 (Whereupon, the boa'rd conferred.)

17 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, I realize it is in

18 somewhat of an unusual status, because it was somewhat

19 incumbent upon me to revise it and I did not, and it just

| 20 seems to have slipped through the cracks until I made this
1

21 filing. I simply wanted to bring it to your attention so I

| 22 could find out what the status of it is.

23 MR. SMITH That is right. The board is going to

"

24 accept it.

25 MR. SHOLLY4 Fine.|
|
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( l MR. SMITHS We should have ruled on each one of
2 these things as we went along. We didn't, so we thought we

3 would have a blanket ruling. at the end of the consideration,
(};

4 but we are going to accept the contention as it is filed,

5 and -- as it was originally filed on Page 31 and 32 of your

6 contention file. i

7 Okay. Mr. Trowbridge?

8 MR. TROWBRIDGE: The next item was Contention 11,

9 hydrogen control. Mr. Sholly, as the memorandum indicates,

10 this is to be the subject of a separate filing, as we

11 discussed the matter yesterday.

12 Contention 14, management issues. Mr. Blake has

13 had some discussions with Mr. Sholly as to rewording of the

O
14 revised draf t attached to the filing. It is my

15 understanding that the same rewordings have been discussed

16 with Mr. Swanson, staff counsel, and it is my further

17 understanding that if filed -- we can sa y -- I will let Mr.

18 Swanson speak for himself, but we could say that if filed

19 with the revisions that we have talked about with Mr.

20 Sholly, we would have no objection to Contention 14.

21 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, if it will assist the

22 board, I can point out the changes which I think are rather

23 minor.

() 24 MR. SMITH: If we could clean it up today, it

25 would be a good idea.

vn
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tO 1 MR. SHOLLY: The very first sentence --s/

2 MR. SMITH: Excuse me. Mr. Swanson, do you want a

() 3 moment here?

4 MR. SWANSON: That correctly states the staff
a

5 position.

6 MR. SMITH: All right.

7 MR. SWANSON: We would accept the contention as
.

8 revised.

9 MR. SMITH: All right.

10 MR. SHOLLY: As it would be revised, the first

11 sentence would end with the word " sufficient." " Licensee's

12 management capability in terms of organization staffing and

13 technical ca pabilities is no t sufficient. " I would put a,

O
14 period there and delete the remainder of that sentence.

15 I would change the next sentence by saying,

16 "specifically the f ollowing deficiencies," a nd eliminating

17 the first part of the sentence.

18 MR. SMITH: Okay.

i 19 MR. SHOLLY: That was the substance of the changes
!

| 20 we discussed.
l
! 21 MR. SMITH: So with those changer, there are no

22 objections.

23 MR. TE0WBRIDGE: That is correct.

() 24 MR. SMITH: The board intends to issue prior to

'S hearing a document containing the final version of all

i
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n\_/ 1 contentions, and will issue an order which says, for

2 example, as we did for Mr. Adler, requiring parties to

(J")
3 resubmit contentions which have been altered since the last

4 time they were submitted.

5 However, don't bother with this one, because the

6 change is so easy I will just take care of it and save the

7 problem.

8 MR. SHOLLY: Fine.

9 HR. SMITH: That is all.

10 MR. SHOLLY: As far as I know, the only

11 contentions that are going to be' subject to some revision

12 would be the emergency planning contention, which would be

13 to September 8, the hydrogen centention, whenever that is

O
14 finally decided.

15 Incidentally, I did look again at Ms. Weiss's

16 reconsideration to the Commission, and she did couch it in

17 terms of changing the Commission 's position to waive that

18 relevant part of the regulations. So, if they go along with

19 her request, we could wind up in that position of

20 considering a higher percentage of hydrogen generation.

21 The only other one was Contention 17. When you

22 accepted that, Mr. Chairman, you recouched it in terms of an

23 accident analysis contention rather than the way I had

() 24 submitted it in terms of a NEPA analysis, and I an not sure
;

25 of the specific wording you had in nind. I am unclear

a

o
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I whether you want me to try and draft -- try and draft it

2 along those lines, or just what is expected of that one. '

O 3 1 thi x that we= acodes11 1n the thira eoecia1

4 prehearing conference order -- no, second one. I am sorry.

5 (Pause.)

6 MR. SHOLLYs The ruling would be at Page 7, in the

7 second special prehearing conference order.

8 MR. SMITH: We admitted the contention.

9 MR. SHOLLY Yes, sir, but you recast it in terms

10 of an accident analysis.

11 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)

12 MR. SHOLLYs Radioactive health and hazard .

13 analysis of the accident. '

14 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)

15 MR. SMITHS I am confused now as to what is open

16 to us for ruling.

17 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, you said tha t the

18 contention in its present form called for an FES analysis of

19 those specific scenarios. You said you were not prepared to

20 rule on that issue.

21 MR. SMITH: That is right.
_

22 MR. SHOLLY: You agree with the staff that the

23 contention can be recast, and I don't know that the specific

24 wording that was mentioned, that what we are dealing with,

25 is precisely clear. I mean, I understand how it has been

O
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I recast, but specific wording of it, I think, would be

2 better, co everyone knows exactly what it is we are shooting

() 3 at, because disagreements over words can change the type of

4 testimony that is going to be filed.

5 MR. SMITH: Do you have recommendations on the

6 rewording of it or rewording that you particularly want?

7 MR. SHOLLY: Unfortunately, I do not. That was an

8 oversight on my part. I should have come prepared with that.

9 MR. SMITH: I think that the long debate over

10 Class 9's has pretty well identified how the contention is
,

11 going to be litigated. I agree'that the actual wording of

12 the contention is somewhat obsolete, but I do not think

13 anybody is going to be confused in litigation by the actual
O

14 wording, but if it should be revised, well, then, let's do

15 it.

16 Mr. Trowbridge?

1'7 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I am prepared to go either way,

18 to remember how the board recast this, or to have Mr. Sholly

19 take a try at putting the recast into his own words.

20 MR. SHOLLY If the board's ruling is clear enough
|

21 to everyone, that is fine with me. I am just not sure that

22 it was.

; 23 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I am satisfied to leave it that

b) 24 vay.-

i
i 25 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)
' (")

'% )

.
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OV 1 MR. SMITH: We think that since everyone is here,

2 and this may be a good opportunity to conform it to the

O do ca = <=11ae e 1et ee tar =uea it seateace er eateace

4 if possible, and I think it can be done simply by strikeouts.

5 MB. SHOLLY4 Okay.

6 MR. SMITHS All right. Let's take it sentence by

7 sentence.
8 Sentence 1 seems to me to survive. Sentence 2 is

9 all righ t. *

10 MR. SHOLLY: I think perhaps the word

11 " environmental" should be stricken in light of your ruling.

12 MR. SMITH Well, I don't know if it should be

13 stricken or if it should be clarified to indicate that you

14 are not accepting "the final environmental impact statement

15 has to be prepared." I think it is harmless in there, and

16 rerhaps should belong in there in light of our general
,

17 discussion, and that is what the board feels.

18 MR. SHOLLY Fine.

19 MR. SMITH: Next sentence, beginning, "It is

20 therefore contended that the impact of Class 9 accidents

| 21 having been dealt with in a cursory manner in the Three Mile

22 Island environmental impact statement NUREG-0552 must be

23 thoroughly :!escribed and evaluated for environmental impact

24 and supplement to the final environmental impact statements

25 provided for under the National Environmental Policy Act of

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 1969."

2 I believe that entire sentence should be struck or

3 stricken as the correct word may be.

4 MR. SHOLLY: Eliminated.
'

5 MR. SMITH Eliminated.

6 Does everyone agree with that? Is that consistent

7 with our rulings?

8 (No response.)
'

9 MR. SHOLLY: I think the next sentence, if wea

10 strike "under NEPA," t!at should do it.

11 MR. SMITH: All right. Let's strike "under

12 NEPA." It seems to me that cleans it up pretty well. Any

13 objections?

O 14 MR. TROWBRIDGE: No objection.

15 MR. SMITH Mr. Reporter, I am going to hand you a

16 document entitled Contention Number 17, and ask that you

17 incorporate it into the record, deleting the deletions

18 indicated by my strike-throughs.

19 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Do you mean to have that
I
l 20 incorporated into the record as if read?

21 MR. SMITH 4 I see yesterda y it worked out pretty

| 22 well. They just reproduced the page with the strikeouts,
I

! 23 which is obviously clear to everybody. That is

() 24 satisfactory. I think it is sufficient. As a matter of

25 fact, it has the advantage of demonstrating what th e

O
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I I language was in the first instance.

2 So, give that back to me, Mr. Reporter, and make
.

.

3
. sure that my strikecuts are clear.

,

!

4 (The material referred to follovss)
4

5
:
1

7 ,

!1

4

; . 9

i 10
1

11 i
4

; 12

i

i 13

O
14

15

16;

l

17

18

'

19

20

21

22

23

| O 24

25

O
~
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Contention # 1.7
O)L. -

It is contended that.in the light of t he Unit 2 accident ,
~

which has been declared by the NRC Staff to be a Class 9
-

. acci. dent , it 1.s no longer credible to conclude that Class 9
.

accidents have an acceptably low frequency of occurrence. In .

addition to the specific circumstances of the Unit 2 accident ,

i.t is contended that there are cany clear and close analoguess

to the Uni.: 2 acci. dent which would be Class 9 accidents and

could have environmental and radiological 1.cpacts in excess

of those experienced in the case of the Uni.c 2 accident. In-

- is therefere_ cont _e_nded that the_L pe .of41 ass-9-accidents , . ]
e hayj.g; been dealt with in a cursqrv ca;t.ner in the Three. Mile ' J>

^

---

T . Island Envitnuental__ Impact._ Statement-(.NUREG-0552kmest be-
n

.getsn f 'y des cibed a d evaluatea fn- aM "onman_tal_ impact--.

c.

I L'ns wpp' acent-to-the-Ftml Env' rot =encal Impact Statement ,
t o

5
| as_owebded forer th: Madonal En%:c. mucci-Poli.cy

a

C Aet cf-10 6.. Inascuch as Class 9 accidents are by thei.:
~

-

very natu e both quantitatively and qualitati.vely different.i

-a
3 .and thei.: effects on the publi.c health and safety could by .
c.
O
u the NRC's own admission be severe, i.c is additi.onally
U
<

] contended that the evaluation of Class 9 accidents under-

JE?A cust be cocpleted pri.or to resta- t in order to assure

adequate protection for publi.c health and safety. The clear

b'" and close analogues ~to the Unit 2 accident which shod 1d, /. a=.

7.2. . . . .

. nr

. e

e

m - y .. . w o--- - - ,.
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1 MR. SMITHS You can follow the same procedure.

2 Just reproduce this as I have handed it to you, and remember

(]) 3 to return it to me.

4 The remainder of Mr. Shroud's Contention 17, which

5 appears on Page 7 of its amended contentions, survives as

6 originally submitted.

7 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, may I --

8 MR. SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge?

9 ER. TROWBRIDGEs Shall I go on with the --

10 MR. SMITHS Please.

11 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Complete the discussion of

12 contentions?

13 MR. SMITH: Yes, sir.

O
14 MR. TROWBRIDGE: We just did 17. Sixteen has been

15 withdrawn by Mr. Sholly, and the withdrawal has been

16 accepted by the board, so we do not need to discuss that.

17 Then, Mr. Sholly's memorsndum ends with a number

; IS of contentions to be retained in their present form, namely,

19 Contentions 3, u, 13, and 15, and we have no objection to

20 them in their present form.

21 MR. SMITH: We need to conclude the discussion of|

22 the board's rulings which we have not made. All right, we

23 have already ruled that the contentions which were to be

() 24 withdrawn may be withdrawn. We accept the revision of

25 Contention Number 1, Contention 5 and 6, approved the

O
| ., ,
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1 deferral of Contention 8C, and accept the revision of4

2 Contention lu as further revised by striking out the

O 1 aou se atch ecoeers ta the e1=cu==1=a ae tue cevistoa

4 of Contention 17, I think that -- have I ruled upon
o

5 everything that had not been previously ruled upon? I

6 believe so.
,

I

7 Our intent was to approve everything that had been

8 agreed upon by the parties, and so if we have not, that was

9 our intent.
10 I think that concludes, then, our discussion of

11 sholly's reconsideration.,

12 The next item here that we have, it is obviouslyI

13 needless. We just had a note here to reming pesons --'

14 parties that specification of emergency planning contentions

15 will be due September 8, I believe. Yes.

16 Now we have the next item, ANGRY's reconsideration

17 of contentions.
18 MR. PELL: Yes, Mr. Chairman. If I might, just

19 before we get into that, as the Chairman knows -- the board

20 knows Mr. Bowers, John Bowers primarily prepared and made
|

21
,

the filings for ANGRY for quite a considerable period of
i

22 time. I don't know at this time whether Mr. Bowers will be

23 rearpearing in these proceedings or not. There is a

24 potential that he will, but I have been unable to reach him,

25 and I am not sure about that.
L

,
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/ 1 In what I can only describe as the confusion which

2 ensued following Mr. Bowers' departure and in the course of

O re tera r'= aroceeaiao 1 * ve deea tator=ea dr ce11

4 Bradford that there were a number of items which should have

5 been addressed yesterday by ANGRY and were not, and I would

6 request the board's indulgence if I can briefly outline

7 them, and then the board can indicate to me whether or noti

8 it is appropriate to take them up, or where they should be

9 taken up.

10 MR. SMITH: Okay.

Il MR. PELLs First --

12 MR. SMITH: let me interpose here, the item,

13 agenda item is ANG3Y's filing of Tune 30, 1980, entitled

14 Reconsideration of Contenteions By Intervenor Anti-Nuclear

15 Group Representing York.

16 MR. PELLa Yes, sir. These items are related to

17 that, but do not necessarily -- are not necessarily

18 co-extensive. I do not know how else to present these items

19 to the board, since they are somewhat out of order, and I

20 would ask the board's indulgence in that regard.

21 MR. SMITH: All right.

22 MB. PELL: The,first matter is, we would at some

23 poin t , and perhaps this is under the category of other

24 substantive matters before the board, a ruling that

25 NUREG-0654, FEMA Rev. 1, is binding on the licensee.

O
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1 The second item is that I would point out to the

2 board tha t -- I am not sure of this myself, but it has been

O ao1= tee o=* to =e- to the ae=* * =r 1aror= tioa, ta t the

4 board is concerned that there be testimony presented on the

5 issue of county plans, emergency preparedness and planning

6 plans, and also local plans, for example, townships,

7 boroughs in the area of Three Mile Island.

8 It is my understanding from the Commonwealth of

9 Pennsylvania that they are not going to present testimony on

10 the county plans or local emergency plans. We are seeking

11 to obtain testimony concerning county plans and local

12 emergency plans. However -- and again, I hate to return to

13 an issue which has been covered by this board -- obviously

O
14 been covered by this board a number of times, but I wish to

ld point out to the board that ANGRY does need -- if we are to

16 adequately address those issues, will need funding, and we,

17 may not be able to present testimony on those issues unless

18 we receive it.
19 Now, I know that there has been a Commission

T ruling on the issue of intervenor funding for fiscal year

21 1980, and I do not want to invoke the wrath of the board on

22 this issue. I know it has been thoroughly discussed, but

23 for the purposes of establishing a record, I must in candor

24 state to the' board that we may not be able to, for example,

25 tender witness fees for depositions of witnesses, for

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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i'
\ l example, in the York County area, or depositions, if indeed

2 depositions could be obtained, of old order Amish, which

() 3 relates to some of our emergency planning contentions.

4 We -- it is conceivable that we would not be able

5 to tender witness fees if we had to subpoena witnesses to

6 appear for cross examination at the hearings, and I think

7 the board should be made aware of that fact.

8 In no way am I trying to rearque an old issue, but

' 9 ANGRY wishes to make this known to the board. And those
|

10 actually two items are the only additional items which we

11 would present to the board at this time, additionally, in

12 discussing our reconsideration filing of June 30.
,

13 MR. SMITHS Mr. Tourtellotte?

14 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, to the best of

15 our knowledge, we have not received a piece of paper on

16 this, so it is very difficult for us to address the matter.

17 MR. CARTER: Mr. Chairman, I have a comment to

| 18 make on the second point, about discovery and or production
!

19 of witnesses for the hearing of non party witnesses. I

20 would like to in support of ANGRY say that we have made

21 clear to them by our answers to their interrogatories, and I
i

22 ' have also told them -- I have told Mr. Pell directly that

23 our testimonyon anything more than the state plans will be

24 extremely limited, and that we ha ve consistently said that

25 we just do not have enough information or the expertise

O
.

.
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(] I about the ccunty and certainly the local plants and'

2 facilities to answer questions about them.

(') So, you cannot depend upon the Commonwealth to be3

4 able to produce testimony and evidence in the kind of detail

5 that ANCRY is seeking. If we had it, we would be glad to

6 provide it, and we have had people in the Pennsylvania

7 Emergency Management Agency who have advised counties on how

8 to write plans, so we have come information, but not in the

9 detail, not nently the detail which ANGBY is seeking.

10 So, we would like to advise the board tha t ANGRY's

11 understanding is correct on that point.

12 MR. S3ITH: Mr. Trowbridge?

13 MR. TROWBRIDGEs I share Mr. Tourtellotte's

14 reaction. We are not at immediately -- immediately at the

15 emergency planning phase of the hearing, and I see no reason

16 why the kind of request, particularly a request for a ruling

17 by the board that 0654 applies to the licensee, which is

18 hardly a self-explanatory motion, these ought to be put in

19 writing and submitted, and we should be given opportunity to"

20 reply.

21 MR. SMITH: That is one thing, to put it in

22 writing and have a reply, but everything in writing that

23 comes to the board has to be written by the board, and we

) 24 are going to be very, very busy. 0654 --

25 DR. JORDANS Mr. Chairman, there will be a

(~>%: ~
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1 reference to 0654 later this morning with respect to some of

2 the board questions, so the matter will be addressed today.

(} 3 MR. PELLs Mr. Chairman, if I might, I would note

4 for the record that I did preface my comments on these items

5 that if they were ina ppropriate at this poin t, we are

6 willing to defer discussion of that, and I think I made this
|

7 clea r to the board, that I did understand it was out of

8 order and asked the board's indulgence because of the

9 confusion and the change of counsel.

10 MR. SMITH: 0694.

11 MR. PELLs That is 0654

12 MR. SMITH: 0654. FEMA Rev. 1.

13g, DR. JORDAN 4 I au sorry, I misunderstood.

V)
l'4

, MR. SMITH: That is the joint NUREG-FEMA report.

15 What is the title of it?

16 MR. PELLs Mr. Chairman, NUREG-0654,- FEMA Rev. 1,

17 is entitled Criteria for Preparation and Evaluation of

18 Radiological Emergency Response Plans and Preparedness in

19 Support of Nuclear Power Plants for Interim Use and Comment.

20 It was promulgated by the U. S. Nuclear Regulatory

,

21 Commission, and dated January of 1980.
l

22 MR. SMITH: 'Isn't that report incorporated by|
t

23 reference into the Commission 's emergency planning pool?

O)(_ 24 MR. PELL: I do not know. I have not seen that,
I

| 25 Mr. Chairman. '

(

|
,
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m/(- 1 MR. SMITH: I learn in the trade papers that that

2 rule became effective in mid-July, but I do not know if it

(]) 3 became effective in the form that was published in the

4 proposed rule in January. I believe that it has, but I

5 think that is probably going to be -- whatever it is, it is.

6 MR. PELLs Do you think it would be dispositive of

7 the question?

8 MR. SMITH: I do not think it would requjre ruling

9 by the board, but my memory is that that NUEEG was

10 incorporated by reference to the Commission 's policy

11 statement and in the proposed rule which is now final, and

12 whatever the rule is, is binding upon us.

13 MR. ZAHLER. Mr. Smith, two comments.

O
14 First of all, with respect to the emergency

15 planning rule, I understand from talking to my office

16 yesterday that we received a copy of the final rule as it

17 has been signed off, and it is to be published in the

*8 Federal Register this Friday. It is effective, as I

19 remember, 75 days f rom the date of publication.

20 With respect to NUREG-0654 and its status in the

21 rule, the rule incorporates the 16 major headings from

22 NUREG-0654. Licensee's position, and this is obviously,

23 subject to debate among the parties, is that the specific

Os/ 24 criteria under those 16 headings has not been incorporated

25 in the rule, but is in the nature of like a regulatory guide

() .

.
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k/ 1 and is an acceptable method, of compliance to the staff, but

2 alternative methods of compliance are also applicable to

() 3 satisfy the 16 major criteria.

4 In response to ANGRf's notion on the first part, I

5 would think that it is something that is more appropriate

6 either in post-hearing briefs, as legal argument, as to what

7 is the applicable regulation or the applicable standard, or

8 if the parties want to alert each other, it could be in the

9 form of a pretrial brief on that legal issue. I don't think

10 it is something that requires a decision by the board at any

11 time until the conclusion of the hearing.

12 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, if I can respond to that

13 briefly, many of our contentions are based on the
O

14 requirements of NUREG-0654, and I would submit that a

15 determination by the boa rd -- I would submit that that is a

16 board question, and I would submit a determination by the

17 board is necessary to any rull'n q -- implicitly necessary to
,

H3 any ruling on our contentions, so that at some point on or

H3 after September 8, Uhen the emergency preparedness and
.

20 planning con tentions must be finally submitted, the board
! -

| 21 will have to deal with that in the context of dealing with

22 ANGRY's revised contentions on emergency preparedness and

23 planning.

) 24 MR. S!IIHs You are asking, then, for the board to

25 make a declaratory ruling on an issue of la w.

O

.
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- 1 MR. PELL4 That is correct.

2 MR. SMITHS Then I do believe that it would be

3() better for you to file a paper supporting not only the

4 substantive reasons why the ruling is necessary, but also

5 addressing the standards for demonstrating the need for

6 declaratory rulings outside the context of an evidentiary
'

7 record.

1 8 And of course what we would be interestad in

9 knowing is why you need it, why it cannot be delated until

10 there is an evidentiary record, and how you are prejudiced

11 by not having it. I think those are pretty much the

12 traditional standa rds.- Ba si cally , the law does not -- th e

13 Nuclear Regulatory Commission does not favor declaratory

O
14 rulings of law, but you should address your reasons for it

15 thoroughly, Mr. Pell.

16 MR. PELLs Yes, we will do that, Mr. Chairman.

17 MR. SMITH: Now, could we go to your particular

18 document, reconsideration of contentions?

19 MR. PELL: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

20 MR. SMITH: You withdrew your Contentions III --

21 MR. PELLs That is IIE.

22 MR. SMITH: IIE, IIB --

23 MR. PELL: IIIB. Actually, for the board's

( 24 clarification, there are actually three subspecies of

25 Contention III's. There is Contention IIIA, Contention

|
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() 1 IIIB, and Contention IIIC, all of which address different

2 area s of concern.
3 MR. SMITH: Yes.

4 MR. PELLs III --

'
5 MR. SMITH: We have wrestled with this numbering

6 system many times. It sort of evolved, I realize.

7 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, if it is of any help to

8 the board, I have w restled with this, and I have in the

9 short time I have been back into this case, I have.

| 10 restructured these. I don't want to try to change the

11 numbering system.

12 MB. SMITH: It is too late, yes.

13 MR. PELL: But I have restructured them, so that I

14 now have at least a brief draft of our contentions as ther

15 exist, because prior to that time, what we had were three

16 documents: one, our original contentions; two, our revision

17 following the Komeny Commission reporta and now the most

18 recent filing by Mr. Bowers. 'But they were not put together

12 in any comprehensive form. I have done this for my own

20 notation, so I am aware of the frustration it must be
|

21 causing the board and possibly the licensee.

22 MR. SMITH: Let me list for the record right nov

23 precisely the titles of these contentions that you will

() 24 withdraw. IIE, IIIA(C), IIIB(B), IIIB(C), and III(1) to (6).

25 Mr. Reporter, if you would like to borrow this for
.

/"
k_)/

l
|

|

|
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O 1 a moment, it would be helpful. Then you could return it.

2 It is the fi. cst line up there.

() 3 Now, are there any objections among the staff for

4 withdrawal of those contentions?
5 MB. TOURTELLOTTEs No.

6 MR. TROWBRIDGE: No.

7 (Whereupon, the board conferred.)

8 MR. SMITH So the board accepts the withdrawal of
.

9 the contentions I have just listed. I guess I need the

10 paper back, Mr. Reporter.

11 Now we begin, then, with the c,evised contentions,

12 and if we can follow the same sequence, it would be

13 IIIF(2) --O
14 MR. TROWBRIDGEs MR. Chairman, you are about to

15 read, I think, a large number of emergency planning

16 contentions.
I 1'7 ' MR. SMITH: That is right.

'

18 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Which are subject to revision on

19 September 8. I wender how profitable it is to address --

l 20 MR. SMITHS So is it your view we should defer it

21 all?

22 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I would suggest we defer any

23 discussion of emergency plan contention revisions. There

( 24 ara, I think, at the tail end some retained non-emergency

25 plan contentions which might be addressed.

|
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'( ) 1 MR. Sr.ITH: Is that satisf actory to you, Mr. Pell?

2 MR. PELLs Yes, it is.

3 MR. SMITH 4 Mr. Tourte11otte?

4 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes..

5 MR. SMITH: So we will defer then all of the

6 contentions in this filing except which ones at the tail--

7 end do you identify, Mr. Trowbridge? I don't ree any that
,

8 are not --

9 MR. TROWBRIDGE: On Page 13, Mr. Chairman, at the

10 bottom of the page, there is an enumeration of certain

11 contentions. Some of them are emergency planning and some

12 of them are not. They are retained as --

13 MR. SMITH: Right.

() 14 MR. TROWBRIDGE: If you will give me a moment, Mr.

15 Chairman, I will refresh my memory. I think I am talking

16 about 4, 5, and 6. Let me just look at those a moment if I

17 may.

18 MR. SMITRs Sure.
'

19

20
1

21

Zt
1

I 23

() 24

25

i

O

I
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T.1

1 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, it appears that

2 those references are only a reaffirmation on the part of ANGRY,

3 that they intend to pursue those contentions, and I don't really

Cm 4 see that there is anything to discuss there.

5g CHAIRMAN, SMITH: Well, the only thing I can see open
b
@ 6 to discussion is that they fail to reaffirm some contentions
R
$ 7 and, if so, what is the status of those? That's the only thing,
A

| 8 because this was a discretionary thing on the part of Intervenors.
d
::i 9 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, I can state on behalf of.

10 ANGRY that anything which is not specifically deleted in the
E
j 11 June 30th filing, or which has been deleted in prior filings
is

j 12 by ANGRY, we intend to pursue. It may be with respect to some

Q 13 of these items, for example, our primary emphasis is going to

h 14 be emergency planning and preparedness. I think the Board is
5

15 aware of this, and the Licensee is aware of this.

g 16 There are some design basis contentions, and there
s

d 17 are some other ones which I can't recall at the mcment. We may
$
$ 18 not necessarily insist on being late Intervenor on those issues,
P

{ 19 but we are not dropping them.i

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: My notes, as Dr. Little pointed out,

21 or contention notes, indicate that your contention VI was

n 22 rejected, page 37 of the Board's order and --
V

7

23 ' MR. PELL: That's my recollection.
!

24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: -- you were permitted to adopt

25 ; contention XIII.

!
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j MR. PELL: We were permitted to adopt contention 8.C

2 of Mr. Sholly in response to -- well, I'll just confuse it more.

3 I know that we were permitted to adopt Mr. Sholly's

4 8.C, and then we proposed some additions to 8.C. Mr. Sholly

e 5 has 8.C, A, B -- or 1, 2 -- I believe it's A, B and C, and then
;i

6 we have adopted an additional D, E to that. That's on emergency

f7 planning.

8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, 6 is a different issue.

d
:: 9 DR. LITTLE: Roman numeral six.
i

$ 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: This is the Class 9 contention, you
E

! 11 are permitted to adopt it.

j2|j MR. PELL: Okay. I've got it, Mr. Chairman. You areg
3

O | is , """ '-

MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, Contention 6 wasy j4
ti

15 rejected by the Board in its first prehearing conference. It

s
16 was rejected in the revised form the second time in the Board's

3
* |

| i# 17 i third prehearing conference order. The Board's page references
i E

18 to the first are page 37, and to the third are pages 14 through
=

b 19 |
16.

x
5

20 With respect to contention -- the adoption of

t

| 23 contention -- of UCS contention 13, I think I mentioned this

1

22 yesterday, but I say it again today, ANGRY, along with others,

23 was instructed that if they met that with the adoption of

24 | contention 13, they were required to file a specification with
! ( ;

I

25 respect to that contention. They have not done so, and I
J

!

I
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1 consider them in default with respect to contention 13 and their
1

( 2| adoption.

3 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, I am not in a position to

() 4 respond to that. It may be if the Board would require a written

e 5 motion from Mr. Trowbridge to hold the sanction in the interim, I

a
8 6; can discuss that with Mr. Bowers, if I can reach him, or I can
* |

7 discuss it with Ms. Bradford, and I can obtain the information

sj 8 necessary to respond to it, but I'm not in a position now to

d
c 9 respond to it.
i

h 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, this is the purpose of the

3
5 11 conference, and this is the regulatory mandatory -- well, if
<
m
d 12 you need time, we will give you time, but this is the purpose
$
a

(]) { 13 of the conference, is to deal with these matters, and there was

1-

E 14 ' plenty of notice, and we are going to call upon you to at least
a
b
! 15 try to prepare yourself.

$
.- 16 But first let's go back and get the order which
3
A

p 17 required you to specify, which is --

5 i5 18 (Board conferring.)

E
t 19 i MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, if I might, there was

A

20 extensive conversation yesterday on contention 13, and on Ms.

2j Weiss' motion for summary disposition. Ms. Weiss then went

22 back to the plan, her litigation plan as contained in that

O. i

23 | motion. That's my recollection on that.

24 |
We would be content to adopt that contention as

fg
\_) !

25 specified by Ms. Weiss, and we would agree to have UCS be lead
:

f

I
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jj intervenor on that issue, if that satisfies the Board's require-

() ments.2

CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge?3

() 4 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, let me repeat my

e S. understanding, that Mr. Pell is saying now that they will adopt
3

$ as specification -- or they are adopting the UCS contention, the6o i

Im

{ 7 specification contained in UCS' motion for summary disposition.

That's it? That is the specification? All the specification8

N they propose to add, and that they are prepared to have UCS act9
i

$ 10 as lead counsel in the matter?
E

| jj If ny understanding is correct, we have no objection

$
"4 12 to that arrangement.
3

() 13 MR. PELL: That is correct.
= |

i
] j4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You recall that yesterday, Ms. Weiss
dv
5 15 .significantly limited the Union of Concerned Scientists' position
w
=

? 16 on contention 13.
3
W l

MR. PELL: Yes, Mr. Chairman.g j7
w

b 18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: And you agree to be bound by the
=

b 19 Uni n of Concerned Scientists' limitation?

A

20 MR. PELL: Subject to the displeasure of Mr. Bowers

7j notwithstanding, I think that is my only option at this point,

22 and we vill be bound by that, yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN SMITH: What's left with ANGRY?23

MR. TROWBRIDGE: I think 4 and 5 were nonemergency24
Os :

contentions.25 , However, they are simply a reaffirmation, as Mr.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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1! Tourtellotte has pointed out, of contentions already admitted.

( 2i There is no requirement on the books in any Board order that

3 they be further specified.

(3
(/ 4, I have no option other than to accept the reaffirmation

e 5 of these contentions.
h

,

$ 6! CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think that is correct.
R
$ 7 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, to remind the Board, I would
s
j 8| request that at some time during today, to address the issue
e |

o[ 9| which I brought up concerning the presentation of testimony on
2 i
O '

g 10 i county plans and local emergency plans, which it is my information
z I
= !

j 11| that the Board is concerned that testimony be presented on that.
3 i

:j 12 ' And also in light of the statement made by counsel for the
=

(]) ! 13 | Commonwealth that they do not intend to present testimony in
"

l

$ 14 that matter, I would reaffirm that we do intend to present
$
2 15 testimony, but that there may be problems with that, due to
$
j 16 funding problems.
A

6 17 ! ror example, as I say again, the tender of witness
5 i
$ 18| fees for nonparty witnesses, both for depositions and for
E I

$ 19 | attendance at hearings.
A I

20 ! CHAIRMAN SMITH: As I understand it, you are asking
i

21 I the Board in some general way to adopt anticipatorially some

{) unspecified portion of your case that you may not be able to22

23| reach for lack of intervenor funding.

,r's 24q I don't know, even if we were so inclined, I don't
L.) |

25 know how we could act upon your request now, even.

!
;
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1

g-) | MR. PELL: Well, perhaps it is true that that may be

\~/ 2
more specific after September 8th, when the emergency planning

3
and preparedness contentions have to be finalized.

7_ ,

\) 4|
' Nevertheless, I want to place on the record at this

e 5
g point that concern. I think I have adequately done that, and

j 6
if it is too general for the Board to rule upon or reach, so be_

n
R 7
! it, and the Board can defer consideration of the request until
n
E 8"
d |

after the final contentions are submitted, have been objected

d 9|
! to, or accepted by the Licensee and the Staff, and are eitherg

h 10 |
E j rejected or accepted by the Board, with or without revisions.

E 11
j But I think the Board should be aware of that.

d 12
$ (Board conferring.)

() E 13
S CHAIRMAN SMITH: As I understand where we are on

S 14
y emergency planning, where we are likely to be is that you are
_

9 15
j going to have -- and perhaps other parties which I don't recall

16
@ are going to have -- contentions surviving going into the hearing

F 17 i
$ which bring into question the adequacy of county and local
-

M 18
g government emergency plans.

I

19 |A MR. PELL: Yes, sir.

20 !
! CHAIRMAN SMITH: And you will have at that time

21
adequately specified where you believe they are faulty?

f' 22(>i j MR. PELL: Yes, sir.

23
CHAIRMAN SMITH: So if the hearing goes as I have

24|p)S ! seen other hearings go, you can expect the Applicant and thes_

25
Licensee and the Staff to come in with some written testimony

i
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1 addressing your contention.

2 MR. PELL: I would assume so.

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: So, so far we are having a record
A
V 4 made on the concerns that you are demonstrating. Now your

e 5 particular concern is that your preparation of your case-in-chief,
b

@ 6 you will not have the funds to bring it. the local county officials
R
P: 7 who can demonstrate your contention?
sj 8 MR. PELL: Local county officials and potentially

4 !

9I other individuals such as old order Amish,
i i

10 |
=
g CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right.

|
E .

j 11 | MR. PELL: Who may or may not, by the way, as a
3:

{ 12 function of their religion, respond to subpoenas of this Board.

O | i3 Bue ehee le enother issue.

h 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Now there is a law in Commission
5
2 15 proceedings which covers the thrust of your request, and that
5
*

16g is upon representation to the Board that an Intervenor cannot
:si

d 17 | produce a witness, and if the Board decides that the potential
'

5
5 18 testimony from that witness is such that it goes to a question
E |

{ 19 ' raised by the Board itself, the Board can require the appearance
n

20 of such a witness by subpoena.

!
21 : However, that is, in that same Appeal Board ruling,

O 22 the Apgea1 Boerd may 1e c1eer that the Boerd mey noe indirece1y
,

23 ' support the Intervenor by pretending or just adopting the

,A 24 | contention. It has to be a genuine Board concern.
w/ *

25 Now the fact that the genuine Board concern is

i
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j brought to the Board's attention by an Intervenor does not 1

(m
(_) remove it from the realm of being a genuine Board concern. So2

that is what the law is. The case that I am referring to is3

/~'l*j 4 Consumers Power case. We will provide it to you.g_

5 S mebody might have it handy.e

$
MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, we have already done8 6e

that once.7

8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Have you?

d
g 9 MR. CUTCHIN: Yes, Mr. Chairman. I sent a copy of
z

h 10 that Appeal Board decision to Ms. Bradford quite some time ago.
z
! 11 CHAIRMAll SMITH: Okay.

'

$
d 12 MR. PELL: I wasn't aware of that, but I'm sure
5

('T $ that Ms. Bradford has it, and I will endeavor to review it with13\~J z
2 i

E 14 | her.
w
5
2 15 DR. JOHNSRUD: Mr. Chairman, in terms of the

$
T 16 commonality of this question for other Intervenors as well, I
3
A

g j7 don't recall that it has been provided to all the parties.
w

b 18 ! MR. CUTCHIN: It has not. Only to Ms. Bra'iford
r
# at her request.39
8
n

| 20 , DR. JOHNSRUD: Hight it be provided to the other

23 parties as well?

22 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes, we will do it. It was given to

her because of a specific inquiry that she made, and we answered a23j

(''N 24 series of questions and tried to advise with her and then sent
%-) |

| 25| this, among other things, to her.

! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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} CHAIRMAN SMITH: So when you get back to that case, you
im

s

(_) 2| will see that -- it has to be something which is in its entirety

3 something that the Board perhaps would have on its own, without
I~.

k_) 4| regard to the intervention of the Intervenor, have wanted to
|
I have produced. When I say that because the Intervenor may have5|e

r
H :

4 6; brought it to the attention of the Board, that does not disqualify
e
-

| 7
! it as an editorial judgment of ray own, which I don't think you
!-

8 will find covered in that decision.

U
= 9{ Well, as a matter of fact, you will. As a matter of
i

b 10 fact, it was a witness suggested by the Intervenor that the
E

i
-

5 jai Board adopted in that case.
'< r
$ i

d 12 | So that will be the case that will bind us in this
3

13 |" proceeding .,_ S . :i
My o

- ,

E 14 i Mr. Sholly?
E i
b

15f' MR. SHOLLY: Without belaboring the point, I just2
5
- ,

. . - 16 ! want to point out to the Board that I do share Mr. Bowers'
s
*A '

'

g 17 concerns in terms of these witnesses. I think they are going to
5 1

E 18 be crucial to the case. At the same time there is tremendousi

E
19 | difficulty in getting these people into the hearing.6

?n

20 . CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are talking about old order Amish?

2j | MR, SHOLLY: No, I am talking about local county,
i

i
t' 22 , borough, township officials. Ms. Carter and I discussed this
K/ !

23 informally in terms of just how this was going to impact on

24)thehearing. I don't know that we really resolved anythinge'
'(j

25 other than the fact that the Intervenors and Commonwealth may be

|
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i approaching that whole issue from a slightly different perspective,
\e

-( ) '

and that might influence the degree to which we might be able2

3 to cooperate. It's a rather difficult question.

() 4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Before the Board could possibly make a

e 5 ruling, in the first place, we can't do it.

d !

6 MR. SHOLLY: I understand that, sir. I just wanted

k7 to bring it to your attention, that that problem exists.

A
3 8 CUAIRMAN SMITH: We are prepared, however, to issue
n

d
d 9 subpoenas when you demonstrate the relevance to your case. As
i

h 10 far as the cost is concerned, though, that will be the controlling
3
5 11 I law controlling us in this proceeding.
$ I

d 12 MR. SHOLLY: Yes, sir.
N
E 13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. Any further comment on

V(''N @

$ 14 this point?
w
$
2 15 All right, then, I think that that concludes our
5

. 16 discussion of the issues raised by ANGRY.
3
A

d 17 MR. PELL: Not to belabor the point, but just one

5
$ 18 further inquiry I have. Under that ruling, would it be your

E
19 , interpretation that, for example, if we were to have to issue a

A I

I subpoena, for example, to the York County Emergency Coordinator20
I

21 who resides at the York County Courthouse during business hours,

f- 22 and he refused to voluntarily come to give 5.s a deposition or to
(_)' |

!23 bring along a log, for example, of the test exercise, would it

24 be your interpretation under the ruling of the case you cited-

() |

25 that we would or would not be entitled to apply for a subpoena,
!

4
and that the Board would or would not issue such subpoena ande

I
! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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,

1) supply funds for said nonparty witness?

2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, now, there are two points in

3 the ruling that I referred to. The Consumers Power case does not

() 4 relate to the Board's power to subpoena witnesses to its hearings.

5g It relates only to the Board's power to underwrite the expense
n
j 6 of the appearance of such witnesses.
G
b 7 MR. PULL: You are speaking of the witness at the
;

j 8 hearing for the presentation of the Intervenor's case-in-chief,
d
c; 9 and I am addressing somewhat, as you pointed out, a different
z
O
g 10 question which is a deposition.
$
$ 13 Well, I'm addressing both questions, really. A
*s
y 12 deposition prior to hearing and --
*

1Q f_ 13 i CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, go ahead.

m

5 I4 MR. PELL: -- and the appearance of a party before
$

]r
15 this Board.

m

y 16 ! CHAIRMAN SMITH: In the first place, you are very
'^ |
@ 17

i late for depositions. That is a discovery matter.
E '

!u
w 18 j MR. PELL: Well, I am aware of that. We do intend,

E I

} 19 | to file a motion, as the Chairman knows, for relief from the
I

^
| 20 , discovery order, and for the purposes of this conversation, I am

21 assuming relief being granted. That may be erroneous.

(]} 22 , CHAIRMAN SMITH: Our previous orders have indicated
I

j 23 ' that the closer we get to the hearing, the greater the burden

("3 24 that you have on demonstrating the -- as to subpoenas, the,

v
25 , rule provides that witnesses summoned by subpoena shall be paid

i
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i by the party at whose instance they appear, the fees and mileage

() paid to witnesses in the District courts of the United States.2

3 That isn't your issue, but I just wanted to make sure that you

() 4 understood that,

e 5 Now I am not trying to avoid your question. I guess

6

@ 6 I don't really understand it.

R
g 7 MR. PELL: Well, first, let me make an assertion. It

8 is my understanding, based on the informal conference we had

d
d 9 two evenings ago, that the Staff will not be prepared to proceed
i

$ 10 with its emergency planning and preparedness case for quote,
E

! 11 unquote, several months.
$
d 12 So I would think that the issue of timeliness is
$

(]) 13 somewhat mitigated by the fact that the Board -- strike that.

E 14 The Staff will not be prepared for several months to
w
b
! 15 go forward with its case, so that presumably we would not be

$
. 16 presenting our case for several months, either, unless the*

3
A

g 17 Board would order differently.-

5
$ 18 Now, getting to what my question is: ANGRY will seek

5
19 to depose a number of individuals relating to its emergency"

a
n

20 planning and preparedness contentions. Assuming the Board gives

21 us relief from its discovery order -- assuming that -- my

fs 22 question is: Would the Board underwrite the expenses of said
(_)

23 depositions and, two --

n 24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: No.
V

MR. PELL: That answers the question. I wish to25;
O

I
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i reaffirm what I have stated earlier, that it was my understanding

() 2 that this issue was a Board concern, and I wish to state again

3 that ANGRY may not be able to pursue these issues because of

() 4 lack of funding,

5| CIIAIRMAN SMITII: And the answer "no" is note

h
8 6 predicated upon determination that -- within the Board's
e i

f7 discretion that we should not, but my understanding that at this

K
I3 8 point, absent the general application of the law, uhat we may not

e.

O
d 9 underwrite depositions, the cost of depositions.
i

h 10 MR. PELL: The Board would, however, underwrite
E

5 11 the cost of producing witnesses for our case-in-chief, if the
<
W I

d 12 ' Board certified or found that under the case that the Chairman
$

(]) ! 13 cited, that there were-- that this question would be necessary,
= i

E 14 whether or not the Intervenor had raised it?I

h
k
2 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: In the Board's judgment, now, where
5
: 16 I see a distihetion there, I would assume that depositions

3
A

d ' 17 you undertake for discovery purposes, that you want to find out

5
$ 18 what these witnesses say. So it would be pretty hard for you
-

b
a 19 |

to convince the Board that they should underwrite that as the
M

l 20 Board's own necessary thing.
;

21 But if you should represent convincing me, to the Board

/~) 22 that you do have information that a certain witness has testimony
N/ j

| 23 ' which the Board itself would wish to have on the record on its
'

! 24 own instance if we had thought of it, that's another matter.gS
%)'

23 But I can't see how you would make that showing inl

!

, I
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1 depositions, but I don't think we could rule out entirely it,s

- 2 never being paid on depositions. I don't know.

3 See, depositions aren't solely for discovery. They() 4 are to preserve testimony sometimes. So I think my "no" took

y 5 into account some premises that may or may not necessarily be
Q

j 6 true. But I just simply cannot envision a circumstance in which
C
R 7 the Board could underwrite the cost of depositions, your deposi-
%j 8 tions,

d

]". I do think that the Board, under certain circumstances,
9

$j 10
does have the authority, broad authority, to produce -- to call

=
2 11
g upon all the discovery tools of the Commission to produce a

d 12
full record, if it is essential and something the Board itselfz

O3o 13
believes should be in there. I think we could use all the

$ 14
g discovery mechanisms of the Commission, including subpoenas and
=
9 15
- depositions ultimately. I just don't knt icne you would in thisg
: 16

g | particular case ect.ablish that it is our deposition.

Is that helpful?
=
5 18

MR. PELL: Yes, Mr. Chairman, it is helpful, and I=

19
3 agree, I don't know how we would show that, given the fact that
n

20 |
you don't know what a witness is going to testify to until after

21
he has given a deposition.

O 22 cm,z,,,,s,z,s, ,,,,,, my c,,c,,,. 31,,,. ,,,,,,

23
just why I said no so flatly. Again, that is a very general

(~s 24
g_ ) response, and it is applied to a general premise.

25 | MR. PELL: Well, in our motion for relief from the
l
,

'
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I timing of the discovery order on emergency planning and

O 2 preparedness contentions, the Board may rest assured that we

3 will address all of these issues; namely, deposition of witnesses,
(~T
V 4, production of witnesses at the hearing, new discovery requests

i

5 to the Licensee, including the right to depose their witnesses,

j 6I and any other thing that we feel we need to do to produce our
E 1

$ 7 case.
?

h. 8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. And you are certainly
:J

=; 9 welcome to do that, Mr. Pell. I just want to remind you that
$
g 10 i the Board will have expected you to have done a lot of homework

'
5
@ lI on what has happened in this case, and what our previous
is

j 12 rulings were, and orders, and when you see that we have made
=

O | is ru11 nee inconeietent with your reauest, thee you eddress 1e,
.

j 14 you address the entire proceeding, not just as you found have it.
E

15 liR.PELL: I will attempt to do that.
'

j 16 j CHAIRliAN S!!ITH: Yes, sir. Now may we move on to the
s \

. l

h
I7 next -- do you have anything further, Mr. Pell?

;

z i

{ 18 MR. PELL: No, sir. I thank the Board for their
=

l $ 19 indulgence in this matter.
| 5
l

i 20 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, may I make one
!
1

21 i statement?

22 !!r. Pell at one point alluded to a statement by the i

23 Staff that they would not be ready for emergency planning

q 24 i testinony for several months. That is, I think, an accurate
V f

25 representation of what Mr. Tourtellotte said at our meeting the
i

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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|
'

1 other evening. I want the Board to understand that I think this

2 will come up later under scheduling of succeeding events, or

3 otherwise, that we will take violent exception to that position,

4 and wish to be heard on the matter,

e 5 MR. PELL: Well, I think, Mr. Chairman, with due
h
j 6 respect, I think Mr. Tourtellotte is here and present', and he
R
$ 7 can respond whether or not that alequately does represent his

8|ij position.
d
: 9 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I said it accurately represented

,

3
@ 10 what Mr. Tourtellotte said. I am subsequently taking exception
E

$ 11 to his position.
3

g 12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Now the next item is other
=

O j is
'

euhetaneive meteers raised hv ehe parties.
;

| 14 Ms. Aaamodt?
E

15 MS. AAMODT: Mr. Chairman, it was brought to my

j 16 attention through my husband in conversations that he had with
us

!5 17 the NRC that contention 10 that was rejected ea: lier has

{ 18 validity.

A
19 Do you want me to read it, Mr. Chairman?

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Give us a moment to catch up on the

21 papers, would you, Ms. Aamodt?

Q 22 (Pause.)

23 { CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right, Ms. Aamodt. Now you were
|

'

24] asking us to reconsider our ruling on Aamodt Contention 10?

! 25 j MS. AAMODT: Well, I understand that the thrust of
I
i

l
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1 | this contention, which is that there be imprisonment or fines

() for representatives who deceive, distort or lie, is written into2

3, the Atomic Energy laws or rules, and I believe that my husband
I

() 4 was so informed in conversations with NRC, and perhaps they
i

5| could supply where that is written.e

U
3 6j CHAIRMAN SMITH: Go ahead and finish your discussion.
I

h7 MS. AAMODT: Well, that was all I had to say on that,

8 that I wanted your consideration on that, and I felt it was

d
9| turned down, perhaps without fairness.=

d
E 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Your husband has discovered provisions
5 ,

i 11 of the law which would cause fines and criminal penalties --i

$
d 12 MS. AAMODT: Yes, for lying.
3
=

(]) 13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: -- for lying. All right. Assume
,

$ 14 that that is the case,
w
b
! 15 MS. AAMODT: But specifically in the law, the
$

.- 16 Atomic Energy Act.
3
A

6 17 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, I am very unfamiliar

5 '

M 18 with this. My guess is that we are referring to a piece of the
E
"

19 , current authorization bill which has not yet passed the Congress,

i

20 i which has for reasons I cannot describe -- but do deal with-
|

21 ! misrepresentations by contractors, licensees, I believe, in some

22 fashion. I cannot describe it.
)

23 MS. AAMODT: I don't believe that is true, Mr.

r~ 24 Trowbridge. I believe it was something that was some time ago,
( !

25 , originally when the Atomic Energy Act was written.

,
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, let's assume, Ms. Aamodt, that

() 2 there is in fact a part of the Atomic Energy Act that says that

3 any NRC employee who lies, who has interface with the public,

() 4 who speaks falsely, can be fined and imprisoned. Let's acsume

5 there is a statute that says that.e
A
N

s 6 One of our points in rejecting the contention is that
o

7 if that is the case, it is beyond the scope of the proceeding,
,

E 8 and we said it was beyond the jurisdiction of the NRC.
n
d
d 9 Well, the NRC has no criminal jurisdiction, even if

Y
$ 10 the Atomic Energy Act says an NRC employee is subject to imprison-
3
5 11 ment for lying. It is the federal grand juries, the federal
<
3
d 12 district attorneys and the Department of Justice that prosecute
z
5

I'l d 13 all criminal acts. Presumably the NRC could pass information,
\_/ j

j 14 could bring about employment penalties, could find a person

$
2 15 disqualified for employment. But the statement is still correct,

s
y 16 even if it does exist in the Atomic Energy Act, it is the
A

d 17 Department of Justice and the federal court system which has

s |
$ 18 ' jurisdiction over criminal matters. And certainly this particular

: l_

l P
C 19 | Board does not have jurisdiction over what would be criminal|

A

20 violations directly within the scope of this proceeding.

MS. AAMODT: I thought perhaps that would be the21 ,
|

22 |
reasoning, and I wasn't really totally prepared to bring it ups

'J
i

23 - today, but perhaps there would be no other time to bring it
1

24 | up, and maybe it was neglecting an important matter, but I wonder,s
,

| (_) !
! 25 ' if perhaps the NRC could comment on that, since this conversation
i !
'

f

I
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I| was with NRC, and perhaps somebody there would have knowledge

2 of this.

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: If NRC wishes to comment on it, they

4 certainly are very welcome.

5g MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, the conversation, I believe,
n 1

$ 6 I took place with Joe Gray, who is not here. But in any event, I
R
$ 7 think, as the Board has pointed cut, even if all of this were
s
j 3 true, it does not mean that the contention is a valid contention,
d
y 9 and I don't know what more to say.
z .

C 1
g 10 i CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mrs. Aamodt, if what you say is
z ,

E !
y II | true, you don't need this Board to protect your interest.
* I

N I2 ! MS. AAMODT: All right. That's what I assumed, Mr.
=
3

(*) 5 13(_ Smith, but I wanted not to let that go by.
m

| 14 I did have one other thing to do with contention 2.
Ej 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, ma'am.
x

j 16 ; MS. AAMODT: And in contention 2, I an expressing
A I

g 17 i concerns about training. The bias of all the other intervention
<a

5-
18', in the area in this hearing is in the direction of changes inf

c

h 19 | machine, rather than in the areas of training, although the
n

20 Kemeny and other reports have cited human error as causal in the

21 TMI-2 accident.

(]) I am a new intervenor, and I have attempted to22
|

23 discover on this and other contentions. But I find in putting

24(} together my case that I have some holes, partly because of lack

25 , of time, but also because of denials.

?
;
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1

1, One was for copies of the tests. Finally, I believe ;
I

r"N
(_) 2 I can go to see them some place. I could not understand why I

3 couldn't see these tests, since they are essay tests, and I would

() 4 think that anyone who was taking the test would only become

I
e 5 better trained from having seen them ahead of time, that it

$
s 6 wouldn't be tipping them off.
e
R
& 7 The other one is also I don't have prior tests with
;
8 8 which to compare them, to see what improvements have been made.
N

Id
d 9 I have been granted permission to go into the records

Y

@ 10 in Reading to see -- to make -- to compile the hours that the
3
5 11 employees have worked, to determine the fatigue that they
<
S
d 12 experienced, possibly.
5
-

({} d 13 I wondered whether some of this could be given through

E 14 the computer. I have run short of time and been concerned that
d
M
2 15 ' I may get involved in something that was way beyond my capabilities
5

- 16 in putting together those records, and I wondered whether there~

% .

*
i

d 17 | could be some leniency in putting my case together in this ne'xt

E
M 18 week and having some more discovery, possibly by telephone,

i =
| P
t E 19 with the Licensee.
I 5
l 20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbrideu?

21 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I am sorry to say, Mr. Chairman,
,

I

| g' 22 that training has been Mr. Blake's responsibility, and I am

23 | totally unknowledgeable as to what arrangements have been made,
| t

f-) 24 what advantage Ms. Aamodt may have taken, what's available, or

|
xs

l 25 ' what requests may have been made to us. I feel totally

i

; ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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incapable of responding. I got very little sense of exactly whatI|r'x
kJ 2 it is from that discussion.

3 Let me just promise this, that if Mrs. Aamodt will

4 call Mr. Blake and say what it is she is requesting, we will at

5| least react to it, Mr. Chairman. We will not be very sympathetice i

A !

$ 6| to extensions of discovery periods that threaten in any way
R
$ 7 the hearing schedule.

A
j 8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Okay. Now you had.a threefold
d
[ 9 statement: one was complaining about our earlier ruling, that

z
o
a 10 you didn't get the tests. There is nothing we can do about that,

E

~j 11 even if we were wrong, it is too late now. Is that correct?
$

f 12 MS. AAMODT: Well, I will have to go to see the tests,
-

o() j 13 but I am asking if I could see prior tests.
m i

| 14 | CHAIRMAN SMITH: Prior tests. Bilt the first point ,

a i

u '

2 15 about the tests that we denied you access to, it is too late now.
E

g 16 The tests have already been given. You wanted the tests before
A

d 17 i they had been given to the employees. That's moot. The test
'a

\
=

| E 18 has been given.
E
h

19 MS. AAMODT: I didn't want it necessarily before itg
n

20 was given to the employees, I just wanted a copy of the test.

21 Whether it was given to the employees or not was of no concern

{}} 22 to me. What I was saying was I didn't understand why I was

23 ! denied it before it was given to the employees, since it was
.

24 an essay test.{}
' ;

| 25 ; CHAIRMAN SMITH: It was denied only as to the timing
| -;

)
i
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1 of the test. You were given access to the test. But we ruled
/O
k'' 2 that you couldn't read the test until the employees had taken the

3 test. So there is nothing you are asking with respect to those

C)k' 4 tests. You were given access to those tests,

s 5 MS. AAMODT: I was given access, but I'm wondering
$
@ 6 why they couldn't be sent to me, why I have to travel to one
R
R 7 place -- I would have to travel to Reading to put together the
s
j 8 one set of data and to Harrisburg to have the tests, to look at
d
q 9 the tests, and what I am questioding is, how an essay test,
z
o
g 10 seeing an essay test, either before it is given or after aids
_3
j 11 the person who takes it.
k

g 12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That's what you're confusing me about,

() 13 , when you keep coming back to that point. That issue is gone.
r !
a
g 14 If that is relevant to today, you'd better describe that again.
$
g 15 MS. AAMODT: I'm wondering why I have to travel to see
z

j 16 the tests, why the tests can't be given to me. I assumed it was
A

b' 17 i connected with the -- with it not being seen by the person who was
s
5 18 takingit.
~

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I see the connection now.
M

20 MS. AAMODT: All right. Thank you.
I

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Would you care to respond?

(s) 22 , MR. TROWBRIDGE: No, Mr. Chairman.
u

;

23 ! CHAIRL AF. SMITH: You are not able to respond?
i

[]) 24 MR. TROWBRIDGE: No, I am not able to respcnd. I

25i would repeat my request, that Ms. Aamodt call Mr. Blake, who has
! i

| ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1' the only knowledge and prior history of what has been made
(~)\' 2 available in the way of tests, there it is, what the quantity is,

3 or anything else.

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Will Mr. Blake be available later

s 5
! today?

b
6|@ | MR. TROWBRIDGE: No, Mr. Blake had to return to

R
? 7 Washington for a meeting.!

Aj 8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I guess, Ms. Aamodt, we simply can't
d
a; 9 make any ruling that will assist you now.
z

10 MS. AAMODT: All right. I did just want also to call
s
j ll again to the attention of the Board that this is a very important
B

Y 12 conter tic n. I feel rather inadequate to be handling it by myself,
{

(]) y 13 both in t? ms of time and background, although this was my back-,

m !

| 14 ground.
Ej 15 I think perhaps that my interest in the man part of
=

j 16 the machine, man interface, came with notice that this was being
s i

i

| b. 17 ! overlooked, particularly in the study that was done by the Essex
t 5 i

! f 18 Corporation for the NRC. When I worked for the Bell Telephone
c
$ 19 Laboratories in this kind of work, we had no control over the
a

20 man part, because everyone uses the telephones, with only the

21 machine, and it was that kind of recognition that perhaps made

22({} me sensitive to the lack of concern for the man part of the

23 machine, man interface, in the Essex Report.
i

24 ! I just feel as though this is an extremely important.

('>T !| (

25; area. I feel there is no assurance in either what the Licensee
i !

|
i AL.DERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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I has done or NRC's appraisal of it, that the training is adequate

2. to meet all critical situations or even routine situations,

3 and I sent for the incidents of the nuclear power plants over

O 4 the gasr , ears, and books errived, vo1mmes errived, and 1 em

5j impressed at the number of accidents there are.Just changing

@ 6|, the machine to make it perfect doesn't -- or what we think is
R
b 7 perfect -- doesn't eliminate the human error.
Aj 8 I remember when the telephone company attempted to
d
:i 9 improve their handset and the Princess handset was designed, it
z
c
g 10 could be held in the hand, and more visible and so forth, and
z
5 '

4 II | even more errors in dialing came as a result. That was one of
ic I

g 12 their big boo-boos, the Princess handset was.

O ! '3 so thee suse designine, making chc.aes in the machine,
m

5 I4 | does not do it, and just saying that this and that and so forth
$

{ 15 are going to be taught and tested does not assure us.
:::

j 16 When I think of testing, I think of it as a prediction^ ;

h
I7 of what will happen, and I don't see that kind of philosophyi bu2

| 5 i
18'

f' reflected in anything from either the Licensee or from NRC, and
i:" 19 'g although my training has been in learning theory, I don't feel
n

20
j as though I have the time to extensively aid in the examination

2I of this issue.

22 What I an doing, then, is asking you for some advice

23 - on how this contention can be more adequately handled, so I
i

24 '| (3 don't feel the tremendous burden of it in a very busy schedule.w)
'S' CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Tourtellotte?

,

!
! )
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MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, what I am hearing is justi|
' ,),

( 2 an argument on the merits of her case. I don't really understand
,

3 that there is much that can be done. The tests that she requests,

() 4 they have been made available and are available, and she can
,

5! see them any time she wants.o

9
N 6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mrs. Aamodt is seeking more than that.
o

R
g 7 She is seeking some assurances that, given the inadequacies of

8 her intervention, that the issues raised by her contention 2

d
d 9 will be addressed by the Staff or by someone.

Y

$ 10 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, we are preparing testimony
3
5 11 to address it, so we expect to address it fully.
<
k
'd 12 MS. AAMODT: I was very much disappointed with the
$

13 URC interrogatories in that regard, and I think I expressed that{
E 14 in what I gave you yesterday. It is not a matter of believing,
d
a

5 15 but it is a matter of knowing, and there are people who are
5
y 16 trained and experienced in the fields of training and testing
A

g' 17 | who I feel could appraise what has been proposed by the Licensee,

5 I
$ 18 - and I was attempting to do that in this hearing. But I feel as
E
I 19 though the time has run out, and my inexperience in legal matters
A

20 has hindered me and personal problems have come up, but I have
i

21| continued to keep in it just because I felt as though this wasn't

!
i covered in any other way, and because I was so recently distressed

( 22 |
,

23 ' by the SER appraisal and lower requirements, even, than the

24 | Licensee in this area.
7s
(-)

25 CHAIIVIAN SMITH: Mrs. Aamodt, the concerns that you
:

i

!
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j express are exactly the reasons why we have evidentiary hearings.

() If, after the Staff and Licensee present the testimony on your2

3 contention, and after you have presented your evidence, whatever

(]) 4 it is, after you have had an opportunity to examine the testimony

e 5, and the evidence submitted on your contention, if you still
*

I9 i

s 6| believe that you prevail on that contention, you can make that
c :

R I

2 7 argument to the Board.!

-

8 Now that is one side of the case.

d
d 9 The other side of the case, which I think you are .

i
$ jo alluding to, is that ycu anticipate that all that will be the
o
E
5 11 case, that after the evidence is all in, the record will still
<
B
d 12 be inadequate, and you are seeking assistance now from the Board
5
-

( 13 to somehow shepherd your contention through the hearing, which'

14 is an appropriate request.
d !
u

! 15 However, the Board, as you can see, we are a finite

5
.- 16 group of humans, and we have already expressed ourselves that

B
A

g 17 , certain issues, we believe, are so important to the public health
* |
E 18 and safety that we have in fact embraced them and adopted them

! E
'

t 19 as Board contentions, to assure that they be followed through
x
n

20 |
to the extent possible, and a full evidentiary record made on

2j them. We have not yet identified your contention as one of

fs 22 those. So we will take your request under consideration.
(_) ;

23 We do not share your apprehension that the record

3 24 will not be complete on it.
' )

25 , Do y u have anything further, Mrs. Aamodt?

I

,
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1 MS. AAMODT: I will just continue then. I feel a

O
q ,/ 2 great burden in this area, but I will continue, and then I

3 trust that perhaps some leniency can be granted in discovering

() 4 some of these items that are just -- other copies of tests prior,

e 5 and prior to changes in the tests prior to TMI accident, copies
M
n ,

d 6! of those tests and the latest test, and that sort of thing.
e i

E i
$ 7 What I will need to do, see, is to verify whether

sj 8 there actually have been changes in training and then try to

d
d 9 get somebody to assess whether those changes are meaningful.

5
@ 10 | CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, ma'am..

|Z
= i

E 11 MS. AAMODT: Of course, I see this as a tremendous
<
3
6 12 job for me, and I am really aghast that the Board doesn't see
E
=

(]) j 13 ! that, the innaequacy, as I do, or assess it as I do, of the
=

j 14 NRC's appraisal of the Licensee's proposals. Just doing more

$
2 15 j isn't necessarily --

U |
T 16 | CHAIRMAN SMITH: We'll be in a better position to
3 +

A |

@ 17 | judge that after the evidence is in.

E'
5 18 MS. AAMODT: But the burden is on me then. Thank you.

5
I 19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Do you have anything further on a

;

A
'

! 20 different subject? All right.
i

,

| 21 (Board conferring.)
|

22 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, are we still on
O

| 23 other substantive matters?

| gg 24 j CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes.

(_)|

i 25 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I just wanted to inquire, it seems
!

!
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1 like yesterday when we were discussing item IV.5, the summary
/~T

,

!(/ 2 disposition of UCS contentions 13 and 5, I don't recall the Board !

3 making any ruling on 5.

() 4 CIIAIRMAN SMITH: That's right. That is an item that

s 5 remains for disposition. Ms. Weiss indicated that she is willing
N

@ 6I to stand on her papers. Now the problem for the Board is shall
!R

$ 7 we take arguments in her absence, or shall we just rule on
aj 8 hearing arguments from you?

d
d 9 I don't think that Ms. Weiss is necessarily antitled
z
o
y 10 to have the matter deferred, because our notice of hearing did
z
_

j 11 say there was going to be two days of prehearing conference.
m

p 12 If you want to discuss the motion as to its -- whether
=

( ) h 13 we should accept it as a motion for summary disposition, I think
=

$ 14 it's probably appropriate.
$
2 15 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: If you would like to do that
5
j 16 right now, Mr. Cutchin will taxe care of that argument.
e

d 17 CHAIRMAN SMITH: This is as good a time as any.
4

T.2 M 18 Mr. Cutchin, don't mind my back. I can hear you.
E

h 19 MR. CUTCHIN: All right, sir. I will proceed,
n

20 ' The thrust of Ms. Weiss' contention is that the

21 Board -- the motion for summary disposition is that the Board

t

| 22 ! should rule, based on the facts that she has set forth, that
jt

23 the power-operated relief valves must be classified as components

(~3 24 | important to safety, and therefore required to meet all safety-
. x _/

| 25 grade design criteria.i
| !
I I

i

I|
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} She cites to the both the Safety Evaluation Report,

() which was issued in connection with the operating license2

3 issuance some years ago as prepared by the Staff.

() 4 She also cites to the Staff's recently published

e 5 documents which purport to say that certain general design
M
n
8 6 criteria requirements have been imposed, but clearly the Staff
e

.7 has taken the position that it has not yet made a final decision

8 on whether these valves are indeed important to safety and must

d
g 9 meet, therefore, all safety-grade requirements. They are part
i

h 10 way there, but they are not there all the way.

E
5 11 This, to me, indicates she is claiming they are.
< ,

s
d 12 The Staff, based on the language that she cites in support of
E
-

(]) ! 13 her motion, is saying that they have not yet made the decision.
x

E 14 Therefore, I think there is a material issue of fact
d
u

! 15 as to whether these are indeed items important to safety, and

5
? 16 whether indeed all of the safety-grade requirements must be
3 ,

W |
imposed upon it.@ 17 j

5
; $ 18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Cutchin, the Board had put down

5
0 19 i the motion for summary disposition as an agenda item, not for

'

!i

| 20 the purpose of determining whether there was a genuine issue

21 of material fact remaining for litigation, which would in the

("% 22 normal course be produced by your answer to motion for summary
A/ l

i
'

23[ disposition, but to determine whether the matter is even

24 ' appropriate for summary disposition.

25 , Of course, your response that there is a material --

i
!

|
! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 genuine issue of material fact surviving for litigation if the

() 2 Board finds that correct, they lose on the summary disposition.

3 But we hope to also hear from you as to whether you want to

() 4 address the central issue, or do you want to argue that regardless

e 5 of whether there is or not, it is too important of an issue to
M
N

8 6 dispose of summarily?
e
R
{ 7 MR. CUTCHIN: Of course, I'll take the same position

s
8 8 I did yesterday on 13, Mr. Chairman, that I think the Staff has
n

d
d 9 not yet reached a final position. They have indicated even in

54

$ 10 this initial document 0578, Lessons Learned Report, to which UCS
E

i

5 11 refers in its motion, that a long-tern decision on application
<
?
d 12 of the full range of safety-grade criteria to the design of those
$

13 valves is pending. And on that basis alone, I would think she(])
$ 14 is not entitled to a finding as a matter of law that indeed
d

- &
2 15 the power-operated relief valves are items important to safety,
$'

y 16 components important to safety, in contemplation of the regula-
A

j y 17 tions, and therefore that they must have applied to them the

M 18 full range of safety-grade requirements.:
I 5

E 19 i If the Board so rules, it will put this proceeding
A

20 and this particular plant in a different posture than any other

| 21 plant that is operating. It is something, I think, for the

22 Staff to come to the Board with further evidence on.
l

. i

423 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Do you think the Staff's position

24 ' falls within the provision of 2.749(c), which says, should it() !

25 appear from the affidavits of a party opposing a motion that
:

!

i

| ! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 he cannot, for reasons stated, present by affidavit facts

ON- 2 essential to justify his opposition, we may refuse the application

3 for summary disposition.

() 4| MR. CUTCHIN: Of course, Mr. Chairman, I am not

g 5 here presenting an affidavit and, of course, the Board had not,
aj 6I until yesterday, called for even a response to these motions, but
R
$ 7 I think on the face of the motion alone, that conclusion could be
Zj 8 drawn.

'

O
q 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Does the Board have discretion to
z
O
g 10 deny a motion for summary disposition on the representation of
$
5 11 ' counsel, without an affidavit that that is the effect?
3

$ 12 MR. CUTCHIN: Could we have one mocent, Mr. Chairman?
=

0 i i3 CHAIRMAr< SM1TH: res.
=
x
s 14 (Staff counsel conferring.)
5

{ 15 MR. CUTCHIN: I am prepared to make that representation ,

=

g 16 tir. Chairman, that the Staff does believe that this is a matter
A

d 17 | that should go to evidentiary hearing, because the Staff believes
d
C
3 18 at this point in time that the matter cannot be decided. The
c
8 19 ig Board should use its discretion to postpone the matter for full
a

20 hearing.

2I CHAIRMAN SMITH: As I read the rules, somewhere along

(]) 22 the line, an affidavit has to come in, even if the affidavit

23 ; says that we can't file an affidavit. I keep coming back to that.

f'] 24 f MR. CUTCHIN: We would be perfectly happy to file
s !

25 such an affidavit, but I think the motion on its face, Mr.
!

|
t ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 Chairman, cites and quotes the language, pending a long-term
,

r' I

(_)s decision on full safety-grade criteria. They cite the Staff's2

3 own document in her motion.

() 4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That's fine. You are arguing the

e 5 merits of the motion. I an concerned now -- point out to me
Ê
4

$ 6 in 2.749 where we can short-circuit the affidavit. That's my

R
g 7 concern.
:
n
8 8 MR. CUTCHIN: If you are calling for a response --
N

d
= 9 my problem is, Mr. Chairman, until we showed up here yesterday,
N |
E 10 the Board had not decided stather to call, and therefore I am'not
E

! 11 in a position to give you an affidavit. I can do so in a few
$
d 12 days.
3

(]) 13 , CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, I understand that. I am
=

i

E 14 splitting hairs here.
d
u

! 15 , MR. CUTCHIN: I understand.

$ !

T 16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are defending against the motion
3
A

g 17 j as if it were an affidavit, and we were calling for arguments'

5 '

5 18 that the motion shouldn't even be considered, not because of
,

l =
5

E 19 the subject matter, but because of the importance to the overall
A !

d
20 proceeding, or that it is inappropriate for summary disposition

!
i

21 ) in the first instance -- I mean inappropriate subject matter.
I

22 [ MR. CUTCHIN: I understand.

23 ! CHAIRMAN SMITH: But your response is what we would

- 24 have expected by affidavit. But that's all right. I think
ss

25 that perhaps unless we hear arguments from Licensee that you

!

!

i ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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|
I had better perhaps present your position by affidavit --

1|() (Board conferring.)2

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The Board -- Dr. Jordan and Dr. Little

D) reminded me that before this proceeding, before this prehearing(_ 4

e 5 conference, that we looked at this motion for summary disposition,
,

9
8 6 and even if the Staff or Licensee were to default under 2.749,
o

7 we would, as a matter of discretion, not grant summary disposition

8 unless something happened here to change our mind, simply because
a

i

d I
d 9 of the seriousness of the issue, that we want a full demonstration

Y
E 10 of the matter on the evidentiary record with full opportunity
E
-

i

5 11 : to cross-examine and everything else.
< l
3
d 12 So I guess our ruling is that you don't even have to
E
-

I')% 3 13 respond to the motion for summary disposition. Nothing has( o
=

$ 14 happened and is likely to happen. We haven't heard from Mr.
d

15 ! Trowbridge yet -- is likely to happen to dissuade the Board
s 1

!

15 |
from hearing the issue fully on the evidentiary record.

3
'A i

MR. CUTCHIN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.d 17 |
y '

,

E 18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge?
=
s: 19 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, I would have said to

A

20 the Board that I hope the Board would have decided in its

21| discretion that it wanted to have evidence on this matter,
|

22 particularly as this is really a subitem of a broader contention

23 ; by UCS on this other equipment it claims should be safety-grade
:

Ig-) 24 in all respects. Had I not succeeded in persuading the Board
v

25 on its own discretion, I do not have the procedural arguments
!

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.i
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1 that I had against contention 13, and I would have simply said

r')\s 2 we will respond on the response schedule, whatever response

3 schedule the Board sets.
.

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, I think the Board is

e 5< comfortable in its decision that we want a full evidentiary

h !
j 6 record and then, of course, there is the other aspect of it,

R
$ 7 that if Mr. Cutchin were to have produced an affidavit, as he

Mj 8 said he would in a few days, I think he would have demonstrated

d
d 9 a genuine issue of material facts for litigation.
Y

$ 10 All right, let's go to -- is there any further on this
E
,

j 11 issue?
3 1

Id 12 MR. CUTCHIN: Not from the Staff, sir.
3
9p), : 13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: So our ruling is that we will hear(, 3
*

i

$ 14 | the issue.

$ !
I2 15 Anything further? Any additional substantive matters?

5
y 16 Mr. Sholly? ,

* I

d 17 + MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, I'm not sure exactly how
$ \

$ 18 this impinges on the proceeding. I am unclear on exactly how
: <

H i

[ 19 | ACRS proceedings on restart relate to the hearing, if at all,
A

!

20 | and I would appreciate some discussion of that, either from
i

21! the Board, Staff or Licensee.
I

O 22 | CHAIRMAN SMITH: Does anybody want to address that?
s- ;

23 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Well, I will make a remark. ACRS

('_/
24 r proceedings , of course, are not a part of the Commission's"T

!
:

25 schedule. They were not written into the process, but it has
i
f
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1 j been my understanding that the Staff -- well, the Staff and

() Licensee have had meetings with the ACRS, and will have more.2

3 It is my understanding that the results of these, which usually

() 4 take the form of an ACRS letter, will be made available to this

e 5 Board.
E

'

a

@ 6 One difference, however, between this proceeding and
R
g 7 some others, is that the Board may receive this letter during,

s
3 8 rather than prior to, the completion of hearing.
a
d
d 9 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Moreover, there is no statutory, .

Y
$ 10 nor regulatory requirement at this time for an ACRS letter, and
E
5 11|' consequently it is not a condition precedent to the rendering of<
3
d 12 any opinion in this case.
3
=

(~)' d 13 However, the Staff is going to take the matter to the
% y

E 14 ACRS, and seek their advice, and as soon as we get that advice,
a
D

E 15 we will pass it on to the Board and to the parties.
5

- 16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Sholly, if you are aware of
'

3 i^
1

d 17 | arguments to the contrary, I wish you would bring then to the'

s I

$ 18 | attention of the Board.
C
I 19 MR. SHOLLY: I simply wasn't clear on how the nature
A

20 of this proceeding may affect the way ACRS matters are handled,
i
i

21 i and I just wanted that clarified as a point of information, more

22 than anything.
' I

i23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. Any additional
!

73 24 | substantive matters?
\-) I

25 |
Yes, Mr. Trowbridge.

, i
I l
l !
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1 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Yes, Mr. Chairman, I have a couple of

() substantive matters. I think this is as good a point to bring2

3 them up as any.

() 4| I want to inform the Board that there is one disputed

i e 5 matter between us cad the Staff as regards the order items.

h
8 6| CHAIR'.4AN SMITH: The order?
e
R
& 7 MR. TROWBRIDGE: The order items. For the most

A
3 8 part, Mr. Chairman, we intend to -- we will deal in our
"

i

d
d 9 restart report with the compliance for the order items. The
z

h 10 Staff will deal with compliance with the order items in its SER,
3
5 11 and except as we have occasion -- and we will have occasion to
<
3 *

d 12 refer to the restart report in connection with the contentions --
E

'

(]) 13 | we do not plan special testimony on compliance with the order

E 14 items.
w
b
! 15 One exception, as it now stands, will be the order

! $
.- 16 item embodying Table B.1 of NUREG 0657, the short-term Lessons --

3
W

g 17 0578 is what I meant to say, the short-term Lessons Learned.'

5
5 18 One of the items on Table B.1 in the category (b) is
_

19 inadequate instrumentation to detect inadequate core cooling.
A

20 , It is the Licensee's position that we have provided instrumenta-
!

21 tion to detect inadequate core cooling, and that it is sufficient.

("3 22 The Staff takes a different view of the sufficiency of<

\_/

23 what we are providing. We have been frustrated in our efforts
i

24 to understand from the Staff why it takes exception or what it is
t-

25 | that the Staff wants.
i

! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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i

1 I think that could be said of much of the industry.

(O But as of now, we will take the position, and it will be_j 2

3 incorporated in testimony dealing with contentions in the area

/ \

() 4 that we have indeed in fact satisfied the order item, and if

e 5 anybody disagrees that we satisfied it, we will then argue that
A
N

8 6 it is not necessary if somebody interprets the order item
o

R
a 7 differently, that it is not necessary,which is our privilege.

M
8 8 Now I don't mean by this, Mr. Chairman, that we are
N

d
d 9 not going to have further discussions with the Staff any time
i .

h 10 it is profitable. Maybe one of these days we will get an answer
E

'

5 11 i to the B&W 1etter to the Staff, stating its position, and< l
3
d 12 generally the position of the B&W group on this matter, and
E 1

=

(}]) 13 maybe when we see the response to that letter, there will be

]$ 14 more discussions, maybe in the end there will be an accommodation

$
2 15 or settlement or whatever you want.
5 !
g 16 | But I did want to alert the Board now to this pending
'd

i
i d 17 i disagreement. *

! $
( L 18 I have a second matter --

-

C
I 19 DR. JORDAN: This was one of the questions the Board,

5

| 20 was planning to pose as to what the Licensee and Staff planned

21 to do about this, and that is fine.

(-} 22 Now since you are discussing' order items, there is
\-; ;

23 ,' another item which I cannot quite understand the Staff and the

3 24| Licensee's position on, and that has to do with the valve for
~J l

25| venting the head. In the SER, the Staff states -- I can refer
;

! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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I to my notes -- that the Licensee, in Anendment 18, has agreed

2 to put in the head vent.

3 In my reading, however, of Amendment 18, it appears to

() 4 me that the Licensee is saying that they do not believe that the

5g head vent is necessary, and have not made plans to put in that
N

$ 6' head vent.
R
$ 7 It seems to me that there is a macter of interpreta-
5
| 8 tion here, and that this does need to be addressed. Not today.i

O
q 9 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I think maybe it can be addressed
z
O
g 10 today, if you will give me a moment to confer here, Dr. Jordan.
$
% II DR. JORDAN: Very well.
'

IS

I 12 ' (Applicant counsel conferring.)
E

() j 13 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Dr. Jordan, maybe we can address
, .-

j 14 ' this more fully, but I think it is a matter of paper work not
$
g 15 i having caught up to -- we have indeed agreed to put in a head
=
'

16 vent.j
! A
i .

17 || $ DR. JORDAN: You have?
w
= I

{ 18 | MR. TROWBRIDGE: We have. And I'm not sure that that
| P
| { 19 ) agreement didn't come subsequent to Amendment 18, and may not

M

20 have been caught up yet in the restart report.

2I DR. JORDAN: That's fine. That answers my question.

22 CHAIRMAN SMITII: Mr. Trowbridge?

23| MR. TROWBRIDGE: There is a second matter I wish

24j
[}

very briefly to alert the Board to, and ask the Board to do

i 25 nothing about it at this point. There are a certain number ofi

>

I
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I order items, again Category B, Table B.1 order items, that I have

2 in mind, which had dates associated with their completion. For

3 very good reasons, which we will advance at the time we make

() 4 any request, I think it likely that one or more of those items

5g we will ask the Board to put in the category of reasonable progress,
9

@ 6 rather than a fixed completion date, and I will leave that with
R
*
S 7 you.
Nj 8 Maybe I ought to elaborate a little bit more on s'ome
d
q 9 of the reasons, Mr. Ch' airman, because you look so puzzled.
z
O

$ 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: No, I'm not. I'm puzzled by the
E

h II ' presumption that those dates had applicability to this proceeding.
3

Y I2 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Well, Mr. Chairman, as I recall the
=

(]) 13 | order item, it reads -- these are not, by the way, commission

| 14 orders and requirements, as one would gather from a reading of
E

15 the SER. These are Staff recommendations to the Commission,

j 16 which the Commission said this Board should consider.
W

.N I7 I CHAIRMAN SMITH: That's right.
=

y 18I

MR. TROWBRIDGE: But one of the Staff recommendations
| P

"g 19 is that the Licensee be required to complete the Category B
n

20 items on the schedule provided in Table B.1, left alone and not --

2I and we may be asking the Board, and I am not sure the Staff will

22{) be assisting us on this, either -- but we will be asking the

23 ! Board to modify at least one of the Staff recommendations. We
i

.

24 will probably be asking the Board as to one or more Category B

25 ( items, completion prior to fixed date, or ccmpletion prior to
! I
l I
i " ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 restart, for that matter, not be required.

O'
,

2 Now would you like any further explanation at this

3 point as to some notion as to what our line of reasoning will be?

( 4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You have piqued our curiosity, if

g 5 nothing else, but I'll leave it to you.
$
j 6, MR. TROWBRIDGE: Well, let's take one, Mr. Chairman.
R
& 7 Let me assume that in the end, something more in the way of
M
j 8 inadequate core cooling detection instrumentation is required
d

'

d 9 of us. Let me make that assumption. Either we lose the fight
i
o \

h 10 or we reach some accommodation.
E

h 11 We and the rest of the industry -- there is no way
3

y 12 that anyone in this industry is going to get that instrumentation
_

c

(]) y 13 in by January 1, 1981. It isn't defined. The efforts to define
m I

$ 14 | what the instrumentation would be, to have it acceptea by the
$ !

2 15 ' reactor owners and then the Staff and then physically put in --
5
y 16 it can't happen.
A

j; 17 It particularly can't happen in GPU's case, and you
5
$ 18 will hear more of this in connection with our presentation on
E

$ 19 this subject.
5

20 , The demands on GPU and its angineering have been
i i

21 | extraordinary in the last year. They range from the clean-up
, i

| I

[]} 22 problems to the investigation to the umpteen NRC audits, and

I23 to participation and preparation for this hearing.
4

24{} There is only so much that a man can do at the same

25 ; time.

,
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1 I would also point out that even if we were to be

(3
(/ 2 delayed beyond restart in completing some of these items, we

3 will have been operating TMI-1 for a much shorter period of time

() 4, than other reactors wh> have been operating since the Lessons
!

e 5 Learned requirements were first identified.
2
0

3 6 Also, Mr. Chairman, we have a very peculiar procedural

R
R 7 problem here. I'll make a prediction that come December 29,

s
j 8 Harold Denton will advise the industry or other members of the

d
d 9 industry that they have three more months to complete the
i
o
y 10 instrumentation. And maybe on March 28th, that they have another
z

f 11 six weeks.
5

g 12 This is the kind -- this is what happened with the
=
m

- ) g 13 Category A items. There were deferments, but they were last-
1

-

14 minute deferments in little bites.

$
E IS We are in the pickle in this proceeding. But this,

| $
j j 16 Board is supposed to look at and pass on these requirements

A

g 17 j well into the time that we restart, because there is further --

$
$ 18 further review to be done after this Board, and there is some

,

| =
t Hj 19 | time for the Board to reach its decision after all testimony

n

! 20 , on the subject.
|
'

21 Harold Denton's last-minute extension doesn't do us
!
l

22 any good. What the Board has heard and is going to decide on{)
23 ' is a requirement that we have completed the item by "X" date,

24 and that is one of the other reasons why we are going to ask

'
25 ; the Board to put us in -- I think we would like to ask the Board-

i
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I for several items. We will be discussing this with the Staff

2 and with Mr. Denton, for that matter. We will be asking the

3 Board to put us in a reasonable progress compliance situation,

O 4 if for no other reeson thet we get some eggoreunity to be ereeted

g 5j like the rest of the industry when and if there have to be
$ i

3 6| extensions of dates.
; '

,

b 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are not concerned that the Board
M

$ 8, has made a ruling that we don't have the authority?
d
k 9 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Not at all, Mr. Chairman. This is byz
o
g 10 way of giving the Board an advance notice of one of the matters
$

Il that cannot be dealt with in the hearing process.

f I2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, I think we have forewarned us.
=

0 i.'i-
. Are ehere env eurther commente2

*ts

5 I4 All right. Any additional substantive matters
u
h:

{ 15 before the Board's questions, to be raised by the parties?
=

E I6 Okay. The Board has some questions.
A

.h 17 | (Board conferring.)
=

{ 18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yesterday, as you recall and as we

h !

g 19 | referred to this morning, Dr. Jordan had read the Board's
\"

20 ! tentative position, that with respect to UCS' request to withdraw
i

2I I contentions 6, 8 and 12, the Board is inclined to honor the
!

22Q request that the contentions be adopted by the Board entirely

23 '
.

with respect to contentions 6 and 8, and partially with respect
l

i 24 to UCS contention 12, and we would take under advisement the

25 | request that the Board hire an independent expert with respect to

I
; ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 contention 8.

O 2 Unfortunately, the press of time was such that we

3 didn't have an opportunity to forewarn Ms. Weiss that the Board

4 would need some particular showing why in this particular case'

e 5 and situation an independent Board expert is needed, as compared
E

@ 6 to any other contention or any other important issue.
R
{ 7 But be that as it may, she hasn't. But that is one
E
j 8 of the considerations that the Board would have.
d I

d 9 Now, what we did not do is we did not give other
,

z
O

$ 10 parties an opportunity to discuss Ms. Weiss' and UCS' request
z

j 11|
=

that the Board adopt those contentions. So I think that we
3

:j 12 will follow an Intervenor, Licensee, Staff rotation of discussion.

() 13 Does any Intervenor wish to discuss the motion?

h 14 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, may Mr. Sholly and I have a
$
2 15 moment to look at UCS 12?
$

| y 16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We plan to adjourn for lunch about
e

i

| h. 17 1:00 o' clock, which seems to be a pretty efficient time in
5
$ IS Harrisburg, to get in and out of the restaurants, if that is
6

$ 19 helpful. We haven't forgotten lunch.
n

20 (Intervenor counsel conferring.)

21 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, what you want addressed by

- (G 22 Intervenors at this point is why a special showing --,j

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I don't want to tell you what you
,

(]) 24 | want to address, I just give you the opportunity to address

i
'

; 25 , whatever you wish to address.
| t

!
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1 MR. PELL: Why the Board should appoint an expert?
,cs
V CHAIRMAN SMITH: If you'want to address that, okay.2

3 DR. JORDAN : Yes, sure, that is a reasonable thing to

(~\s/ 4 address to the Board, because we have not made up our minds on

e- 5 th'at ,
b

. particularly. Well, we have not made up our minds on any

8 6 of them, but I would particularly welcome your addressing the
e

7 request that the Board adopt contention 6 first, and then later

8, we will get to. contention 8,'and then contention 12, whether
'

d
d 9 the Board should adopt these and require testimony on these
i

)_ @.jo contentions by the Licensee and the Staff as a result of it, so
E
_

5 11 that they won't disappear.

$
d 12 Now I can see possibly Mr. Sholly saying you don't
E

() h 13 need.to do this, we are going to handle it, anyhow; and if he
E !

| 14- were to say that, why, that would be very interesting to me, and

b
15 I would like to hear Mr. Sholly's position, for example, because I

E
.- 16 think.some of these may indeed come very close to impacting on
3
W s

i 17 that.
w
z
M 18 Well, we have already mentioned, for example, that

E.
b

19 Mr. Sholiy wanted to drop one of his contentions,9hich was
2

-M

20 similar to UCS contention, so therefore he is involved and so

21 therefore I am anxious to hear Mr. Sholly's and any other

(') 22 Intervenor's position on whether the Board should, first of all,
(/

23 , adopt these things in order to preserve -- or that there will be
4

/~N 24.| . testimony in this hearing, in addition to that which is in the
L.)

|
i

25 restart report and.the Safety Evaluation.
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1 MR. PELL: Thank you.

f3
L/ _2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: If you want a few minutes, go ahead.

3w. MR. PELL: Thank you.

. A( / 4. (Intervenor counsel conferring.)
I

e 5 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, might we take a
M
n
j 6 three-minute break?

R
g- 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Sure.

sj 8 (Recess.)
d

-T.3' d 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Ladies and gentlemen, let's resume.
bu3 i

o
@ 10 Gentlemen.
3
5 11 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, with respect to all three
$
c 12 of the contentions of UCS that were cited as being proposed
3

-( ). 13 for adoption, either in whole or in part, I would certainly
=

E 14 support that.
5
x
2- 15 I think the three basic issues that were raised out
$
g-16 of qualification of pressure boundary components, sufficiency of
w

d 17 ECCS analysis, and small break LOCAs, and qualification of

5
5 18 equipment for accident environment, are all three issues that

5
"

19 were crucial to the TMI-2 accident,.and were all highlighted
R

20 very strongly, and to simply let those issues fall through the

21 cracks at this point due to a lack of logistical support and

-fl - 22 financial support on the part of the Intervenors, I think would
v

23 , be a large mistake.

(') - 24' - I think it's a shame that this'is the only way
L

- 25f potentially that they get addressed, but that would certainly be

h

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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_j far better than just saying, uell, that's too bad, you know,

. (3
\/ you can't pursue them and, you know, move on.2

3 In terms of the-proposal for an indep,ndent expert

4 for contention 8, I don't know exactly what Ms. Weiss had in

e 5- mind. I'would almost be of a mind to suggest that for all three
E
14

$ 6 -contentions, just on a general perspective, I am not sure what
c

7 expertise the Board members have in these areas, and I don't,

A
E 8 know -- I certainly would not feel good about the Staff serving
n
d
d 9 as the Board adviser on these issues, because the Staff will be
i
2 taking a stance on those issues, making substantive points, 9.ndjou
3
5 ij taking a position.
<
3
d 12- This is difficult for me to conceive how they could be
z

() objecti e about their own viewpoints and their own positions13a
J

E 14 in terms of looking at whether that adequately protects the
d
u

! 15 public health and safety,
w
=

. 16 Certainly they are going to come to the conclusion
3
A-

g 17 and say that and giving that more weight by having the Staff '
d 1

E 18 act as advisers to the Board just doesn't seem to be warranted,I

=

h 19 just as a general' matter, in much the same way I wouldn't propose
A

!

20 that the Licensee be used as the Board's expert for the same

!
21 . reasons.

-(] 22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Okay. Mr. Cutchin?
m

MR. CUTCHIN: Mr. Chairman, looking_at the groupings23 ;

(]) 24 - and that's something we will do. when we get to the next

~

25 order. of business :-- I will take them somewhat out of order.
|

-
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1 As to UCS costention 8, that goes basically to a
p
\' 2 challenge to the adequacy of the;small break LOCA analyses, and

3 the Staff and Licensee and as well the Intervenors had, I thought,

() 4 | agreed at the meeting the other night that for purposes of

e 5 grouping, UCS' 8 and ECNP 1(e) and what would have been Sholly 7,
E
n
@ 6 before it was withdrawn, would fit under that category.

R
{ 7 Therefore, it would appear to the Staff that as far

s
j 8 as its testimony at the proceeding is concerned, it would

0
d 9 differ not one whit from withdrawing UCS 7 and the Sholly 8 --
i
o
@ 10 UCS 8 and the Sholly 7 being withdrawn, because we will address

E
g 11 the matter in connection with ECNP 1(e). So the matter will be
3

12 addressed.

() h 13 Now as to whether the Board wishes its own independent
s
E 14 expertise --
d
z
2 15 DR. JORDAN: This is on contention 8?
5
y 16 MR. CUTCHIN: This is on UCS 8. -- that will be
us

6 17 addressed --

5
$ 18 DR.. JORDAN: ECNP -- -

5
'{ 19 MR. CUTCHIN: ECNP 1(e). The Staff uses a similar
5

20 challenge. That is that the small-break LOCA analyses are

-21 inadequate. We. haven't required analysis of the sufficient

(]} 22 spectrum of breaks to assure the design is accurate.

23 DR. JOHNSRUD: Mr. Chairman?

]- 24- CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes.
-

;

25 DR..JOHNSRUD: I would want to recheck your June 12th
I

!
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1 order that I:only had a chance to look at cursorily during
('e
kJ yesterday's session to.be sure that ECNP's 1(e) is still viable.2

3 MR. CUTCHIN: The Staff's records show that it is in.

-( .

(- 4' CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think we left that in because we

e 5 thought it was so important to the process of the hearing.
A
N

d 6 DR. JOHNSRUD: Thank you.
e

7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We left it in because it was not
,

E 8 the subject matter of discovery. Those that we left in because
n
d
d 9 we wanted them in, we specified more narrowly.
i
$ 10 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, could I add to that,
c
3
5 11 we would add the sasa observation that we will indeed address
<
S
d 12 in testimony, just the same as -- because --
E

,m) E 13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I'm sorry?
-

(. o
=
E 14 MR. TRONBRIDGE: Let me add to what Mr. Cutchin has
a
b
! 15 - said, we also will address the ECNP contention ~in our testimony,

5
.- 16 -just the same as if we were addressing both contentions.
m
W

y 17 I would like to also point out that with respect to
;

a
=
$ 18 both 6 and 8, that these are covered also by order items as

E
t 19 valve testing, and the adequacy of further -- and the requirement

!~
20 for additional small break LOCA analyses are both order items,

21 both are covered in the restart report and the SER.

("s) 22 So I think that if the Board -- I'm not sure what
,

23 is meant by adoption of the contentions, whether the Board is

!

()% 24- j_now' going to say this is a Board contention, or whether the Board("
i

25 is going to give us some questions or generally instruct us to

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 discuss che area. But I think there will be, and there is now,
!W

2 'for that matter, discussion in the restart report and SER on'~

3' both of these matters.
<s
( l'' 4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Both 6 and 8?

e 5 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Both 6 and 8.
E
9

@ 6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, as to 8, comparing it with ECNP,
R
$ 7 it looks like it doesn't really matter what the Board does. So
;

j 8 it would be harmless to allow it to remain in as a Board-adopted
d
d 9 contention.
z

h 10 I am trying to think of what the --
!

@ 11 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Maybe it's just the lawyer in me. I
a
y 12 don't understand the concept of Board-adopted contentions.

I -) 13 DR. JORDAN: I am reminded of something that I didn' t
=
m
g 14 know, is what it amounts to, that the ECUP contention 1(e), we
$
g 15 accepted, but told them to use the GCS contention 8, the wording
x

j 16 of UCS. So apparently it is identical. For that reason, we
a

d 17 pre'ferred the wording of 8. So, therefore, 8 is included
5

{ 18 exactly.
P
"

19 Now with respect to Mr. Trowbridge's comments, I think
X

20 -that there is a difference. Certainly all of the order items

21 are truly covered presumably -- surely are covered in the restart

(~).i 22 report and in the SER. They are addressed, but they are addressed

'23 in some cases fairly perfunctorily and not to the depth that we ,

1

(])) 24 would like to see them addressed, as they would be-if they are

- 25 | . items in contention.

l
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1 Secondly, the Staff has said that they will not bring
-

sJ 2 witnesses unless they are contested items or Board questions,

3 they will not have expert witnesses on those matters at this

() hearing for us to be able to question.4

= 5 So I think, therefore, there is a considerable
'M

N

j 6 difference as to whether they are order items or contested issues.

R
g 7 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Dr. Jordan, I am certainly not

M
S 8 crying to dissuade the Board from getting deeper into these
N

d
d 9 questions than.the restart: report.or the SER gets in.
2

h.10 I am suggesting the Board start with what is in the
3

| 11 restart report, what is in the SER, and let us know what
*
6 12 additional Board questions -- what additional questions it would
3

( )) 13 like the parties to address, and we will bring witnesses.

E 14- I am sure the Staff will do the same.
U=
2 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: In the meantime, as to this particu-

5
: 16 lar contention, the Board has already indicated that it prefers
*
d

I

g 17 that ECNP's litigation be litigated in the language of UCS'

$
5 18 contention 8. So I don't think whatever we do with this conten-

5
E 19 tion is going to have anyeffect except be an indicator of the

.R

20 cross-examination of the witnesses.

21 Dr. Johnsrud has already indicated that they intend

~N 22 to offer no affirmative evidence, that they intend to depend(J
23 -upon cross-examination. If that is still the case -- Doctor,

i

:

/~T 24 ' you were going to comment?
U

25_|_

DR. JOHMSRUD: Just simply to join the other parties

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC. l
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1
in restating.that we continue to suffer the financial deprivation

I
- 2

that prevents us from doing- otherwise, to our very| deep regret.

^ y CHAIRMAN SMITE: I assume until you tell us to the
;- _
\ _ contrary that.you are going to continue to have that problem.4

~
.e 5 It is digressive to interrupt the comment on substance-for you-

d .
- -

8 6 to bring that to our attention.
e
R.

g 7 DR. JOHNSRUD: I beg your pardon, sir.
'T

~E' CHAIRMAN SMITH: As a matter of fact, I don't know8M4

. e-
d 9 where~I was. I think I was talking about --
i
$ 10 DR. JORDAN: Well, with respect to what we were
i
_

talking about --E 11<
3

'

J 12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, I know. I want to complete-

3

O : i3- this now-
o
x

3 14 MR. PELL: It was contention 8, sir.
# .

! 15 - CHAIRMAN SMITH: As I understand, no one now will be
i $

. 16 offering affirmative- evidence on this contention among the
.

m-
M-,

.g 17 Intervenors, X20? having already indicated that they do not istend

5
5 18 -to offer affirmative evidence, that they will rely upon cross-

E
I 19 . examination.

) I-
'

20 Mr. Sholly has withdrawn his contention 7, which is

21 _ parallel, and UCS wishes to withdraw. So the only thing we are

(]) 221 trying to accomplish now is provide for suitable cross-
.

23 examination on the contention.

; } 24 If the Board keeps it in as a UCS contention, the

25 j rightzto cross-examine will be undisputed, and we would like
!
i

'

<

l -
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1 to have UCS' cross-examination participation. So I don't see any

- (3
'' d 2 particular problem with it. I would think that it would be a'

3 subject matter for Mr. iSholly, even though you have withdrawn it.
s

b/ 4 I think that the record would be enhanced if you and

o- 5 Dr. Johnsrud and Ms. Weiss get together on an order for cross-

U.

$ 6 examination on that contention.
e
R
$ 7 DR. JOHNSRUD: I anticipate we will do that, Mr.

N

[ 8: Chairman.
d
d 9 MR. CUTCHIN: Mr. Chairman, I am not sure where that
ic
h 10 left us. It matters not, in my view. whether it is ECNP's

-3j 11 1(e), in the words of UCS 8, except for one thing: If there
a

y 12 - is only the ECNP centention,-clearly only ECNP or some consolida-

() 13 tion under'that contention could, should they decide to, put on

| 14 affirma:ive evidence. Any Intervenor within the dictates of
b
! 15 the Board's consolidation could cross the witnesses.
5
.j 16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That's exactly right, except that we
W

*

6 17 have provided-in our prehearing conference orders for the

5
$ 18 designation of lead counsel, for the need to demonstrate the need

E
I 19 for additional cross-examination.
R

20 MR. CUTCHIN: That I understand, sir. But I'm saying

21 I; don't understand what is added by leaving it in as both

{} 22 ECNP 1 and UCS, rather than just having it withdrawn and leaving

23 the ECNP contention in the same words, except it makes it

24 apparently cleaner.
{}

25 CHAIRMAN SMITH: To what?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 MR. CUTCHIN: To just make clear that UCS has with-
<s I

-) 2 drawn its contention as its contention. However, ECNP's 1(e)

3 . remains,'even though worded identical. But it is now ECNP's

) contention, and whoever consolidates with ECNP for purposes4

e 5 of cross-examination, that's up to the Board.
3
"

@ 6 CHAIRMAN. SMITH: Sir, I don't think we have anything

R
~ to rule on, if you'are correct.g 7

M
8 8 MR. CUTCHIN: It would seem that the withdrawal doesn't
n
d
= 9 change anything, other than it makes clear?that UCS could not
i
c
y 10 now come-back on its own and decide at the last moment it is

E
g 11 going to put in affirmative evidence on that case, other than
is

y 12 through ECNP on a consolidation.

5
O i i3

,

ca^1ania sa1rn: r wented to de eseurea enee ucs
m ,

j 14 feels that it has an opportunity to have full participation

$
2 15 and cross-examination on this contention.
w
x,-

j 16 MR. CUTCHIN: That's up to the Board to rule as to how
. us

y 17 it wants cross-examination to be conducted, regardless of whose

$
$ 18 contention it is.
E

j I 19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, no, I think that probably we
A

:20 would be hard-put to rule ' hat another Intervenor who does not

21 sponsor a contention should be lead intervenor on somebody else's

f)N 22 contention and cross-examiaation.
Ju '

23 3e that as it may, the language of contention 8i

!

's 12 4 survives- for litigation. No one is going to put in affirmative;(\ f
s

25| evidence,:and you can work out cross-examination as you wish.
, i

|
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i 11R. PELL: Mr. Chairman, that s till, however, does not
n
(/ meet'the concern of Dr. Jordan or of Mr. Sholly. Mr. Sholly's2

3 concern being that there be an affirmative, independent evidence

j) produced on contention 8.i_ 4s

m 5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We haven't come to that yet.
A
N

$ 6 MR. PELL: Okay.
e
R
& 7 DR. JORDAN: One thing that I surely hope to

8 accomplish, and it appears that I do not need to adopt it as a

d
d 9 Board. question, but one thing that must be accomplished is that
i

h 10 at the moment it is true that this is essentially order item 1(d) ,

E~

5 11 but the Staff position at the moment is -- and I believe I quote
.$

'

d 12 correctly that on page -- part C.1, page 12 of 15, that the
.z

i X'

I ) ~ 13 Licensee is in compliance. And unless it is a contested issue

E 14 or Board question, that would be the end of the Staff testimony.
d
-

! 15 Now that is, by no means, adequate for my purposes,
,

5
'

16 and whether it is a Board question or not, I want to make sure*
.

3
M

. 6 17 that the Staff brings in experts, some of the fundamental docu-

5
M 18 ments that are involved, because I believe the small break LOCA'

p
E

19 analysis is the most important.

20 , We -have the problem of whether the pumps should be
1

21 shut off.or not, which is still a matter somewhat of dispute.

(~) , 22 There are a number of very, very basic questions on the
v

23 , small break LOCA, and I want the best testimony that we can

1

- ('} . 24 ' -possibly get on the part of both the Applicant, the Licensee,
v./

25 " and the Staff, because this is the heart - -this was the TMI-2

! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INr.

_ _



-
. ..

cr55 2375

l' .. accident.- This essentially is.the heart of the case, and we
, . ,

( 'I
- '2 .need to know, are the accidents proposed going to reduce -- is

3 it obvious from this analysis that'these proposed actions

<4 will reduce the possibility of another one to.a very small figure.
'

e 5 And I think that we do, if we are going to rely on
A
e
j 6 anything but safety-grade equipment, then we have certainly got
R
$ 7 to consider matters such as probability analysis and, of course, I
sj 8 recognize that this is one of the paths in the staff's previous
d
d 9 docums.t for possible scenarios leading to meltdown, and since
i
o
@ 10 this is -- and I've already tuentioned that I fcit the Staff was

_3
j 11 going to have to demonstrate that since this happened once, it
3

y 12 cannot happen again because of the actions being proposed and

( ) $ 13- that there is a very heavy burden, particularly heavy burden
-m

$'14 on this particular scenario, because it was the TMI-2 accident.
u
k -

2 15 So you do see, I guess, all of you, that I feel
w
=

g 16 strongly the need for a very, very complete t'estinony on this
M - i

d 17 | contention.
#
$ 18 MR. CUTCHIN: Sir, the Staff understands and
E

$ 19 appreciates your concerns. It is our intention to present
a

20 testimony, and with your amplification here, we will make every

21 effort to have appropriate witnesses to address the extent of

(]) 22 your concerns. If we don't have them here at the time, we will

23 , make certain that we get them here in short order.

|(]) 24 .DR. JORDAN: Thank you. That is fine.

25 i _ CHAIRMAN SMITH: As we discussed, the need to adopt

!
i

'
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I
.

-

or not.to adopt contentions -- I don't know how many more we

'

2'"' have -- there is another thing that has to be considered, and

3" that is by-the Bo'ard adopting this UCS contention 8 as a Board
.

\' 4 question, even if' ECNP should default in this proceeding, there

5j would be a complete showing on that contention. That is one
9

3 6 difference:that there is in the Board adopting the contention.
R
*
S 7 MR. CUTCHIN: Of course, the Board, sir, always has

.s
| 8

*

the discretion to pose questions of its own. It is helpful if
d
" 9~. the Board can give us as much specificity as possible as to its
z
o

h_10 question areas-early on, because that way we can do a better job
=

5 II of preparing. But we will make every effort to cover the bases
S

f I2 with whatever guidance you wish to give us.

() 13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I'm sure you will. I'm just making

| 14 the point, it does matter whether the Board adopts the contention
t

$ IS or not, and that's the' reason why it matters, because it will be
=

j' 16 heard whether the Intervenors show up at the hearing or not.
v.

f I7 | DR. JORDAN: In this respect, I believe it is obvious
E
3 18 from the reading of the -- not the restart report itself

- i:"
19

8 necessarily, but.the B&W analysis, that there is a large amount
n

20' of relia e upon operator action and reliance on non-safety-grade

2I equipment, and I want that issue explored. If that is the case,

() 22 then we must know a. bout it, and we must be told why we are --

23 we can indeed rely on that, that the reliance is not misplaced.

'(~); 24|| So this is fleshing out, as Mr. Trowbridge said,
%-

|
25 fleshing out some of my concerns.with respect to this particular

i ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 . contention, and I agree with the Chairman that it is an issue-
n
-(_) 2' that is going to continue, whether ECNP continues or not.

3 MR. CUTCHIN: We appreciate this amplification, sir.

'( 4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Shall we take up contention 6, and

e 5 somebody can point out if it is the case, groupingr on that one.

.b
8 6 It would be helpful to me.
e
R
{ 7 MR. CU'JOHIN : Mr. Chairman, that falls within the --

M
8 8 if you are referring to Mr. Trowbridge's groupings, it refers to
N

d
d 9 -- it is grouped with subgroup 2(L1 of group A. It is valves

$
$ 10 and valve testing. We had coupled UCS 5 and UCS 6 together for
E

j 11 purposes of addressing that issue area.
3

g 12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: With no other Intervenor?

=,,
(_) g 13 MR. CUTCHIN: There were no other Intervenors that I

a

E 14 have listed here as having picked up that issue. Plus we had
5
=
2 15 addressed 5 a while back in connection with the motion for
a
M

.- 16 summary disposition and, of course, the issue there was should
3
M

'

d 17 the power-operated relief valves and associated controls be
w
z
5 18 ' classified as important to safety and, therefore, required to meet
_

' s
E 19 all safety-grade requirements, one of which is environmental
$

20 qualification.

21 And, of course, this particular contention zerced

;(v'y 22 in particularly on the adequacy of environmental qualification

23 ! and proof of such testing.
i
'

. .

| f~} 24 I think the Board would have to decide how it feels
ms

25 .the Staff would address the matter of qualification or

;

[ ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 classification of the subject valves as important to safety and
_ , , .

- 2- then its testimony would flesh out its position.If, for instance,

3. the Staff were to conclude, regardless of whether contention -

. rm
() 4 UCS 6 stayed in, that the valve was not classifitble as important

e 5 to safety, and therefore it need not meet all of the criteria.
a
N

$ 6 It may or may not decide that one of the criteria it should meet
e
R
R 7 is qualification testing.

'8 So there the Board, if it has great concerns in this

d
d 9 area, might be . -- it might be appropriate for the Board to
i

h 10 decide to keep that issue in.

3
5 11 DR. JORDAN: Yes, we do want to keep tr . issue in.
<
3
d 12 It is my conviction that those relief valves are indeed
z
5(st,) .y 13 important to safety and that the analysis of the small break LOCA
m.

E 14 accident will demonstrate that under certain conditions, that
w
b
E 15 there will be either two-phase or water mixtures released by

5
.- 16 these valves that will be going to the feed-and-bleed mode of

S
M

p 17 cooling, and under certain circumstances at least ic's a back-up

E
5 18 effort, a back-up way of cooling, and that it is, therefore,
.

P
19 important to safety, and that I want very much to see what'"

8
n

20 the situation is with the valves.

This is not an item where the tests have to be21 -

/~} 22 complete at the time of restart, according to the NUREG 0578,(s
23| but I will say that I want to be -- have more than just a

i

l

(-} 24 schedule for testing, as ic required from 0578. I want to have
v

25[ some assurances.that the tests will have good results, that they

- ALDERSON REPORTING COMPA * ' INC.,
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.i. indeed)will -- these valves will.indeed, under the accident

:(~hx/ 2 ' environment, perform; that there is good evidence that they will,

3 after they have been environmentally qualified.

p) So it is a matter that I feel is important and(m 4

e 3 should be addressed thoroughly as testimony from the Staff and
Mn
d 6 Licensee in addition to that in the respective reports.
e

R
R 7 So I would like to make sure that it does continue.
,

$ 3$ MR. CUTCHIN: Thank you for that amplification, Dr.
n 1

6
d 9 Jordan.

5
5 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge?

5
.5 11 MR. TROWBRIDGE: No, I have no -- I have no comment.
<
B
d 12 I think it would be helpful to us to have Dr. Jordan explain
3

() 13 some of his concerns. We are already making plans to distribute
m

5 14 this section of the transcript rather widely among our witnesses
d
u

! 15 at B&W, and it is really a matter of somewhat indifference to me
5

T 16 whether this is an adoption by the Board --it was a curiosity to
3
M

i 17 me -- or questions put by the Board. Either way, we will provide

N
$ 18 witnesses.
F
.-

0 19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I agree that it makes no difference.
A

20 We wonder what UCS was really trying to accomplish by seeking

21 to withdraw contentions and having them adopted by the Board.

T 22 They.could just as easily have said to the Board, we are unable('/t |
-

i

23! to offer. affirmative evidence, but we want to exercise our

!
1~T. 24 right to cross-examine and keep the contention alive. I don't
(_/

25| know-what difference it is. Ms. Weiss isn't here to explain it
:
I
i

I
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.
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- 1- to us.

"y.

9, 2 Maybe there is a feeling that if we give the contentien

3 its blessing that it will be taken more seriously, and certainly

() .4 it is true that Dr. Jordan's particular concerns on the contentions

g 5 will add to the record contention 12.

9
'| 6 DR. JORDAN: Do the parties-wish.to address contention

R
{ 7 127

X

| 8 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Excuse me, Dr. Jordan. Did I not

d
d 9 understand that you were proposing some limited aspect -- and I
i

h 10 don't think we have heard what the limited aspect is.
3
5 11 . CHAIRMAN SMITH: We haven't decided that.
< ,

3
I d 12 DR. JORDAN: I guess that we haven't decided. I would

E
=

(]) 13 like to hear from the parties before deciding what the Board

| 14 should have in that respect. I think we can wind this one up

$
2 15 before lunch, so if any parties have suggestions as to the scope
$
j 16 of the contention, I would be particularly appreciative'with respect
W

g 17 | to that.

$
$ 13 MR. SIIOLLY: Mr. Chairman --

5
[ 19 DR. JORDAN: In some ways I have a broadening, as a
A

20 matter of fact, to propose.

21 MR. SHOLLY: Well, that's what I would like to hear.

22 " 2-had indicated that you were planning, perhaps to adopt a
(}s

i 23 , . portion of the contention. I would be interested in what particula::

h 24| portion.

|: ^_) .i
'

25j DR. JORDAN: I think all the parties.want to hear

|
'
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I L rom me first this time, so let's go ahead.f

if)t 2 I have been concerned for some time that, as in reading
'
-

3~ the-interrogatories, that TMI-l has been grandfathered with
O
'k> 4 respect to many of the requirenents of Reg Guide 1.89, which has

5 ~

y to do with environmental qualifications, and I would like to be
9
3 6 told which items of Reg Guide 1.89 have been grandfathered with
R
*
E 7 respect to TMI-1, and the justification for allowing TMI-l to
A

| 8 restart in spite of the fact that there are some of the safety-
d
q 9 grade equipment apparently that is not required to meet
3
@ 10 environmental qualifications. Whether this is true or not, as
$
@ Il a matter of fact, is not entirely clear to me, and.so therefore
*

I I2 it was a matter that I would have brought up, in any event.
5

()f13 I am also not clear as to the' requirements, for

14 example, with respect to the equipment inside of safety. It is a
u

! 15 matter that I could have just asked at the time of hearing, but
'

=
g 16 I will warn you. Does it require that the equipment inside
M

d 17 of -- well, what are the criteria, that equipment inside of
x

{ 18 the containment must meet with mspect to radiation levels, and
C
6 I9g with respect to time, that the environmental qualification test
n

20 must be performed?

2I Must the equipment, in other words, be qualified

.(} 22 to perform;in the presence of 100 percent of the krypton and

23 | = xenon, 50' percent of the iodines, as is required in some of
I

i /~1 24 ' the other reg guides, anyhow, and I think perhaps required in
! (s

t25 this? And if so, for how long a time? One year, two years, or

I
|

! ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. |
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I' what?

'|(%
(_) 2 So that these, in a sense, are' questions that I have.

3 I was particularly intrigued -- actually, as a matter of fact, --

('ht_j 4 by the UCS mention that there is -- that there is new criteria

g- 5 coming .out and refers to NUREG 0588 and that the evaluation of

0 c

j 6 TMI-l equipment is proceeding under that -- under this new

R
R 7 requirement, which is referred to in Commission documene

A
8 8 CLI80-21.n

d
c .9 So that those -- a number of allegations that UCS
i
O

$ 10 .has raised, I think should all be addressed.

E
g 11 Now my concern has not been quite as broad as the UCS
3
d 12 in that I would have confined it to the equipment inside of the
E
=

(]) y 13 containment vessel, because my concern has been primarily with

I
-

'

| 14 ' radiation qualification, and so therefore I was inclined to not

5
2 15 include the auxiliary building as ECCS -- UCS has. I'm sorry.
.$
j 16 So, therefore, that is essentially what I would
w

g' 17 suggest continue as a contention or as a Board question, as you
$
$ 18 wish, in this proceeding, and would like to hear now comments
E-

$.19 from the parties.
n.

20 Mr. Sholly?

21 MR. SHOLLY: It sounds good to me.- Quite frankly,

7N 22 more than I had hoped for.
()

23 ; DR. JORDAN: It's been pointed out to me that I used a

f3 24 . technical term, " grandfathered." I think most of us know what
's, _/

_

25| it is, but'when the NUREG 1.89, I believe it was, came out,

I

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC..



- _ - _ _ _ _ _

.cr63 2383

3 they did not. require power plants that were in operation at that

O
's_/ 2 time to require -- to require those plants to meet those require-

~3 ments and,.therefore, they are called -- that term was used,

I) 4 it was . grandfathered.

5 1Mr. Sholly, have you finished?e

U
$~ 6 MR. CUTCHIN: Do I understand you to say, Dr. Jordan,
e

7 that your concerns cover the same extent as did UCS' contention

-8 with inside the containment?

d
d 9 DR. JORDAN: That's right. I have expanded it some-
i

h 10 what in the sense of asking questions about other matters.

E-
5 11 MR. CUTCHIN: But as to the auxiliary building, were
<
*
J 12 you left to your druthers, you would not necessarily have"

E-

() 13_ adopted that portion?
m

E 14 DR. JORDAN: I woulc not have brought it up as a
Nz
2 15 Board question, and the question is now do I need to, in order
W
z

.- 16 to get it adequately addressed in this hearing? Is it an
*
'A

:

6 17 important part of restart that instruments outside of containment ;

W
=
5 18 also be environmentally qualified in the Staff's opinion?

!
:

l

19 MR. CUTCHIN: I guess I have to say I'm not prepared !

9-
n

20 to address the need, Mr. Chairman -- I mean Dr. Jordan. Of

21 course, the Staff has the obligation to assure itself whether

22- or not there is a hearing that the plant is adequately designed
}_

23 and-it is, of course, required to take a position on that at I

(s_ 24 some point in the proceeding.
%-) ,

25 i So to_the extent that the Staff believed those
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~ . matters were necessary to be addressed, they would have addressed

,
! )
~' them, but not necessarily in full-blown testimony in the hearing,

3
and if the Board wishes to hear testimony, then we will do it.

-m
k_) 4

DR. JORDAU: Let's say.that the emphasis will surely

a 5
g be on equipment inside of the containment vessel, and only the

8 6
outside as to whatever you think is important and necessay*

N

8 7
; MR. CUTCHIN: Thank you, sir.
N

8 8" MR. LEWIS: I don't know if I have a right to comment,
d
n 9
g but I will go ahead, anyway. I think what worries ma is that
o
g 10

there is equipment outside the containment that is just asz
=
E 11
g dangerous as equipment inside the containment; specifically the

d 12
Z fuel pool, and especially if for some reason we have to evacuate

I ) @$13
'- or naybe by mistake we evacuate the workers, okay? In which case

E 14~
g I don't know how long that fuel. pool is qualified to run on its

2 15
g own, and how environmentally qualified the equipment in the fuel

T 16
g pool is.

I d 17 i I was in the Salem hearing on the fuel pool expansionw
x
5 18

down there. At least I gave comments and helped the Intervenors=
#

19-

g down there on some questions, and the idea of an island with low

20-
level and high level waste stored there, and a fuel pool, or

21
more than one fuel pool -- I'm not sure how many, I forget, it

I) slips my mind if there is more than one on the island -- and no

23|
- environmental qualification on all of these dangerous structures,

rN 24
or no environmental qualification along the lines you are talking(_)

.

25 ' '
! on all these structures doesn't seem adequate.
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!

-1_ RR.-JORDAN: There are many questions which could be

f}ks .2 raised with respect to TMI-1. We have confined ourselves,

3 the Commission has confined us to a nexus to the TMI-2 accident,

( and.as a consequence, that has been a guiding factor in the4

e 5 . areas which I am -- in which my concerns have been stated.
A
N

i 6 I will have more Board questions this afternoon, but
e
R
2 7 it will be within the confines -- there will be a close nexus
-

%
8 8 to the TMI-2 accident, and therefore I would say that is the

d
d F reason why I have not been primarily concerned with the instrumenta-
i
C

lg 10 tion, environmental instrumentation outside the containment,
E
5 11 because as far as I know, there has not been any instrument
<
3
4 12 failures outside of containment which have contributed to the
E

O ! i3 eccidene.
.m

E 14 If I am wrong about that, then I stand to be corre ted.
N
E

-2 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge?
a
3 >

. 16 | MR. TROWBRIDGE: I have no comment, Mr. Chairman. I*

B^*
.

6 17 think we have understood Dr. Jordan's concerns, and we will

5
5 18 provide live testimvny.

5
"

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. We will rule on the
8
n

20 request -- we will comment on the recommendation for independent

21 experts after lunch.

I (')' 22 Let's take a break until 2:10.
A

23 (Whereupon, at 1:10 p.m., the hearing was

{ }_ 24' | recessed, to reconvene at 2:10 p.m., this same day. )

25.;
_
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'

AFTERNOON SESSION

q\/ !
2 (2:10 p.m.)

3 CHAIRMAN ShITH: Ladies and. gentlemen, it is time to

r~)(_/ .4 resume.

e 5 There may'be a basis for confusion about the service
'

3

$ 6 of the petition to intervene by the Victaulic Company and the

R
$ 7 other petitioners. When we discussed the response time to the

3
j 8 petition, wa were only trying to restate what the rules provide,

d
d 9 and not set a date certain for our recponse.
i
o
@ 10 First, we assume that the date of service was today.
3 I

| 11- Then we considered the fact that it might be mail. Now Mr. Kelly
3

y 12 has indicated by documents, I understand served upon all the

() 13 parties here today, that he intends to make or has made personal
=

]$ 14 hand' service, which would mean then that the date for answering

$
2 15 the petition- to intervene would run as of today, without the
$
j 16- five days for mail.,

m -

6 17 ! MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, would that also include

$
$ 16 UCS? .

5
"

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The certification, as I understand
R

20 it, is that all parties on the servic e list are receiving hand-

21 delivered service today.

I") 22 MR. KELLY: We are talking about the petition toV

.23 -intervene?

1

~y 24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes. Weren't you here?- {.s ;
'

'

- 25 , MR.-KELLY: -th).

L<
<
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I was just pointing out that our
,- .

's- 2 ~ previous comments were not rulings as to time, and whatever the

3 . service actually is, is the controlling ds:mment.
-

(~')\- 4 MR. KELLY: Certainly. I tried to get everybody before

e '5 they left lunch. I didn' t get everybody. I have copies. I

b'
$ 6 would like to give them to you before you leave. And we sent

R
R 7 a messenger down to Washington. I think he left around 11:00,

-A
j 8 to deliver to UCS, PANE and Mr. Pollard. He is in Baltimore, I

d
d 9 realize that.
1:
O

$ 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. I am just pointing out
Ej 11 that this has happened, and that the Board's previous remarks
S

j 12 were not intended to set dates certain for a response, but were

3,

y 13 intended to point out what the circumstances would be, dependingm,

=

j 14 upon the rules.

5
2 15 MR. KELLY: Does the Board wish that I do anything
$
j after today to certify that service in fact has been made?'

16
W

f 17 CHAIRMAN SMITH: This is the normal way.

$
5 18 MR. KELLY: I am more concerned, I guess, with making
5
y 19 doubly sure that the messenger did in fact get in contact with
6

I UCS, PANE, and Mr. Pollard. He left at 11:00, but with some20

-21 unforeseen circumstance that might have happened -- I wanc to do

(} 22 anything I can to make sure that the Board knows that it was or
< .

23 ! was not made as we had planned.
,

! CHAIRMAN SMITH: . Well, in the event it should turn out' - r

! - ( >/ 24|
25 that is not.the case, you.can amend your certificate.

;

.

it

!
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1 1U1. KELLY:' Certain1.y.

yN
< 't) 2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Adler?

3 MR. ADLER: Am i to assume then that our response is

() 4 due 10 days from today?

e 5 CHAIRMAN SMITH:.10 days from -- counting tomorrow as
E
9
@ 6 'the first day of the 10 days.

R
R 7 MR. ADLER: So it would be -- okay. Plus five days for

s <

j 8 mailing,

d
d 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That's exactly the point. 10 days
i
o
G 10 because it is personal service. It is not service by mail.

$
'g 11 MR. ADLER: Okay.
s
d 12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Which then takes you back to Friday,
!

({) ! 13 a week from Friday -- no, a week from -- takes you to a week
=

| 14 from Monday is the time for the service of your answer to the

Y
'

2 15 petition.
E

g 16 Mr. Zahler, Dr. Little has indicated she is going to
A

-d 17 take advantage of your offer to keep the implementing document
5
5 18 for further examination. Is there a particular time limit that

5
{ 19 you have-in mind that you need it back?
n'

20 MR. ZAHLER: No, sir. Whenever it is convenient, and

21 we can arrange to pick it up, or whatever. I don't know what

22 further proceedings there will be, when the next scheduled(}
23 , meeting will be, but that would be convenient.

~

!
l

24- . CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. If a particular need,

,

25 - ar_ses , will you' bring it to our attention? Otherwise, we will

| |
l' |.
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1 . plan to' deliver it to you whenever we convene again.

&
L' ' 2 MR. ZAHLER: Okay.,

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We vill keep it in the Board's offices2

-O\m/ 4 in Bethesda.

e 5 MR.-ZAHLER: All right.
E'
N

d 6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The Union of Concerned Scientists
* . u~.

k7 has requested that the Board engage its own panel of expert

t A
8 8 witnesses on contention 8, and Mr. Sholly and Mr. Pell have
n
d
d 9 recommended that that same treatment be given for contentions 6
i

h to
'

and 12.

3

| 11 The Board, for now at least, turns down that
*
'd 12 recommendation on the following bases:
3

(]f 13 The importance of the contention alone is not a

E- 14 sufficient basis for employing outside experts, because many of
d
k
E 15~ the contentions are important, if not all of them. The dis-

$ .
.

. 16 satisfaction that the Intervenors may have with the scheme of*

3
A-

6 17 regulation in effect at the NRC, and that the Staff does come to

$
5 18 hearings.as a party ~ defending its position, is not controlling
:- i

19 'either, because that is indeed the approach anticipated by the
8
n

20. regulations.

21 There would have to be some particular showing that |

? -( } 22 there should be a departure from the method of conducting

23 : hearings as. anticipated by the rulings, and none have been made,
i

| !

24 nor can they be, I believe,-until the evidence has been presented

25 ! and found-lacking.
-!

-

j
,

l
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1 Now you should bear in mind that the; Board, regardless

10
K/ ~2 of what the Staff presents or anybody presents, has an independent

3 responsibility to decide what the preponderance of the reliable,

Css) 4 p'robative, substantive and substantial evidence is.

c. 5 Now I think we are ready to go back to additional
3 '

e

$ 6 Board questions.

R
{ 7 (Board conferring.)

: A
j 8 MR. SHOLLY: Mr Chairman? -

d
ci 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Sholly..

Y

@ 10 MR. SHOLLY: Point of information: Will we be
aj 11 receiving a document from the Board, outlining these questions,
3

y 12 or will the transcript serve as our guide to them?

([)
E
j 13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We will, before the hearing begins,
m

| 14' reduce to a single document all of the contentions in their

5
2 15 final form and the Board questions. However, some of the Board
w

. =
L j 16 questions may be a summary reference to a discussion on the

A

g 17 transcript.
a
x
$ 18 MR. SHOLLY: Okay.

- 2

h 19 lCHAIRMAN SMITH: By that time, I hope that you will
n

20- have copies of-the transcript of this session.

21 -DR. JORDAN: I have several questions which ~ would

(T 22 like to see addressed during the course of the proceedings, and
%.) -

23 , I will go through them now.
,

(~} 24 The first has to do with NUREG 0694, which is
,

~:

25 ]
TMI-related requirements for new operating licenses, and I want

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY < INC.
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1 to know'when the Staff plans-to take a position on the

(') 'k- 2 applicability of this document to this proceeding, and would like

3 to hear an answer to that one before the proceeding begins.

r~s-
\_) 4 I want particularly to note that there are several

e 5 items in NUREG 0694 that are not addressed in the Commission --
A
e
j 6; in the notice of hearing, and there are, therefore, as I say, a

R
g 7 number -- most of the things, I think, in 0694 are addressed

%
g 8 in the n.)tice of hearing, and in NUREG 0578 or some place like

d
d 9 that. But there are a number that are not, and I want to hear
i
o
g 10 which of those -- and the ones that concern me particularly are

!
g il as follows:
3

y 12 This document addresses certain issues and refers
-

' =

(-)x g 13 to those issues by number as part of 0660; is that right? And(
=

| 14 so, therefore, the numbers that I am referring to now are the

$
2 15 numbers either in here or in NUREG document 0660.c

-5
g 16 One of these ' items is item 1.D.1, which has to do

w

g 17 | with control room design following the human factors analysis.

N I

$ 18 Item 2 is I.I-E.1.1, consisting the auxiliary feedwater

5
j 19 system reliability evaluation, using event tree logic.

| 5

| .20 Item 3 that I called your attention to is II-B.8
f
.

l 21 which requires that there be a notice of rulemaking hearing

-Q(/
2?, on degraded core accidents.f

A The fourth ites is II-B.7, which is an analysis of
i

2<4 hydrogen control, and I have mentioned, I think, before that{}
25 ]

in the case of.Sequoyah, spark plugs are being proposed as a
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1 method of post-accident hydrogen control, and I want to know if

k-) 2 that has any applicability to TMI-1.

3 My second question has already been answered. It had
.m() 4 to do with the venting on the heads. So we will skip it.

e 5 My second question is now as follows:

$

$ 6 I-am particularly concerned with the generating of an

7 adequate record with which to base a decision on the sufficiency

nj 8 of the proposed short-term and long-term actions to protect the

d
d 9 health and safety of the public, and I don't see that this has
i

$ 10 been addressed particularly in either the restart report or the
E
-

@ 11 SER.
$
J 12 I don't know how the Licensee or the Staff plans to'

E'

([) 13 meet this, but I believe that it needs to be addressed

| 14 separately. If I am wrong, and it is addressed adequately, I am

$~
2 15 sure that they will not hesitate to tell me so.
E

j 16 Item 3, the results of the interim reliability
w

( 17 evaluation plan, in parentheses, capital I, capital R, capital E,

5
$ 18 capital P, close, as applied to Crystal River, was scheduled
=

19 for completion in July 1980. I want to be sure that we receive a
3
n

20 copy of this report when it is issued, if it has been issued.

21 When will the IREP plan be applied to TMI-1, and

(~ 22 does the IREP plan address the adequacy of the proposed actions
- v}

23 , for B&W plants?

/~x 24 As an introduction, I should have said -- I'd better
()

25 | say it now while I'm thinking of it -- some of these questions
~

i ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 may well overlap partly or completely with contentions of other
,9
d/ 2 parties, and'if that is the case, then by all means address

3 them in a single document. You don't need to address the Board

((m.) 4 questions separately if it has been addressed with regard to a

a 5 contention.
U

@ 6 I am particularly reminded of that when I come to item

R
g 7 4, having to do with offsite monitoring, and I want to ask, has

%
j 8 the Licensee considered stationing a number -- a limited number

d'

d 9 of doce rate meters near the site which data on dose rate would'

i-

$ 10 be telemetered to the control room in the response center?

5j 11 This would be done as an aid in evaluating the severity

3

y 12 and the sector of which an accident might be affected, as an aid

() 13 to quick evaluation of the severity of the accident.
=

,

| 14 The next part of the question also has to do with

$
2 15 monitoring, but it is not directly related. It seems to me I had

5
16 read somewhere that there might be -- the Licensee might have'

j
w

'

g 17 given some consideration to meters that measure background
5
M' 18 radiation level at a number of public buildings in the surrounding

E
y 19 community, thereby enabling the populace to judge for themselves
M

20 the nature-- the severity, if any, of any accident, and also

21 become accustomed to the idea of background radiation variations

22 in background radiation, and as a possible mitigating psychologica l

~}
23 ! -factor.

; 24 Item 5, when does the Staff plan to report on their
(~/v

25 | review of NUREG 0660? That's the action plan, as applied to TMI-1

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 restart.
,,

(_) 2 They refer in the SER that they plan to do this, and I

3 want to be kept informed and the other parties informed as quickly

() 4 as the Staff hac made any additional identification of action plans

e 5 that should be required, either for implementation for restart, or
b

'

$ 6 for long-term implementation.

R
6 7 Item 6, I believe has been adequately covered with our

E
g 8 discussions this morning with respect to the small break LOCA,

d
d 9 so I will renumber,the next item will be item 6.

$
$ 10 I want to know the position of the Staff and the
3

| 11 Licensee with respect to the loss of emergency feedwater, following
's

y 12 a main feedwater transient. Is this an accident that must be
=

() 13 protected against with safety-grade equipment? Would such an

j 14 accident be aggravated and perhaps caused by a loss of non-

$.
E 15 nuclear instrumentation, such as occurred at Oconee?
5
y 16 I want to ask what operator action is required to
e

'd 17 operate in a feed-and-bleed mode following the loss of emergency

$
$ 18 feedwater.

5
[ 19 I want to know how many of the high pressure injection
5

20 system pumps must operate to dissipate the decay heat. In other

21 words, if there had been a loss of steam in the secondary system

/~N 22 which would perhaps result in failure of the turbine-driven
- (-)

23 feedwater pumps, will the motor-driven pumps supply the

I
('3 24 i -requisite amount of feedwater? And if so, does it require both
\_/ !

25 | pumps?

.i,
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l And in a sense, you can consider this next question as a

(_) 2 continuation of the other one. I won't even renumber it as I

3 had originally.

-( ) 4 I am concerned, as you can see, with the reliability of

h5 the emergency feedwater system, both for the short term and longe

j 6 term, and ask will the short-term actions y 'osed improve

R
& 7 the reliability to the point where restart can permitted?
A
j 8 I would like to know in what respects the feedwater
d
=; 9 system is vulnerable to non-safety-grade system failures and

E
$ 10 to operator errors.
~E
j 11 I would like to know whether the turbine pumps can be
k

g 12 -- and valves can be operated on DC, or are they dependent upon
:

,

(_,) 13 the AC safety busses.

| 14 If the emergency feedwater system were to fail, what
E
2 15 assurance do we have that the system can be cooled by the

j 16 feed-and-bleed mode? I'm particularly concerned about this, If
A

6 17 the PORVs and safety valves have not been tested under two-phase
U
$ 18 mixtures.
=
C

19 Can the system be taken to cold shutdown with the-

R

20 feed-and-bleed cooling only?

21 I I would like some kind of an evaluation of what the

(~') 22 -Staff reliability of the feed-and-bleed system is. Has there
v

23 been any experience using that system?

r~s 24 And I guess I already mentioned the role of theV
-

25 operator in the system.

!

I
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1 And finally, will the reliability of the system,
,-

kl 2 the emergency feedwater system, be greatly improved upon conversion

3 to safety-grade, and is it the Licensee's and Staff's position
,

(_) 4 that the improvement is enough that the feed-and-bleed back-up

e 5 is not required?
h
j 6 And I would like to hear from the Staff what has been
R
& 7 the experience in other power plants with the failures of
A -

| 8 safety-grade emergency feedwater systens, if they indeed have
d
@ 9 such systems in other power plants.

!
$ 10 (Board conferring.)
!
j 11 DR. JORDAN: The Chairman reminds me that I left out
k-

g 12 one. I will now assign a number to it. It will be 7.
=

(]) 13 Yes. I don't believe that I did mention the NUREG

| '14 0667, which was the Staff report following the investigation of
$

15 the Crystal River incident. I do want to know from the Staff

g - 16 _ hich of the recommendations in Table 2.1 of that report shouldw
. .s

6 17- be implemented -- in their opinion, should be implemented, prior
U

{ 18 to start-up, and again which should be included in the long-term
P

{ 19 actions, and which, if any, are not needed in TMI-1, and if
n'

20 there are any, the reasons for not including them for TMI-1,

21 either restart or long-term actions.

/~) 22
1 %/

~ 23 ,
L <

|-- ~24

25
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Il DR. LITTLE: The August 9th, 1979 Commission order

[s^)
2 and notice of hearing indicated that the Licensee shall demonstrate

.

3 that decontamination and/or restoration operations at TMI-2

(~S 4 will not affect safe operations at TMI-l and further, thatG
e 5 Licensee shall provide separation and/or isolation of TMI-1 and 2

h-
@ 6 radioactive liquids, and have the capability to discriminate

7 between effluents resulting from Unit 1 or Unit 2 operations

a
j 8 as a category of contentions which has been grouped into

0
99 category labeled separation of TMI-2 operations from TMI-1,

!
.g 10 and waste' management capability.
? -

! 11' If we look now at contentions in that group, we find
3
p 12 that many of these have been dismissed or withdrawn. In-fact,
~

13 the majority of them have. So I anticipate that the cause of

$ 14 the events of the last few days I will have additional Board

$
$ 15 questions in this area.
E
*

16 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Dr. Little, we are aware that thed
A

d 17 ~1ast of the contentions relating to separation have disappeared.
5
$ 18 We have been working on testimony as though the contentions will be
E

$.19 there. We will present the testimony, notwithstanding the
n

20 absence of contentions.

21; DR. LITTLE: I was hoping that would be the cause.

22 I do'have another question already prepared, however,,_y
( ).

~

23- which I do not believe has been addressed previously, and this

24 deals with the quality of groundwater on Three Mile Island. In

St5 . j the design of a plant, of course, it is intended effluents

E

.[
4 ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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i shall ever reach the groundwater.

L(./ 2 Nevertheless, the Board wishes to know whether or not

3 groundwater quality has been affected by planned or unplanned
,

() 4 liquid releases at the TMI station.

e 5 In particular, we would like answers from the Licensee

H
8 6 and the Staff --'these questions are directed toward both Staff
e
R
& 7. and Licensee -- on the following questions:

A
j 8 One, what measures are taken to monitor groundwater

d
d 9 quality at the site.
i

h 10 Two, what measures are taken to ensure against

Ej 113 contamination of the groundwater under (a) routine operations,

W
d 12 (b) accident conditions and (c) clean-up conditions -- clean-up
3

-

9
()s g 13 oPC, rations , I should say.

m

E 14 Three, is ther-a any evidence at the present time of
w
b
$ 15- changes in the groundwater quality attributable to operations

5
16 at TMI-l and/or 2, and the answer to this question chould*

W.
W

d 17 specifically address, but not be limited to, radioactivity and

5
$ 18 boron.
_

19 Four, if changes in groundwater quality have occurred,
R

20 distinguish, if possible, the sources of any contamination, i.e.,

21 routine operations at Unit 1, routine operations at Unit 2,

(~) 22 unplanned or accidental conditions at Unit 1, unplanned or
C/

23 ! accidental conditions at Unit 2, or clean-up operations.

(~; 24 Five, what mitigative measures are available, should
L)

25 ; groundwater contamination occur.
!
t

)
.
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1g And finally, has the leak of June 27th, 1980 at TMI-l
G

2 had any impact on groundwater quality at TMI.

3 (Board conferring.)

()
4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: 'Do any of the parties have questions

e 5 about the Board questions that you would like to pose?
E

h. 6 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, there is a possibility
R
& 7 when we read the transcript, we will feel the need to come back.
3
| 8 I t1 we had better read the transcript first.
O

Q[ CHAIRMAN SMITH: You certainly are not foreclosing
*

7

h 10 questions.

!

$ 11- Mr. Cutchin?
E

y 12 MR. CUTCHIN: The Staff is of the same view, Mr.

I') 5
\- y 13 Chairman. We believe we understand it, but again, after we

m i

| 14 read it, we may need further clarification. If so, we will come
$
2 15 back in writing.
5

*

y 16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Right. Please feel free to either
W

6 17 ask clarifying questions or to give your reasons why the
N
$ 18 questions are appropriate, if that should be the case.
P

[ 19 14R . CUTCHIN: We were hoping you would say that, Mr.
M

20 Chairman.

21 (Laughter.)

("\s_/ 22 DR. JOHNSRUD: Mr. Chairman, in view of the uncertainty .

23 i of the Intervenors-receiving any transcripts on this proceeding

[', ! |

- (,/ 24 i at the present time, will it be possible for, at ninimum and )'l j
i -

25 .very' quickly, these pages of the transcript to be sent to the

l
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Intervenors, so they would have the same rights for questions

(g) as the other persons?,

'CHAIRfiAN SMITH: I certainly would hope that from

n() the beginning of the Board questions, in one wy or the other,

those transcript pages will get to you, and I think that if
5

b
g nothing else, if the discussion doesn't grow too large this
e

afternoon, if I have to, I will stand at the Xerox machine myself
7

j and get it out. But you will get tho.se pages.
M

4 DR. JOHN 3RUD: Thank you.o 9

fir. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, there is a fair mouthful
g 10
z
5 in Dr. Jordan's list of items. I have some question whether it
g 11

*
is consistent with preparing all of our other testimony, we can.

g 12

3] meet the filing date for other testimony on all of Dr. Jordan'sg
m .

items.g
w

however, recognize particularly if, when,

15
* we are through with the grouping and sequence of itens, we see.

E

the core cooling is still up front, we would try and get answers.

a
g to the Board questions and answers to the Board and parties at

E least in advance of that session, and keep them coming.
19,

N
CHAIRMAN S!!ITH: There may, of course, be additional

Board questions, too.

n fir. TROWBRIDGE: I understand.
(y) .22

CHAIR!!AN SMITH: Is there anything further on that

subject matter? |
v

Now we are ready to move to procedural matters. Is

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 there a particular request to take procedural matters out of the
(m
U 2 sequence?

3 Dr. Jonnsrud, you had made some mention that you have a
q

2 4 time prc e.a this afternoon. Would you like to suggest a

e 5 different order?

h
3 6 DR. JOHNSRUD: No, Mr. Chairman. I was just going to

R
{ 7 have to make some alternate arrangements for transportation, it's

M

| 8 quite a long distance, if we were going to be too late. I think

d
d 9 we will be all right. Thank you,
i

h 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The first item is content''n' grouping
3

| 11 and order of hearing. Because of the particular responsibillties
3

y 12 of the Licensee in this case, and because we have what appears
<~ 5

' (,'3 j 13 to be a well organized memorandum by Mr. Trowbridge of July 18th,/
.=

| 14 1980, we will take -- did I say July 18, 1980 -- we will take

$
2 15 that memorandum as the basis for discussion and a point of
$
g 16 departure on the recommendations for grouping of the order items
M

'

g 17 and Intervenor contentions.
5
$ 18 I suppose we should take each group as it comes. Do I

E

R
.

hear any complaints, objections, modifications or recommendations19-

20 on it?

21 We will begin with the grouping entitled " Analysis

( ') ' 2:2 and Modification of Plant Design." As far as the Board is

23 , concerned, we have already discussed this. We think that

( j) 24L absent dispute, we are the least interested in the grouping,

25 i and the Licensee is perhaps the most interested in the grouping,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1

(_ '
.followed by the Staff, or if they are not equal, they have

,

2 priority rights, I believe,_to indicate the grouping and the
"

3 order of hearing.
g

~ 4 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, I wonder if I might

e 5 report briefly on cre renting with some of the $icensee -- I
E

.$ 6 mean Intervenor representatives Monday night.
R
& 7 The Intervenors represented were UCS, Mr. Sholly and
X

| 6 ANGRY. I have no complaint about the absence of others. When we
d
9 9 got up here cn1 Monday around noon, or a little later, we found

-

z

h 10 that the meeting had been cancelled. As I understand it'from Mr.
E
j 11 Sholly, he felt that not enough people could be rounded up.
3-

y 12 At our and at the Staff's urging, we urged that the

(m c .

\_) $~13 meeting go on, anyhow, even if only Mr. Sholly and UCS could
a

$ 14 manage to attend. They had major interests in this first group.
$
2 -15 Mr. Sholly made an effort to see whether he could round
5
j 16 up some more, and he did round up ANGRY. But as I understand it,
W

d 17 as Dr. Johnsrud has pointed out before,-she understood the meeting
I

} 18 had been cancelled. don't know whether she would have been
E

19 there otherwise. But certainly it is fully understandable that,
M

20 she and others we 2n't.
,

21 Now speaking, therefore, only as to matters discussed

-() 22 between the Staff, ourselves, and three Intervenors, I do not

23 i ' think that there was any significant argument over the grouping --
i

) 24 subgrouping or quarrel with the grouping and subgrouping. There

25 was one -- I'm looking at Attachment B, Mr. Chairman, to our July

. ,
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Attachment B to our July 18th memorandum.1
--

() 2 There was, as UCS has already pointed out, a suggestion

3 that item 1(d) be relabeled'" Safety System Bypass and Override."

o
() 4 I have no problem with that, particularly, having accepted the

e 5 revision, and one minor sequence item in subgroup 2(c) and (d)

h

h 6 we would invert so that all the UCS contentions in that category

R
d- 7 com? together, without an interruption, and I think that -- Mr.

3
-j 8 Sholly can speak for himself -- I think that rearrangement was

d~
d 9 agreeable to everybody.
i
O
y 10 And so far as grouping and subgrouping is concerned,
z
=.

g 11 that's all I have to report as to our meeting.
E
o 12 Werdid discuss other meetings which will become
Z
=

(~T d 13 evident later when procedural matters come up~.
(/ !E

| 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Including sequence, the sequence you

$
2 15 are referring to --

u .

g' 16 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Let me be clear. We talked sequance

W

d 17 only as to this group A that is in my memorandum. There is a

$
$ 18 sequence for management issues. We considered it premature to

E

$ 19 discuss what sequence we might -- I don't know of any quarrel.
n

20 We are talking about two different sequences. There is first

21 af sequence of major groups. I know of no quarrel with this

22 . sequence of A, B, C, D, and E in the order in which they are
)

23' listed.- I know no quarrel with that.

-l
24 Then there is the sequencing of subgrouping, and as to-~( )~a
25 , subgrouping, we discussed only the subgrouping under Group A, |

I,1
i
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j and did not try to take up ' further subgrouping, even though we

) 2 proposed it.
.

Excuse me a minute.3

( ~ (Applicant counsel conferring.)
) 4

x_/-

bu5 MR. TROWBRIDGE: As Mr. Zahler properly reminds me, we
5-=

A
N

8 6 may have a major disagreement insofar as the Staff wishes to push
a

7 off ' emergency planning testimony.

8 . CHAIRMAN SMITH: So you are reporting substantial

d
d 9 -agreement as to the categories of subgroups, the sequence, with
,i

h 10 the possible exception of emergency planning, of subject matter

E
$ 11 groups, and substantial agreement as to the sequence, subsequence
<
E
d 12 within Group A?
E
c

rw d 13 MR. TROUBRIDGE: As to those persons who were in

(_) 5
E 14 attendance at the meeting, yes,
w
$ CHAIRMAN SMITH: We have left, then, if that's the
2 15

$
,- 16 case and no one objects, we then have your recommendations,

E
W

however, not on Group B -- or do we? We don't have any sub--

j7

$ t

5 18 sequence of Group B, separation of TMI-l and TMI-2. But we do

E
h have sequence grouping on Group D, management capability.'399
n-

20 MR. TROWBRIDGE: That's correct, and we did not

discuss that. It may be evident to the Chairman the subgroupinggj

22 there - . as we said in our memorandum -- simply follows the
-

4 )' sequence of the Commission special order on management considera-
23 j

tions.24. ~.s
[ 1 . #

CHAIRMAN SMITH: Certainly when you have gone as far''
25 i

I
i
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j as to come up with a subsequence under Group A, you are timely,

( ) _2 it seems to me, recommending -- and the major sequences, you are

3 very timely recommending the sequence, the subgroupings. The

(^; ~ 4 subsequences of the other groups certainly can' wait until we come
x.-

e 5 closer _to hearing.

h
i g MR. TROUBRIDGE: That's what we concluded.
e

7 CIIAIRMAN SMITH: Is there any further discussion, Mr.
,

.E 8 Sholly?
n
d
c 9 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, I am not sure if the time

i
* jo is right for mentioning this, and if you feel it isn't, please
e
3

| 11 let me know, but Ms. Weiss left me with four brief notes in

a
d 12 terms of contention grouping and order of hearing, and I think
5
=

gN d 13 that perhaps one of them, at least, is germane right now. I

(_) S

E 14 think the I.icensee is aware of this, and perhaps the Staff also,
w
$
2 15 but Bob Pollard will be their sole witness, and that as the

$
,- jg ubgroupings in Group A come about, it could mean, as they are
k
A

b 17 in dicated there, that tir. Pollard would have to testify on 12^

,

5
g- 18 di ferent occasions.

E
j9 What Ms. Weiss is proposing, that M . Pollard wouldb

2
5 -

20 testify three times, once on all the issues in each of the

21 subcToups. For instance, he would testify under subgroup 1 to

- 22 those four issues, rather than having to come up here four times.

U-
23 He could take care of that at one shot.

24 I don't know what discussion there might be on that,
. , ,

/ 'l
'~'

25 ' but she asked me to raise that.
!
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y MR. TROWBRIDGE: May I respond to that? I don't think

/ 2 there is a problem here. We were very careful in our memorandum

3' .to.say this is the way in which we plan to present our testimony

(~ 4 in these, groups. We would urge other people to parallel the
3

U

g 5 grouping, but we did not say that we would ask for a Board ruling

9
8 6 that that must be done.
e
R
R. 7 Now with r espect to subgroup 1, if Mr. PoJlard elects

8 to come only once to present his direct -- and I understand he

d
d 9, will have a direct -- on each of these items, he wants to do all

i

$ 10 f ur at one time on direct, that does not give me a problem.
E
_

5 11 What does perplex me a little is that Mr. Pollard

$
d 12 w uld not want to be here to listen and cross-examine on our
E

g3 13 testimony, to hear- the cross-examination of others on our

U m

E 14 testimony, and to hear the Staff testimony when it comes up. So
a
b
! - 15 that I am a little puzzled by Mr. Pollard, who has an interest

5
.- 16 in each of the subgroups under group 1, I am a little puzzled as

B
W

37 to why he would want to put his direct together for one appearance.

b 18 And I think, if I am not mistaken, that Ellyn Weiss went home
-

E with the recognition of that question to talk with Mr. Pollard.19
8
n

20 MR. SHOLLY: Ms. Weiss indicated that she would have

21 to talk to Mr. Pollard about this. He has been on vacation for a

22 while, and they have not, as I understand, had an opportunity
-

~

23 , to finalize exactly how they are going to handle the cross-

24 examination and so forth. So that problem may resolve itself in
(, ,). -

25 the near-future.~
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CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, there is certainly nothingj

the Board can do about it.. ('~ )
' 2

w

3 Are there any further comments? Is this an appropriate

s 4 time for the Staff to tell us about the problem that we have been
(~'/x-

e 5 hearing on emergency planning?
E
N
j 6 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman?
e

7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It seems to be hovering over the

8 proceeding.
N

N Would this be an appropriate for the Staff to tell us9
i

10 about what we have been hearing about the delay in the Staff's
c
z

| jj case on emergency planning and preparedness?

$
MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Even more so than that, I think weg j2

E

$ e uld run through all the groups and tell you about where we13
/ U

- =
think they might come out. It would be helpful, I think.E 14w

$
2 15 Group A, the Staff would be ready to go to hearing on

5
16 all issues except subgroup 3, which is (a) and (b) accident-

s
e
g j7 sequences and hydrogen generaticn and control.

18 Ue would be ready to go to hearing on Group B, which
_

19 is separation.

A

20 And Group C, on emergency planning, we have encountered

some difficulties. One of the problems that we have is that in2j

. our coordination of efforts with FEMA, we discovered that. FEMA22,

recently moved its of fice that deals with this subject matter''

23

i from Olney, Maryland to Philadelphia, and in the process, 20 of24
f ') .

So that they now only have
,

*'
25 i the 24 people in that office quit.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1- a work fcrce of four people, E 'd that presents some problem in

k) 2 getting togTether the things that have to be gotten together,+

,

3 g the analyses that have to be made.
,m

(,,) 4 Ne also have -- see that there are some things that

5g we are going to have to work out with the Licensee, so that in
9

@ '6 -our view, all natters considered, that it probably will be a few
R
$ 7 months before we are able to resolve everything that has to be
3
| 8 resolved.
O
q 9 Of course, I understand Mr. Trowbridge is taking
x
o
$ IO exception to this, and there is, I suppose, an alternative of
E

$ Il going ahead and going to hecring, but we don't have sufficient
3

j 12 information so that we could support a conclusiva that the
5

(~'1 g 13 energency plans are adequate for the purposes for which they are'i
s- =

| 14 intended, if we were compelled to go to hearing earlier.
$

{ 15 That's not saying that we would make a negative
=
'

.16j finding, when all the information is in. What it is saying.that
A

N 17 I we simply don't have the information, and don't anticipate
$

{ 18 having the information in time to go to hearing in the first

E
19g part of October.

n .

20 MR. ZAHLER: Mr. Smith, if I could respond to that.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes.

(^T' 22 MR. ZAHLER: -Quite frankly, I am somewhat surprised
'w)

23 to hear that. The Staff has twice, in the status report in January,

- 7x 24 -and 'in the most recent safety evaluation, signed off on all
s-)- .

t - \
25 ' ' emergency planning issues with respect to Licensee.

-| 'ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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j. I believe the underlying dispute that is possibly
-

'
2 surfacing here for the first time, a dispute between the

1 3 Licensee and the Staff, is to the scope of what is required with

4C|-
.

4 respect to emergency planning, and if I could just take a second,

.5' I w uld like to trace what Licensee understands to be thee

3
8 6 requirements and why, in fact, we should be ready to go to hearing
e

7 on that basis. ~

.

3 The Commission's orders set forth five short-term8M

9 actions that the Licensee had to comply with in the emergency
af

h 10 planning area.

!!!

-g jj One was to upgrade the plan to Regulatory Guide 1.101
s
d 12 with sp Nial emphasis on emergency action levels. Licensee has
Z_

O | .j3 d ne that. The Staff has reviewed it and found it adequate,

E 14 and the Staff should be ready to go to hearing on that question.
p.

b 15 Second was establishing EOCS, emergency operating
5
3 16 centers, for offsite governmental agencies and providing
s

. ul

j7 communications. Again the Licensee's plan provides for .that.

b-10 The Staff reviewed that, found it adequate. They should be

5
[ j9 prepared to go to hearing on that.

.g -

20 The third is upgrading offsite monitoring, including

gj TLDs, thermal luminescent dosimeters. Licensee's plan provides

Q 22 for'that. The Staff has reviewed it. They should be prepared
v

23 , tio go to hearing on that.

,D L24 The-fourth is the relationship between state and local
O .

25 plans, and Licensee's plan. Again, the Staff has reviewed that

relationship.'outside-of whatever they are looking to FEMA for,
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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; found it adequate, and should be prepared to go to hearing on that ,

2 The last one is conducting a test exercise. The Staff

3 said we have not yet conducted that exercise. That is corre.ct, and

( j 4 .we are in the process of making arrangements with the Staff to do

e .5 such an exercise. But that need not hold up going to hearing on

d
8 6 the emergency plan.
o

7 That's all of the short-term items.

A
j 8 With respect to the long-term items, again where we

d
d 9 have to make reasonable progress, the first was that we had to
i

h 10 modify the plans to address changing capabilities of plant
E
@ jj instrumentation.
$
d 12 Again, the Staf f has reviewed that, has determined
E

(~ 13 that we have made reasonable progress in that area. They should

E 14 be prepared to go to hearing on chat question.
$

! 15 The last was extending the capability to take emergency
N

. 16 actions out-to.10 miles. Licensee's plan provides for that.
it

- us

g 17 The Staff has reviewed that and found that adequate.
5
$ 18 There is an interface here at this point between the

19 county and the state plans, because they deal with the offsite
N

20 capabilities. Those plans have been provided to the Staff at an

2j .early date, as early as November, they have been revised, the

22 revisions have been provided to the Staff. The question in terms

23 , of the Commission order is whether we are making reasonable

p 24 progress in that area.
V ,

25 | As I understand from the Staff, their concern at this

!

!
1 ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.

,



cr91 2411

1 time is that they may _ not have enough information and they may not.,)'
^- 2 have had the resources from FEMA to make a complete sign-off in

3 terms of UUREG 0654 and the new emergency plan rule, neither of
t'
(.)s 4 which is required prior to restart.

5g Indeed, the emergency plan rule specifies dates when
9

3 6 Licensees need to comply with it, and those dates are not the same
R
$ 7 necessarily as restart.
3
| 8 The requisite question is whether the Licensee is
d
o; 9 making reasonable progress in those areas, and the Staff has
z
o
@ 10 found that we already are.
Z

f 11 So I am confused when the Staff says they are not
.

B

j 12 ready to go to hearing on those issues. Licensee is prepared
r

ij h 13 to go to hearing on those questions, and to respond to the
ym

a

! 14 contentions that have been raised by the Intervenors.
b
_

2 IS Our hope had been at an early date that in responding
5
g 16 to a lot of the Intervenors'. contentions, that is that the material
A-

6 17 that had been done was not sufficient to require restart, that
5
{ 18 we vould be able to point to ' compliance with the new rule, what-
-

e
19g ever it migh5 be.

n

20 'The Staff is now telling us that that may take a
21 longer time than initially thought. That provides no reason for |

(~3 22 not going to hearing. Licensee can make its case withoutv

23 ' ; 'necessarily having -- without already having complied with the
,

(~] - 24 ||new rule that was just issued the other day, and I think the'
.

.s/-

25 j Staff should be in a position to. I

i
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y I an quite confused as to why the Staff at this late
,() 2 date, for the first time, informs the Licensee that they have

3 insufficient information to go to hearing on emergency planning.

() 4 CIIAIR!iAN StiITII: fir. Tourtellotte, could you tell us,

e 5 among whatever other remarks you wish to make, could you tell us
b
8 6 just exactly specifically what is missing in your work ~with FEMA,
e

f7 just what you need yet?

| 8 liR. TOURTELLOTTE: Can I have a minute?

h CHAIR!4Ali SMITH: Sare.9
:i

h 10 (Staff counsel conferring.)
z

T.5 jj MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, if we were to assume
'

s
d 12 that what we were going to proceed to hearing with were simply
3.

(~~T $ the requirements of the August 9 order, then much of what !!r.13V g

E 14 ' Zahler says would be correct.
:a
b.
! 15 The problem is that since the issuance of that order,
5

? 16 a little over a year ago, or about a year ago now, other events
's
us

g j7 have overtaken us and we now have ?!UREG 0654, we have a new '

18 rule which requires that there be FE!!A findings and determinations
I

19 as to whether state and local emergency plans are adequate, and
$

20 more importantly, capable of being impleme.ced.

21 And on the tiRC assessment as to whether the Applicant's

/~T 22 onsite emergency plans are adequate and capable of being
V

23 implemented.

24 So that we have today a situation that is quite a bit
'v

25 , different than it was when we were dealing with only the August

| 9 order.

i ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,-(NC.
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1 And, of course, the answer to tir. Zahler's question

() as to why we waited until this late date, it isn't a matter of2

3 waiting until this date. It is simply a matter that at this

([ ) 4 date, things are different than they wers before, and they are

a 5 different because of 0654 and because of the new rule.
U
$ 6 We could go ahead and go to hearing on simply the
e

f7 order items, but the question is whether that would really be

. 8 productive in terms of long-term evaluation. I don't mean long-

d
d 9 term in the sense of long-tern items in the long run. Whether
i

h 10 it would be advantagaous to go to hearing on the order items
E
:

jj when, in fact, we have a new ball game with the new rule and
3
d 12 with 0654, and the Staff is of the opinion that that would not be
3

} 13 beneficial.

$ 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think we may have some scope of
w
$
2 15 hearing proalems. It's a good time to raise them and resolve

5
? 16 them, I believe.
t
w

j7 t1R. ZAHLER: I think you put your finger right on

b 18 the point, tir. Chairman. I don't know what the new ball game is.
-

19 It is clear there is a lot more information on emergency planning,
R

20 and there is a new rule out. The new rule governs to who it

23 applies and when-it applies.

x 22. Restart is not conditioned on compliance with the
e

J

23 . , new rule.
'

i

r- 24 CHAIR!1AN SMITH: Has Peg Guide 1.101 been superseded?
N_]

25 f tR. ZAHLER: Yes, by NUREG.0654, which I should point

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1 out is in draft form, and while it'is hard to pin it down, the

('L I,

\- 2" Staff informs us that it is likely to change.

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Then this raises a question 1 had in
n(,) '4 the back of my mind ever since this notice came, and that is

e 5 when this notice issued, I knew that sooner or later before
h
@ 6 the hearing was over, Reg Guide 1.101 would be superseded.
9
6 7 Do you accept the supersession to be witnin the scope
3 -

| 8 of the hearing?
O
c 9 MR. ZAHLER: Let me back up. When you say it's been,

$
$ 10 superseded, NUREG 0654 has replaced -it. That document is not a
$
$ 11 reg guide. The long-term plans are to upgrade it to a reg guide
's

y 12 at some point. It is the guidance that the Licensee is using
5.

(]) 13 and has been provided by the Staff in developing its plan.

! 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: In this case?
$

15 MR. ZAHLER: In this case,

y 16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Can we substitute NUREG 0654 for.

W

@ 17 Reg Guide 1.101 in this notice of hearing?
/

-$ 18 'MR. ZAHLER: No. There are a lot of reasons. One of
T.,

[ 19- the. findings that came out after the accident was a concern that
n 1

20 | Reg Guide l.101 had never been backfitted to certain plants.
I

21 That is not a problem with 0654.

22;} There are to my knowledge, with one exception, being
23 . North Anna, and-then I'm not sure, no plants that comply with_

(] 24 0654. The Conmission in its December 1979 notice of rulemaking
i ,/ -

25 made a specific finding that operation of nuclear power plants

- ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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j - in the interim, until the development of a final rule on
,,

(_) 2 emergency planning and implementation of that rule, did not

3 endanger the public health and safety.

() 4 That finding is binding on the Commission, its

e 5 Staff, and I daresay this Licensing Board. The point being

6 . .

4 6 that it is not possible to say that compliance with 0654 is a
e

7 condition of restart, because the Commission has explicitly

8 found that it isn't necessary to comply with that in the short

d
d 9 ' term to protect the public health and safety. That is the
i

h 10 bottom line facing this Board, too.
x
! ij | We are prepared to comply with the new rule, and to
$
d 12 the extent the Staff uses 0654 as guidance for that in the
E
c

f') d 13 manner that every other power plant is complying with those.
gss

$ 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Is it the Commission's general
0

15 . position that until 0654 is complied with, NUREG-Guide 1.101 is

5
: 16 in effect?

3
W

g 17 MR. ZAHLER: I think you would have to ask the Staff.

5
$ 18 My_ guess is the answer to that is no. What they are saying is

5
j9 there is no acceptable or concrete Staff guidance at the present"

9
n

20 _ time. "Use 0654, it may change. It's the best thing we've

21 g t." -

-

22 But it is not a cast-in-stone type guidance' document,

23 , and.it can't be used in that manner.

|

f-s 24 | _Mr. Smith, I hope you appreciate the frustration of
-s ). |

'

25 the licensee. We-have been working hard since. October, and the

'I
l
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1 yround rulac en emergencv planning change ev ery day. We can live
. , -

( '' 2 with that and accept that.

3 What we can't accept is that because the ground rules
p-
\_/ 4 change, we can never go to hearing. On that basis we will never

* 5 go to hearing on emergency planning.
U-

h 6 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, may I say something?
R
$ 7 We feel strongly about the issue that we have been talking abot *,
a
| 8 and we wanted very much to put both the Board and the Staff on
d
C O notice of our position.,

E

h
10 We are going to be having additional meetings with

=
$ 11 the Staff. There is one scheduled tomorrow with the Staff.
m

y 12 . Mr. Zahler will be there, as will Joe Gray, Mr. Tourtcllotte's
5

(}f13 counsel on the subject.

| 14 It isn't necessary for the Board to rule today whether
"

$j 15 we are right or the Staff is right, but as we get to the hearing

g 16 and we can see a point at which it would be possible to move
w

,d 17 ahead.with the emergency planning, because we would have
=
$ 18 expected to get Groups A and B behind us, we will re-raise this_

T-
19g issue in very forceful terms, if it hasn't been resolved before

n

20 then.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Okay. I would still like to have,

/^' 22
(>s if it is possible this afternoon, some understanding from the

23 Staff, Jan ' explanation of how you believe that the scope of the

/^T 24 - August' 9 order and notice of hearing comports with your statement
L.J

25 | that circumstances have changed, and the emergency planning

|

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
c ~

.

|



|

.cr97 2417

1 requirements are broader now and different, at least as far as
y,

k_) 2 the short-term items are concerned.

3 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, to b3 gin with, of course,
-s

(_) 4 NUREG 0654 is not a reg guide, but it is used as a reg guide,

e 5 and if you listen careic11y to what Mr. Zahler 'has said about the
-5

$ 6 way it is used, you can see that it is everything that a reg
R

- 6 7 guide, except it isn't called a reg guide; that it is there
4
j 8 for the benefit of licensees who are engaged in updating their
0
d 9 hr.ergency plans .

!
$ 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The question I have there is that
Ej 11 may very well be true, but I'm talking about the scope of this
3

g 12 particular hearing.
5

(} 13 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes, I know. I just wanted to make

| 14 that as a preliminary remark. It seems to me that if you go back
5
2 15 and look at the August 9 order, then what the Commission was doing
5
g 16 there, they were saying, "These are the general standards that
w

d 17 we are going to measure by, because this is the only standard
5
5 18 we have got rior'. now. But we also want the Staff to look at
_

E
19, this emergency planning problem, and we want them to come up with

M

20 some kind of a viable solution." And they did that either -- if

21 not in that order, all of their actions since then have been to

(b directing the Staff to come up with a viable plan to evaluatem 22

23 emergency. plans and to establish acceptable emergency plans,

24 .and that is in fact what the Staff has done, including the.gc}
v

25 | -rulemaking.

I
.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



.-

s

ar98 2418

j And in so doing, it seems to me that the Commission

2 itself has said, "Okay, we have some standards now. We had
-

3 standards back then, but we have got standards now, and nobody

d'
- . realistically can assume that we should be" -- I say we, theC 4

= 5 Staff should be -- " evaluating the emergency plans of Met Ed or
ii
$6 anybody else on the basis of what existed prior to 0654, and

7 prior to the new rulemaking."

8 I mean we are not going to do that. We are not

N evaluating plants in terms of what the old requirements were.9
:s

h 10 We are evaluating them according to the new requirements and
3
g according to the direction that we get from the Commission.
$

jj

6 12 CHAIRMAN S!!ITH: There are times when you argue --
3

- $ I'm sorry, I thought you were finished.13
S
g 34 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: So I don't really believe that
#
! 15 the scope of the hearing has been enlarged at all. I tP uk what
5

16- we have is the scope is the sane scope, it's j ust that the-

us

6 17 standards for figuring out what problems are resolved within

b 18 the. scope have changed.
=
$

39 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Does the Staff's appli.;ation of2
M

20 tiUREG 0654 to Met Ed, TMI U .t 1, differ from the Staff's

21 application to other presently-operati.ng utilities? Is it your

22 view that they have to comply with 0654 before they can operate?

23', MR. COURTELLOTTE: Tc my knowledge, we don't apply

24 that to Metropolitan F.1 any differently than we do any other
'"

25 -plant.
;
;
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j CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, then, let's be more specific.,

b~) 2 Is it your view that they have to comply with 0654 before they
ss

3 may operate?

(~3 4 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes.V

e 5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: But, however, the Staff does not
d
A 6 require other plants to close down until they comply with 06547
e
R
R 7 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: That is true.
w

! 8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: So I do see a distinction to thatn
d
5 9 extent.
i

h 10 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: But to plants that are not operating ,

E
5 gj when you talk about near-tern OLs, then I think it probably will
$
d 12 be required to comply. Sn this is not an unusual situation at3
$ the NRC, where we have one set of standards -- a set of standards

g-]s E
13

%-
E 14 being applied to a plant which is not in reration, but is notw
$
2 15 'being applied to prohibit other plants from continuing to operate.
$

>.- 16 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, could we have a couple
W

g 37 of examples here? I would like a couple of questions answered:

$
$ 18 One, am I correct that 0654 requires, for example, a
E

39 system of siren warnings? And am I correct that that system iso
2
M

20 not-'in place for North Anna, which has been allowed to go into

gj operation, much less any of the plants that are still in opera-

22 tion?

23 , (Staff counsel conferring.)
i

24 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I'm not sure this is the time or

'''#

the place to be arguing the differences between this plant and25 !
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1 J all the other plants. My understanding is that there is an
n
(J ~ 2 exception for the warning systems in here, and North Anna doesn't

3 happen to be the plant that I am involved with, and I couldn't

l) 4 answer a series of questions about what is or is not in North

e 5 Anna.

@ 6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I don't know how productive it's going
R
d 7 to be.
R
[ '8 MR. TRONBRIDGE: I don't think so, Mr. Chairman, out I
d
i 9 did not want to leave on the record Mr. Tourte11otte's assertion
i
o
$ 10 th'at 0654 has to be met for all new operating licenses. Not that
_E-

$ 11 I think that is a necessary or proper definition for what TMI
3 1

y 12 restart should mean, but I think I would have the Board make
c

("/') y 13 allowances for the fact that there may be other exceptions thatw ,

h 14 Mr. Tourtellotte doesn't know about.
'$
2 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: See, the Commission did come down
5
j 16 in a clarifying order which we reacted to, saying that the
w

d 17 sufficiency of a short-term and long-term action can be addressed.
5
5 18 Intervenors would have been free, and are free, to say Reg Guide !

..

H

$ 19 .l.101 is no longer sufficient under " sufficient and reasonable,"
er

20 and saying NUREG 0654 is-the correct standard, and they could

21 have argued that. I

('y 22. .I'm wondering if the Staff has the same freedom to do
!s/
!

23 : , that, inasmuch as their own recommendations, which are

O 24 incorporated, anyway --
NJ

' 25 L MR. TROWBRIDGE: I have never questioned, Mr.

.
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j Chairman, the Staff could be in the position of saying, "We have

([ )- decided that an additional requirement -- that our own recommenda-2

3 tions are insufficient." But we have a clear obligation, I think,

-( ) 4 on the part of the Staff to let people know what is happening,

5 and to try to get on with this proceeding within the spirit ofa

R
s 6 the Commission's August 9 order.
e
R
g 7 Mr. Chairman, I think I will stop there before I say

f8 more than I_would like to say.
n

-d
d 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It's possible the problem may go away.

Y
q jo MR. TROWBRIDGE: That possible, Mr. Chairman.
E
_

@ jj DR. JOHNSRUD: Mr. Chairman, may I add a point here
$
3 12 that has me a trifle confused? On the one hand, I think I would-.

3

13 like ' to make the observation that there is a sort of " sauce for{~-) ,

E 14 geese and ganders" involved, in that the Intervenors have been
U

! 15 asked'to revise, update, alter their contentions on the basis

E
.T 16 f continuing changes by the Licensee in its emergency plans, and
s
M

g 17 we have here, I believe, a comparable situation in which the

$
$ 18 Staff's changes in the regulatory requirements have been going
~

>s
[ 19 on such that comparable changes, revisions, updatings and so ;
A

'

20 forth are being asked of the Licensee.
''

gj But the second point that I do want to raise is a

(~ 22 question that has to do with the report in last Sunday's
L.)

23 , New-Ycrk1 Times that, as I recall, a FEMA document had been

24 delivered to the White House that was highly critical of the
Om

25 statusf of. emergency planning, particularly at the state and local

- ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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I levels ~with respect to implementation.

(")
\_/ -2- I believe we.Intervenors have not received that

3 document. I would hope.that Mr. Tourtellotte and the Staff will
e, '

(_) 4 be able to make it available to us, since it would seem, from all

e 5 we have to go on at the moment, which is a newspaper summary
-g
@ 6 r c *. ,r t , that that document might be af very substantial

W
'{ 7' significance with respect to the finalizing of our contentions
s
j 8 and the handling of this issue.

'

0
9|d It certainly is an issue that I feel the Board

i
o
g 10 considers to be of paramount significance.

$
g 11 CHAIRMAN SMITH : You are making an informal discovery
is

y 12 request based upon newly discovered information?
=

('S E 13 DR. JOHNSRUD: Having had an unfortunate experiences/ j

| 14 with informal discovery requesta in this proceeding, I certainly
$
2 15 would like to follow that through with a formal note to that effect
$
*

16 to the Staff. I believe it would be beneficial to all Intervenorsg
w

g 17 who have contentions pertaining to emergency planning and the
$
$ 18 ' Board to have that - document available.
_

E
19 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: The 17hite House has not released-

d '

20 that report yet. The report has been made by FEMA to the White

21 House, but the White House has not made the report publicly

/~) 22 available.
(./

23 , MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, on behalf of ANGRY, I would
|

7"3 24 .merely point out that ANGRY has a nunber of contentions which
J

25 ; have been- accepted by this Board in its prior orders, which do
'

:l
\
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1 have as their basis NUREG 0654 and, therefore, implicitly that is
,,i'

.

is' 2 going to-have to be litigated. It is already before this Board,

3 those contentions have already been accepted by this Board.
m
k_) * 4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That is not true, we have not

e S accepted any change-in the standards. We have accepted conten-M
N

h 6 tions urging.that those should be the standards and they are not
R
$ 7 met.
M

@ 8 MR. PELL: In any event, there was no objection by
a
C 9 Licensee, it is part of the prehearing order, I can quote from,z
o
g 10 it, if the Board desires that to be done. There were no objec-
=

. 5 Il tions by the Licensee at that time.
k

N I2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The Licensee just conceded again
5

(]). 13 that you can challenge the sufficiency".
m

5 14 MR. TRONGRIDGE: If you want to argue that we oughtw
M
g 15 to meet some higher standard than we are meeting, including 0654,
x
*

- 16 the new rule, before it is effective or applicable to us, andg
w

g 17 | that is necessary in the public interest before restart, you are
#
{ 18 privileged to argue that, and you have a valid contention. It
-

-
6

19g_ does not mean we agree with your contention, that we don't object
n

20 to it.

2I MR. PELL: Well, I realize that, Mr. Trowbridge, but

f] 22 the fact'is that that contention exists, and I think the Board
u

23 is going to want to have the Staff's position on whether or not

24
+ -

0654 is applicable'and, again, I point out to the Board that(^)
;

25 ' the Board at some point is going to have to rule on that issue.

i
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j CHAIRMAN SMITH: That's right, with the evidence.

(~%
(_) 2 However, we still have pending the point made, it is not available

3 because it is made to the White House, it is not released to any-

(A_) 4 body else, and it is not.available,

c 5 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: That is our last report, is that it
A
8 6 has not yet been released publicly.
e
R
$ 7 . CHAIRMAN SMITII: And the White House releases it?

A
8 8 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes. We wouldn't have any control
a

d
d 9 over the document right now, so if a request were made to us,
i

h 10 we couldn't fulfill it.
E .

E 11 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I don't know how we can call upon'

<
B
d 12 Mr. Tourtellotte to provide a report from another agency to the

'E
=

(~Y d 13 White House. I don't know what the arrangcuent is.
U j

E
14|1

DR. JOIINSRUD: Perhaps we can try contacting the White
"
b -

! 15 House, to speed it along.

$

k.
16_ CIIAIRMAN SMITH: Well, Dr. Johnsrud, you are free. I*

'A

( 17 - am not going to, however.

5
$ 18 Mr. Lewis?

5
[ 19 MR. LEWIS: According to The New York Times reporting
5

20 several days ago, this report has been released by the White

21 House, and it should be available now.

22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, I don't know what to say. Youp]'w
123 , know, I don't have it. Mr. Tourtellotte doesn't work for FEMA. !

. -v 24 Do you have it, Mr. Tourtellotte? He says he doesn't.
4

~J

~ 25 ; MS. CARTER: Mr. Chairman, I'm informed that we have a

!
I

|
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j copy of it. It just arrived today, and it is about 100 pages long ,

p
; j 2 plus appendices, and therefore it would be difficult for us to
us.

3 freproduce. But we are willing to offer it to whoever can reproduce-

(} 4 it-for the parties.

m 5 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: It's also possible -- you know,
3
N

$ 6 we've been here for three days now, and it's possible it could
e
R
6 7 be back there in Bethesda. If it is, I will advise the Board, and

A .

E 8 If I --
a
d
= 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Could you also make it available in

Y
@ 10 the Public Document Room? *

s
jj MR. TOURTELLOTTE: If we do have it by some chance, or,

a
d 12 even for that matter when we get it, we will see that copies are
E
=

(3 d 13 placed in the PDR.
%1 S

'

E 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think we have completed anya
b

f 15 productive discussion on emergency planning.
=
: 16 Mr. Sholly?

E
A

g 17 MR. SHOLLY: Mr. Chairman, I hope this is productive.

5
$ 18 One of the things' that in my mind I would be evaluating in

5
t 19 revised emergency plans , both the Licensee 's, county and state
x
b =

20 plans against, would be NUREG 0654, and I am pretty well sure

2) . that some of the contentions, at least, are subcontentions of

22 emergency plan contention. We will reference that. Perhaps-s
e <

,

23 your earlier remarks about whether that is going to have any

24 bearing at the end-of the hearing answers that.,-

()-
,'

25 j But 'it again increases the ~ difficulty of finding what
i 1

.I
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j target we are shooting at.
~

( ,s)
-2 It would seem to be wasteful of energies, developing a

3 .whole line of contention, a whole line of testimony and cross-

([ ]) 4 exam and so forth', on a rule that might not be binding.

g 5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think there are two directions:
N
$ 6 One is.the short-term actions which specifically say Reg Guide
e

f7 1.101, which I think a party is going to have to demonstrate is
,

E 8 .not sufficient within that "necessary and suf ficiency clause. "
n
d
d 9 The other is a long-term action which refers to a
i

h 10 10-mile emergency planning zone. We have used the commission's
Z

5 11 policy statement, we have used the proposed rule, and we have
<
k
d 12 used its referen ces' to NUREG 0654, I believe are in there, asz
%

(\_/')
2 13 guidelines to what is meant by that 10-mile emergency planning
3
E 14 zone,

dv
! 15 Please, ~somebody, correct me if I am misstating what
5

- 16_ we have done. We have done an awful lot. But that was, I think,
*

B
>M-

g 17 our intention. There were two references in that proposed rule

5
5 18 0396 and 0654, as I recall.

E
t 19- MR. .ZAHLER: Actually, since the proposed rule came
5

'

20 out in December, and 0654 didn't come out till January, th e

21 proposed rule as published in the Federal Register does not

-(3 22 include a reference to 0654. It has been amended and does
V

23 include such references now.

-- s, 24 . CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. But it included a
(u .i

25 precursor document?
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.1 MR. 7,AHLER: 0396, that's correct.

'O
'V- 2 CHAIRMAN AMITH: So this, I think, is where we have

3 come to. Is that helpful? No. All right, say that.

(_y -r
/ 4 MR. PELL: Mr'. Chairman, would this be an appropriate

= 5 time to inquire as to when, in light of the Staff's position,3
9

@ 6 when we will be required to present our prepared direct testimony?
R
6 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, sure. I don't know if you're

,

s
j 8 going to get an answer,
d
c; 9 MR.' PELL: Mr. Chairman, to use a colloquialism,
2
C
$ 10 what's fair for the goose is fair for the gander, and we feel as
E

) 11 though if the Staff can't have their direct testimony prepared
3

y 12 by September, then the Anti-Nuclear Group Representing York and
E

.

(]j 13 the other Intervenors who intend to present testimony on this
m
g 14 point should not be required as well.
$.

{ 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: As you know, there is no present
x

j 16 requirement in today's hearing sequence of events for the filing
A

6 17 of emergency planning direct testimony.
/
{ 18 MR. PELL: No, I must be under a misapprehension,
cs

19 then. I had understood --g
-M

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: When we suspended emergency planning,

21 we put it back on track. That is going to take a parallel

('S 22 _ schedule of-its own. So you will not be required 30 days beforev
23 ; day zero to. file emergency planning contentions -- I mean direct

r"N 24 -testimony.- We will implement a separate schedule. 'Whe th e r]L)
125 .that will be identical with the Staff, I don't know. I don't

|
!

l
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I know what the considerations are. He may have a bifurcated hearing
,\

(m) 2 on this issue.

3 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, I would just like a moment

/"
i) 4 to review that order with Mr. Sholly and get back on that.s

s 5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Sure.

@ 6 MR. PELL: Thank you.
R
R 7- MS. AAMODT: Mr. Chairman, I wanted to ask, there
;

y 8 was about -- a Srill that was at TMI this last month, a drill
a
c; 9 on notification. That would be very helpful to us in preparing
z
o
$ 10 our contention No. 4, which has to do with notification.
$
$ 11 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The Board isn't really prepared to
k

p 12 sit up here really today and field late discovery requests. I

5

(]) 13 mean we are not really into it.

$ 14 EMS. AAMODT: This just happened, I believe the middle
$j 15 of July, and it would seem foolish for us to persist in require-,

=
j 16 ments that perhaps were --
W

d 17 CHAIRMAN SMITH: There are things that will be
N
$ 18 happening, I am sure, on emergency planning all the way through
C
h

19 the area.g
n

20 MS. AAMODT: This just seemed like a very valid

21 request, Mr. Chairman, in that it was on notification.

("Y 22 MS. CARTER: I-think we can help you out on that.
\_)

23 7 In response to an informal request, a recent informal request

~N- 24 - from Mr.~ Sholly and Ms . Bradford, representing ANGRY, we did(d'

25 i give them copies of the scenario for the July 16th drill. We
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j would be happy to give you a copy of that. scenario as well.

,m
(_) 2; I don't have any other documents other than that scenario at the

.

3 moment.

() 4 MS. AAMODT: You don't have the evaluation of the

drill?'e 5
A
N

$ 6 MS. CARTER: I don't know that it has been completed
e

R
8 7 yet.

A
E 8 MS. AAMODT: I see.
n
d
d 9 MS. CARTER: There was a meeting about three days
4-

h 10 later, at which oral statements were given, but I know of no

3
5 gj written record of that meeting.

'.$
-j 12 MS. AAMODT: Do you know when that would be available?
E '

=
(^T d. 13 MS. CARTER: No, I don't I'm sorry.
'uj . G

@ 14 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, for the purposes of
d
u

5 15 clarifying the record, I apologize to the Board and to any

5
.- 16 Parties I may have confused by saying or inferring that testimony
3
A

6 17 -- direct testimony on emergency planning and preparedness has

5
5 18 to be submitted by September 15th. That may be t. rue for ather

E
I 19_ areas, but our review of the order clearly indic _es that the
5 -

20 Chair is correct.

'21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: There are ;two areas , psychological

x 22 ' . stress and emergency planning, which will follow a schedule off>\
\__/

,

23 ; their own. ;

| l
~

24 MR. PELL: I am greatly relieved, because I don't
{-
m-

25 i know how we could possibly do it.

I- AL.DERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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1- MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, I am not sure that I J
|

~x
~

I
/ ) 2 fully advised the Board as to what our status was in all these
%j

1

3- things, although I think I indicated to the Board that we would

[]) 4 be able to go on all of Groue A, with the exception of subgroup 3,

p 5 and al1 of . Group B.
~

N.

[ 6 There are some qualifications to that. For instance,

R
N 7 in core circulation, which is subgroup 1(a) , we have some -

s
j 8. submittals which are due from the Licensee, and also on subgroup '

d
d 9 2(b) there is a submittal.- These are due on August the 31st.
i .

o
3 10 Subgroup (2) (i) , safety systems, station panel, and this is

_E

_

j 11 also due on August 31st.
?

j 12 And in Group B, there are some matters that are due
5

13 on August 31st. The reason I mention this is because I think(^)V
j! 14 I advised the Board when I was here last time that we would be
5
2 15 ready to go on items -- order items 1 through 5, and I wanted
5
j_ 16 to make certain that the Board understands that we do have
W

6 17 some matters that are still to come to us, and also I would *

$
bu6 $ 18 apologize to the Board because we have not had the commitment

=
b

3 19 of resources to resolve some of these problems that I had
.5-

20 anticipated when I formerly advised the Board as to how we were

21 going to proceed. So I wanted to make it clear chis time.

22 CHAIRMAN SMITH- Do you think that with the various-

%)
23 : categories of subject matter as to which the Staff is not ready

i

_ 24 for hs aring, that we should take a new basic look at our

() i

25 approach to hearing on this matter?

il ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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'l
I mean we will within a few days set into motion

eT- -

kI 2
again the schedule which_will lead to the filing of direct

3 written testimony in about a month. If that day comes and

f') 4-\_ passes without Staff written testimony on important issues, without

e- 5
g lease, well, then we will have an issue to consider. But there
a

3' 6
is no use waiting till that happens and just suddenly saying,e

En 7
; " Hey, we're not going to do it."
N

8 8
If you have basic problems of meeting the hearinga

d
9

g date, maybe you should recommend a bifurcated hIearing or some
Q
H 10

-

@ basic conceptual alteration of the approach.
=
E 11
g MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, I am not certain what you mean

d 12-z by bifurcation, because it seems to me that that's the way it's
:

es d 13
(,J g going to be, anyway, because we can't get to emergency planning,

E 14
g management capacility or financial qualifications.
_

0 15s However, I am convinced in my own mind at this time,
z

16 --
g assuming that the submittals of the Applicant are forthcoming

d 17
on the dates cited, that we can be ready to go to hearing on<w

=
5 18
= Group A, subgroups 1 and 2, and Group B, at about the time that
s"

19
j the Board had otitlined. But we won't be able to go any further

20
than that.

- CHAIRMAN SMITH: All righa. The difficulty is,

-( ) Mr. Tourtellotte, the order of May 5th and May 22nd anticipates

23 | written testinony, direct testimony to be filed within 30 days
I

(] before the hearing, and now you are saying that will not be the |
s/ '

25 i !case.
b |

L
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.j MR. TOURTELLOTTE: No, I anticipate that the hearing

(~'/ 2 would be in October, and I believe that we can have the testimonyx
w

3 n Group A, less subgroup 3, and Group B, by the middle of

4 September. And we could start the' hearing the middle of October,
(~J

w

N

m 5 which is about the way I understood that it was going to go.
A
N
j 6 But we can only have written testimony on those items that I
e

7 mentioned, subgroup -- or rather Group A, minus subgroup 3.
M
8 8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: By the middle of October?
n
d
o 9 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: No, we can have the testimony
i

h 10 ready by the middle of September.

E
@ CHAIRMAN SMITH: And go to hearing by the middle of
$

jj

d 12 October?
3
o-
d 13 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes, on those two groups.e

\_/ m

] j4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: On those two groups,
w
$
2 15 As to the other groups?

5
16 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, of course, emergency planning

~

B-
W-

@ 17 I had started to discuss and we went off on that discussion.
$
5 18 Management capability, I would estimate that we will

E
I 19 probably have that resolved so that -- or we will have it
A

20 resolved by -- maybe by the 1st of November.

21 And the financial qualifications -- and this is a

22 sheer guess at this point, because we don't even have enough-

' ' ~ ''
23 , input to make an intelligent guess -- but what we are putting

24 down on our calendar is the 1st of December that we hope to haver~s
I f ,

' ~ ' '
25 . all of the -information necessarv.

i
! li

1
'

11 ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. ' j
1

1. . j



. _

4

cr113' 2433

j, So on management capanility, the 1st of November;

. ,m
j 2- financial ' qualifications , -the . lst of December. And then I would;

3' assume that a schedule would be started from that point, as to

(~)/ 4 when we would file testimony after that,
u.

e- S CHAIRMAN SMITH: All parties?
3
N

N 6 MR. TOURTELLO?TE: All parties, yes.
e

R
g 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Is this new information to you, Mr.
,

S 8 Trowbridge?
n
d
d 9 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman. I'm going
i

h 10 ' to have to ask that the last information be repeated. I'm still

3
@ 11 back on the shock of hearing for the first time that the Staff
<
w
d 12 plans to submit testimony, which I had not heard, in mid-September ,

E
=

13 before, that the Staff plans were in any sense contingent on(}
E 14 further filings by us, and I don't think they should be.

-

Uz
2 15 It may be an academic question to the Staff, but at
5
_f 16 no point -- and I'll try to complete my statement after Mr.
$
M

g 17 Tourtellotte'is in position to listen.

5
5 18 (Pause.)
5
[ 19 .MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, I also have some
!

20 up-to-date information. I understand that Met Ed has submitted,

1

21 either last Friday or this Monday, their plan on management

',r '\- 22 ' capability, . and based upon that submittal, we probably would be
%.)

23 able.to' file testimony on the 1st of November.
y

24 l
V I

.

The financial qualifications plan we have not seen yet,r~y
-

i

25 :!
so'we don't have any idea about when we are going to be able

! i
'

i
,

!
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I fto do that, ;but we still guess that it is going to be coming in
1

l() '2 very, very soon, and we would be able to have testimony by at

3 least December the 1st, and possibly earlier.

n( ) 4 As far as whether the testimony in Groups A and B

g 5 are the middle of September or the 9th of September makes no
E

@ 6 difference to us. I said the middle of September. The 9th
R
& 7 seems like it's fairly close to the middle, but it may not be.
A
j 8 It's closer than it is to the beginning,
d
q 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are arguing an excessively minor
2
O
g 10 point..
3

h II (Laughter.)
%

y 12 MR. LEVIN: Mr. Chairman, those plans are news to
E

(_3
j-13 .the Public Utility Commission. I assume we,are going to be(

/ =
m
g 14 served with copies of those plans, but I don't know.
5
{ IS~ MR. TROWBRIDGE: The plans will be essentially what
x

.g 16 was filed with the PUC, as I understand it. I may be wrong,
x

d. 17 Mr. Levin. Let me make sure that you will see the documents.

h 18 | We are talking about a new projection.
A"

19g MR. LEVIN: Are you referring to the documents that
=

20 have currently been filed in the commission's investigation?

- 21 MR. TROUBRIDGE: I think I am, but since I haven't

22 physically seen those documents, I can't promise you that I'mr3
V

23 : talking about an additional document. If it is an additional
i

24 'g-) ' document, you will get it. If it is a projection that has not
LJ ,

-

25 | been presented to the PUC, you will receive a' copy.
i

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.,
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y MR.' LEVIN: That's for the financial plan. As far

2 as the management plan is concerned, was that also presented to

3 us?

o(,) 4 MR. TROWBRILGE: The management plan will come to you
.

e 5 as an amendment-to the restart report.

N
d 6 MR. LEVIN: Thank you.
e _

R
g 7 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: My further anderstanding is that
-

! 8 the financial plan is going to be submitted to us tomorrow in a
.n
d
d 9 meeting. That's current information.
i
O 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I'm wondering if the time has not
5
_

E 11 come to go back to the Commission and tell them that it looks
<
M ,

d 12 like this hearing is bogging down.
E
o

/'h d 13 I am frankly surprised right here at this date to find-(/ o
=

$ 14 that the schedule that was so carefully considered and reaffirmed
w
$
E 15 on May 22nd is in complete shambles. How it could have slipped
w

-a

g 16 so much in such a short period of time is -- I just don't
A

6 17 unders tand it.

5
k 18 Of course, I am not privy to the problems that bring

5
19 -it about, but I am wondering if now is not the time to go to"

!
20 the Commission and point out that there is the potential for

21 delay.

(^}) 22 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, I would point out that I
%.

23 f
think the reasons for the change have been as different as the

subject matters involved, and certainly we anticipated in Mayf'1

24|L)'
|

25 !
that we would have had a financial plan earlier. We anticipated

i

l
'

I
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1 -that we would have had the management plan earlier.

. fN() ' 2 CIIAIRMAN SMITII: It should have been in now.

3 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes. And we anticipated that --
.

r3
X_j 4 'well, we were hoping that the emergency planning issue would be

e -5 resolved by the Commission earlier, and on these other items, as
d

h 6 I mentioned to the Board -- and I apologize -- the Technical
R
$ 7 Staff is terribly overworked and there are other matters that
M

| 8 they are confronted with, the near-term OLs, and at the time
d
c; 9 that-I made the representations that I made, I was of the belief
2
o
$ 10 that,they had a priority on this case that superseded all other
$
$ 11- cases, and that was not true.
B

( 12 CIIAIRMAN SMITII: That's not the case. Well, I think
~

c

I') j . 13 the Commission is entitled to know that. The Commission isd
U

$ 14 entitled to have a voice in the priorities, and I think that
s
2 15 their proposed schedule that they come out with in this case
$
j' 16 ' anticipated a very high priority for this case. It really
e

d 17 anticipated a very entightening discovery proceeding and hearing
N

{ 18 and everything else. !
E

{ 19 I think that the Commission has to be made aware i
5

|
20' that the Staff has allocated its priorities inconsistent with

21 the schedule it first adopted, and inconsistent with the

3 22(J schedule that we thought we had some understanding on.
< q

,23| I am not in the slightest suggesting, Mr. Tourtellotte,
|

(~s 24 that anything that Staff counsel has done has been inappropriate.' A .)
25 Furthermore, I am avt.'even suggesting that the Board

'!
l
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1 .has'a right to control the Staff's priorities. I am just saying
n
(_) 2 it is something-the Commission certainly should know about, and

3 I.think maybe a~ report, a detailed report from the Staff to the
7-'() 4 Commission might.be appropriate.

5qg MR.'TOURTELLOTTE: I would like to'say just from a
9

@ 6 personal and professional standpoint that I feel very bad about
R
& 7 the way the case has proceeded, and I can tell the Board that
E
8 8 personally this has had the number one priority for me, and I
d
c; 9 think it has also had the number one priority for the legal
z-o
$ 10 -staff. But there are a lot of technical problems and a lot of
E
_

j 11 technical analyses that had to be made, and somebody had to make
3

y .12 the decision as to who got the manpower.
5

( }) 13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Is there a practice you are aware of
m
g 14 at NRC hearings that the Board who complained the loudest about
$
-{ 15 the schedule gets priority treatment? If that is the case,
x

y 16 that's something -- I'm serious about that, that's something
M

d 17 that ought te go to the Commission, too.
5
M 18 I have always hesitated to make undue demands, put
P

$ 19 pressure upon the Staff, because I see the results in another
n

20 case I have.

21 MR. LEVIN: Mr. Chairman, speaking from my experience

D g. 22 at~ the Public Utility Commission, the answer is no. I don't
'

-(/
23 know whether that's analogous to the NRC situation,i

24p CHAIRMAN SMITH: We don't think that we have a situatica
xs

.,

25 i here~where the hearing and initial decision is necessarily

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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-1 delayed, but -I think it is getting close to that point, where
~

[ ,') 2 the Commission should be forewarned, that that is a real

-0 possibility, and we have no authority to direct the Staff to do

(]) 4_ anything. But it seems to me that the Commission is not getting

e 5 the information that it deserves in this case, and only the Staff
A
n

$ 6 can.really fully advise it, not the Board. We don't know, we I

R
$ 7 -really don't know what the problems are.
X

| 8 We will go to hearing with what we have,
d
d 9 31R. TROWBRIDGE : Mr. Chairnan, I can't leave it on
i
o
@ 10 the implication that last Friday or Monday we filed for the first
3
j 11 time a management plan, or that tomorrow morning, when I will
B

y.12 be there, the Staff will hear for the first time our financial
5

r~}-| 13 plan. He have seen filing information with the Staff constantly(_- =

$ 14 on management capability and we filed a great deal of financial

2 15 . information on the management question.
N
j 16 We do have some last-minute changes of organization
w

< d 17 i structure of the nuclear group, and that is recorded in a
w I
.=-

$ 18 further amendment to the volume of material we have already
-
-

9

[ 19 supplied.
5

20 As to the financial information, we have supplied a

21 series of source and application of fund projections. Some of

22g-) it has been a year, two years, three years. The one we are going
'uJ

23 to present tomorrow is a 10-year one. But it is not the first
,

24 oC the ' financial information, and it is not the financial plan-

)
25 in the sense that all of a sudden the Commission is learning for

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.i-

_



crl19 2439'

I -the first time about the finances of the Applicant.-

/~T
(,,/ 2 MR. LEVIN: Mr. Chairman, with all due respect, this

3 proceeding has lasted 'for two days. I do not feel that it is

(]) 4' useful for us to go on at great length about the causes for

5y the delay, who has submitted what, and how many pounds of
9

@ 6 documents have been sent in the mail last Tuesday, and so forth
R'
S- 7 and so on. In my view, that is simply giving the parties an
Aj- 8 opportunity to represent what they have done, and I think it is
d
Y 9 taking up way too much time.
z-
o
3 10 CHAIRMAN SMITII: Well, it is taking up time., but it
_E

-@ ll is a problem that the Board is without information to resolve
B

N 12 until we discuss it, and maybe even then we won't be able to
5

(]) f 13 resolve it.

m

5 I4 I agree, I don't see much to be accomplished by
$j 15 pointing fingers of blame. We can't go to hearing until the
z

.] 16 evidence is ready. However, there has to be a dialogue between
W

17 the Staff and the Board which is anticipated, in that the Board-

=

{ 18 has no authority over the Staff in directing their administrative
c
8

19s affairs.
M

20 However, when it becomes evident to the Board that

21 _the priorities of the Staff may not be consistent with due process

22fy in a' proceeding, and a reasonably expeditious proceeding, we are
\J

23 authorized and directed to bring.that matter to the Commission.

24'
' fS In this instance, I don't believe as far as we can see that the
,

\|-
25 { Staff is proceeding along the schedule anticipated by the

.!- : ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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I Commission.
!3
'k) 2 There is not much we can tell the Commission other

3 than what has' transpired on this transcript. We certainly are not
7"N
(_) 4 going to sit down in.' private with Mr. Tourtellotte and talk

5j about it. So you will have to suffer the discussion a little bit.
?

3 6 But do you think there is a possibility, Mr.
^
c.

b7 Tourtellotte, with the Board's strong recommendation that your
3
8 8 principals might submit'a report on the record to the Commission
d
c; 9 as to the priorities, and what the problems are, and bring thez
O
y 10 Commission, as they have a right and an expressed desire to do,
3
-

.$ II in on the progress of this proceeding?
^$

g 12 We can't direct you, but it certainly seems to me it is
5

Os' enerovriete.
~

m

| 14 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, I will certainly bring the
$
,{ 15

matter to their attention, and I will also bring to their
=

g 16 atcention the concern of the Board about this general subject
A-

N I7 matter, the strong concern.
E
@ 18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Let me add one comment, too. Your
P"

19g forthright reporting .of this situation is very much appreciated
n

20 by the Board. I can envision from what I know about my service
2I in government that reporting as you have is not always conducive

,

22(') to comfortable professional life, but you have met your obligaticr
v

23 , in this proceeding,'and it is well done.

24:
'

(} MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Thank you.

25
I would say, too, not to take up too much time, but I

l'

'I',
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1 - wouldn't want my words to be misinterpreted. I understand Mr.
/~T.
x) 2 fTrowbridge's response to the words that I had, but I have said

3 on numerous occasions that when I mentioned that the Applicant

. {J
';

4 owes us something, this is not to imply that'this is the first~

5 time we have seen it. There is an exchange all the way long

h 0 the line where Applicants submit information, the Staff requests
R
b 7 additional infornation, as they are entitled -- indeed, sometimes
s
8 8 required to do -- and it takes a while before you get around to
d
c; 9 the final reports necessary to make the final Staff aralysis.z
o

h
10 And those are the kind of reports that we are finally coming

- =
5 II into possession of.
t

y 12 That is not to imply that the Applicant has not met
=

. ([m -its responsibilities up to this point, or that there is any great13

| 14 degree of blame on the Applicant's part. That wasn't what I
$,
g 15 meant to say.
m

E I6 DR. JOHNSRUD: Mr. Chairman?
W

I7 CHAIIUiAN SMITH: Dr. Johnsrud.
m
M 18 DR. JOHNSRUD: One brief observation on the part of_

P

"g 19 ECNP and sone of the other intervening parties, as well:
e

20 I think it is important to note that the pressure

21 cooker. schedule that had originally been envisioned by the

- (~1 22 Commission may have had a great deal to do with the shortening of
.ss

23 : times for discovery in the initial stages of this proceeding,
i

24i f^') . and difficulties that have subsequently interfered with the
Jw-

, 25 | ability of some of tbo intervening parties to be able to prepare
! 1

.
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1 their~ cases.
n.
-(,) 2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I can assure you, Dr. Johnsrud, that

3 the proposed schedule by the Commission and. notice of hearing did

;( )
,

4 not cause the Board to err. on the side of adopting unreasonable

5' discovery schedules. We have always looked, and we will continuee
A
N

i 6' to-look, at a schedule which is designed to assure due processe
R
g 7 and full opportunity to develop the record.

M

| 8 The Commission made it clear in the notice we are
d
d- 9 not constrained by that schedule. However, they did say in the
i
o

.g. 10 order that the hearing should be conducted as expeditiously as
E

'5 11 possible, consistent with the-overriding interest of the public<
3
d 12 health and safety, and that's what we have done. The schedule is
3
=

({) y 13- just-another manifestation of that expectation by'the Commission,
m

E 14 MS. AAMODT: Mr. Chairman, may I just comment thatw
$

-2 15 as a taxpayer, and an observer in this hearing, I am somewhat
N
: 16 confused why the NRC, who are behind schedule, have, I believe,

W.
W

d 17 what, seven representatives here today?
5~
$ 18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, ma'an, that is certainly not
_

E
19 an appropriate question for us. I don't see that you are-

?- .

20 prejudiced by the Staff's delay.

21- MS. AAMODT: Oh, I am not prejudiced except that --

- 22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: If your question is as a taxpayer,

23 , it'is beyond the scope of this proceeding.

p 24; MS.~AAh0DT: ' -Well, I'm just asking then as a member
A_/-

.25 1 of this hearing, and that it is delaying the hearing.~~ Is it
:
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l' unreasonable to ask why so many people from-NRC are present?

. (]) 2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are perfectly free to ask them,

3 and they are' perfectly free to talk to you about it, but the only

('T thing I can add to it is I have from time to time seen differentej . 4

e 5 Staff members with different areas of expertise take the table,
E -N
j 4 advise Mr. Tourtellotte, and this is the most important pre-
e

7 hearing conference that we have had. They have to get ready,

8 they have to state their positions today.
d
d 9 You'have your contentions, but the Staff has to address
i

10 all of the issues, and they have necessarily to subdividee
E
5 11 into specialties. Ask them, go ahead, but not on the record.
<
B
d 12 MS. AAMODT: Well, I will accept that explanation,
2
_.

m .

(~)T d 13 and I' am sorry if it seemed out of order.
u 5

g j4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It is digressive because it isa
'$
2 15 something we have no control over.

5
J- 16 IE . AAMODT: Yes, Mr. Chairman, but there is something
$
'M

g- j7 that has been troubling me since our exchange this morning, and
$

^$ 18 that was something that Dr. Jordan said after our exchange, and
=

( 19 also at a prehearing conference in February. Dr. Jordan expressed
3e

20 great concern about loss-of-coolant accidents and modifying the

-~ 21. plant designs to mitigate against these accidents, and the

r- 22 . operator accelerated retraining program. One of the objectives
LJ

23 :| is to improve operator performance during small break loss-of-

s 24 - coolant accidents,'and my question is:
)

25 ! Are you not then interested in that aspect of the
!
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j prevention of ' loss-of-coolant accidents? Earlier in February --

I'i- I'll. just go 'on with my total reasoning -- in February, in the2x_-

3 prehearing conference, Dr. Jordan also expressed concern about

(~) 4 Class Uo. 9 accidents, and-the number of ways in which theyv

e 5 could occur.
E
N
j 6 He asked the NRC at that time to estimate the numberse

7 of ways to describe some of these accidents, . and so forth, so
,

! 8 that they could be included in the hearing, and I am asking
n
d

- d 9 again, in relationship to training, are you not interested in
i
S considering.in this hearing the training of the operators to deal10o
3
s ij with those various kinds of Class No. 9 accidents?
$-
d 12 You made out a Board Order No. 1, which is including
3
m

(") j 13 human factors in the design of the control room. I am asking if
\/ m

s 14 training and testing can't be included in that to assure -- to
d
u

! 15 ensure the safety, the health and safety of the people in the
$'
J 16 area.
s
e
g 17 MR. LEVIN: Mr. Chairman, I would like to make a

5
$ 18 statement of observation.

5
7 19 CHAIRMAN-SMITH: We are running out of time.
x
n

20 MR. LEVIN: We are running out of time. I believe

21 .the question goes to the merits of the case, and is out of order

<~s 22 for.that reason.'

U
23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, it is, Mrs. Aamodt. I don't

24 want.to interfere with Dr. Jordan'-s answer, and he may answer if-

~

he wishes, but we will not entertain questions of that nature.25

1 ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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zj The Board is presiding over all of the issues and all of the-

(( ) 2 contentions, and when the Board sees a particular issue, which we

3 believe'should be amplified, it is by no means a suggestion

() ~that -other issues which we have not selected are not important.4

m 5 We do not have to explain the discretion that we use

b
d 6 in identifying certain issues for emphasis, and we won't.
e

. 7 MS. AAMODT: All right. Then the responsibility for
_

E 89 deciding, for bringing into this hearing an examination of
n
d

. hether training and testing --wd 9
i
C

10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I'm sorry, I just have to rule you out
c
E
E 11 f rder, Mrs. Aamodt. You have had many, many papers filed on
<
3
d 12 that particular contention. We have given it many, many pages
E
o

f) y 13 of decision. We have listened to you many times on it. Now you
ss =

3 j4 are interfering with the business of the prehearing conference,
W
b
! 15 and I am very 'sorry, I know it is an important contention to you,

N
.- 16 but we will have to proceed with other business.

B
W

g 17 MS. AAMODT: Well, if it's not to you, sir, perhaps
-

x

:b 18 it-should'never have been included and I should never have
5
t 19- wasted my time on it.
A

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, I can't control that. I mean

21 the standard for accepting contentions --

f- 22 MS. AAMODT: By accepting it, you have encouraged me
(s)

23 to continue in discovery and come here today, and so forth.

.i
24 ' CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. Some other time, when

x,

| there is more time, I will explain to you the standards that the
25:t -

,-

<.

<
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i Boards.must apply'for accepting contentions. It is not a standard

( 2 that we agree.that the contention is an important one or should ;s._,.

3 be litigated. It is a contention that is the scope of the

I) 4 hearing and'has adequate basis and spacificity.

lP. 4 But you are being digressive.e 5

k
j 6 Does that satisfy you?

, e

7 MS. AAMODT: No, it doesn't, because I have no idea

8 where it is included in the hearing, whether it is of any' concern
n
d
d 9 in this hearing.
i
$ CHAIRMAN SMITH:' We are trying to get to that.10c
3
j- jj MS. AAMODT: I had understood from being in this
3
g 32 -hearing that training and testing were very important issues
3
$ in the hearing.<-

\~)s E
13

g j4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We are not saying they am not
w
U

! .15 important. We are not commenting upon the importance. As Dr.
$

. 16 J rdan points out, they are included in the oraer. You simply
~

B
W

d 17 cannot infer from the fact that we don't select your contention,

5
$ 18 as one which the Board has particular interest in, that we don't
r s

19 believe it's.important or unimportant.
8-
n -

20 MS. AAMODT: Mr. Smith, I don' t consider it my conten-

23 . tion. I. consider just that I am the only person that represented

,- 22 ' that interest, -unfortunately, and therefore the burden of bringing
(_-

23 it into the hearing falls on me, and I am asking you to relieve me

i .

J 24 of that burden and to accept that yourself.

25 ] ' CHAIRMAN SMITH: May I please ask you to wind up your

-h
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l' ' remarks? 'Please don't. repeat the point you made before. We,

- 2 listened to you carefully. We'.will read the transcript carefully.

3 .But unless you have something new to make, some new point,
O .

\J~ 4 please allow us to go on with the business of the prehearing-

5g conference.
"

.

@ 6 MS. AAMODT: Mr. Chairman, I am offended, because I-felt
9
*"~7 I did make two new points in bringing in Dr. Jordan's concerns
M

| 8 and how they related to training and testing.
d-
Ci 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We ruled that questioning out of
2.
o

h
10 order. Dr. Jordan doesn't have to explain why. He believes he

_
_

5 11 'has explained in detail why he-believes some contentions are
a
g 12 important, but he certainly does not have to comment upon those
-

c( ) y 13 -contentions he has not picked up and amplified on, or otherx
m

5 I4 issues. So that is the ruling,
b
*

15g. Ms. AAMODT: Perhaps I am missing a point of law here,
x

- g 16 not having a degree in law, but my argument simply was trying to
.s

.

h
17 understand how you can ignore the attention to training and

x

{ 18 testing, if you are interested in the plant aspects and
C
"g '19 modifications of loss-of-coolant accidents, and you are also
n

-20 interested in Class No. 9 accident, if you are not at the same

. 2I ' time willing to look at the aspects of how well the operator is

() 22 trained.

23 i
- CHAIRMAN SMITH: I have nothing further to add, Mrs.

(] 24 Aamodt.-
-

x_f-

25ii - MS. AAMODT: All-right.
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I MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman.
' 2'- CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Pell.

3 MR. PELL: Yes. I take it -- and this is an inquiry --
(

| ws' 4 I take it that under nocircumstances would the Board permit Unit
|-

e 5

A
1 to restart prior to a complete evidentiary hearing on all

$ 6 matters, including emergency preparedness.
R
b 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You go on back to the order on that
A-

| 8 point and read it, because the order does anticipate the
d

z; possibility of a recommendation to the Commission, after a
c 9

c
h 10 portion of the record is developed, for restart. It does not3
-

@ 11 require that the whole evidentary record be closed, but where
a

f I2 the division is, is something that still remains to be litigated,
3(-)w5 13 and is .not really as clear in the Commission's order as you mights
m

[ . 14 like it'to be. But it requires careful study. But we can't make
$
.j . 15 that' flat statement.
x

g 16 MR. PELL: I understand that,-Mr. Chairman. Let me
M

N I7 go on record at this point on behalf of ANGRY as stating that
$
{ 18 is our position, and critical to our intervention, that Unit 1
P"

19g not go_back on line, Unit 1 not go back on line, before a full
n

20 evidentiary record is made on emergency planning and preparedness,

2I since we consider that -- since we consider the division between

(''' ~ 22) short and long-term, quote , unquote, short and long-term

23 provisions to be at best vague, and we think that emergency

I; 24 planning and preparedness is a critical consideration fo:: the
)w/

125 j - Board in allowing restart.
i
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I CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. Thank you.

O 2 Now do you have any final remarks, Mr. Tourtellotte?

3 If you have any particular recommendations to the Board.
g
b 4 fir. TOURTELLOTTE: No, I don't.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Just set a schedule as well as we can?

h 6 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes, I have tried to give you
R
$ 7 the information that I have available to me as directly as I

j 8 can. I do believe that we can go to hearing in October, starting
d
c; 9 on those issues that we will have resolved clearly, and we will
$

h
10 have testimony filed on. But as to how you are going to handle

=
$ 11 the rest of it, I don't know.
*

<

fI2 I do believe that we will have testimony, as I say,

O i '3 on the menesement 1eeue by November 1, end on financie1, hoge-m

| 14 fully by December 1. And if you want to take the time to include
$

15 that in your schedule, you can do so; or you can just omit it,

j 16 subject to issuing'another order at a later time when more
e

h
I7 information is available on the latter three groups, emergency

x

h.18 planning, management capabilicy and financial qualifications.
A"

19g CHAIRMAN SMITH: Are those.the times that you will
n -

20 have your SER supplements prepared on the latter two issues,

21 the financial and mac'gement? Or is that the time you think you

(] will be ready for trial with prepared testimony?22

23 a MR. TOURTELLOTTE: We would be ready for trial, and

('; - 24 we would also have our SER.v
25

i CHAIRMAN SMITH: They will come out together, about?
e

.
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j MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Yes, at approximately the same time.

() 2 Of course, being ready for trial, I think, in all candor, with

3 the other parties involved, our being ready, they would certainly

(~) 4 be entitled to know what our position is.
K-

e 5 DR. JORDAN: May I ask one question? You mentioned, I

h
A 6 believe, last time that the Category A items in NUREG 0578, you
o
f' i

7 were not ready on. What is the situation now with respect to -

! that?8M
d
d 9 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Accident sequences and hydrogen
i

h 10 control.

E

j jy DR. JORDAN: I was thinking mainly of the order item.
k
d 12 What is it, order item 8, which you said would come in later
3
$ than the others?

(x')x @
13

,

$ 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It is Section 8 in your SER.
$ i

! 15 ' MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Okay. On order item No. 8,

i
. 16 part of the information that we are to get the last day of this
k
W

g j7 month, August the 31st, will help us resolve that issue; and

5
$ 18 again, that is information which is a result of considerable.

5-
19 exchange between the Applicant and the Staff. And we will ba*

9
M

20 filing our SER on that on approximately November the 1st. |

gj DR. JORDAN: Now I an a litt3a unclear. Order item 8,.

rm 22 of course, chiefly deals with the Lessons Learned. Are you not
LJ

23 , already. finished with your analysis of most of the Lessons Learned.?

) !

v3 24 There are just a few that are left; is that correct?

n)
|

25 MR.~TOURTELLOTTE: That is correct.

,
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1 DR. JORDAN: So that are ready to go on the other
[_)v

2 items?
I

3 MR- TOURTELLOTTE: Yes.
7-
(/ *

4 DR. JORDAN: All right.

e 5 MR. ADLER: Mr. Chairman?
E
4

@ 6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Adler.

R
{ 7 MR. ADLER: I assume we are on procedural matter V.1,

N
j 8 and I have been sitting here listening to a lot of argument

d
d 9 that's been going on. I just want to clarify some things in my
i
c

.$ 10 mind, based upon what I believe to be the Board's order yesterday,
3

{ 11 and the way things stand now.
's
d 12 Initially I just want to respond that it is my

(! !
13 understanding of the Board's order that we go first with our

j 14 management evidence. I assume that is in'the nature -- the

$
2 15 Board's order is in the nature of a sanction.
5
J 16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: No, it is not a sanction. It is by
G

g 17 ; no moans punitive. It is the last possible action that we can
5
5 18 take, consistent with a full record, and the problems raised
=
H

{ 19 by what we regard as essentially incomplete responses to discovery.
A l.

20 MR. ADLER: Well, whatever way you characterize it,

21 it has pulled TMIA out for whatever it has done,.and is treating

p/ . it specially, and just on the record, I just want to be clear(, 22

23 ! that from that standpoint we object. We naturally will comply
,

! \

() 24 with the Board's order,.but we just want to go on the record --_

25_ CHAIRMAN SMITH: When you say we are treating you |
1

!

I
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fag .1 -specially, that goes two ways. We are giving you special treatment
L)c

-2 in lieu of throwing out your contention.

3 MR. ADLER: We understand that, and naturally we-s( )
%)

4 don't believe there was cause to throw out the contention. For

e 5 ,the record, we want to object to that,
h

h 6 CliAIRMAN SMITII: Would you also state with your objec-
R
&7 tion how you are prejudiced?
sj 8 MR. ADLER: We are prejudiced ,in that we have to
0
q 9 develop our testimony in our case in a manner such that we will
z
o
g 10 not apparently, based upon the schedule, have the availability
$
$ 11 of the Staff's SER. It appears now that the Staff's SER on
B

j 12 the management contention will not be developed until November 1.
b'

13g Under those circumstances, what we are left with is

$ 14 presenting a portion of our case, and reserving the right -- and
3
E 15 I think we would have the right -- to put into evidence
5
y 16 additional testimony to rebut any conclusions that would be
.g.

. d 17 retained in the Staff's SER at a later day.
5-
$ 18 CIIAIRMAN SMITII: You may timely make your motion
?
{ - 19 for rebuttal or surrebuttal, whatever it may be.
n

20 - MR. ADLER: Okay. I want to go on the record that

21 we .would want to reserve that right, that if we wanted to put
('T l-
Ai- 22 L in' rebuttal testimony at a later date after the SER has been

23 filed,.we want to reserve that right.
(~'t iC/ 24j CIIAIRMAN SMITH: You make a motion for it..

25f MR. ADLER: We will. We do intend to do that, but I
r
|

_ . -
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$_)) -
_ wanted to put the Board on notice.,- I

,

2 Secondly, we have a petition that has been filed

3 to intervene by individuals, individual companies, who, as part,
_

4 of their petition, directly challenge one of our contentions.
e 5 We have to respond to that. We fell that we will, in the next
h
@ 6 10 days, have to respond to :that petition.
R'
& 7 Quite frankly, we dol. c know whether we are going to
n
| 8 oppose it or not, because if there are individuals, companies
0
d 9 or otherwise, that have information relating to the competence
b
$ 10 of Metropolitan Edison, which the Licensee nor the Staff nor TMIA
z
_
~

g 11 have, I- think it is essential that that information be brought to
a
p 12 light and be brought into these proceedings.

() 3
d ' 13' 'If that is the case, TMIA, as well as the Licensee,t !
_

j 14 should have the opportunity to review that information. There
-$
2 15 should be some type of discovery allowed, so that we will have
#

.g'. 16 that information available to us, and will structure our testimony
w

g. 17 to respond to that.
5
Q 18 It is clear in the petition that was hand-delivered
-

.-

{ 19 to us'today that'they intend to contend that Met Ed is ccmpetent
n

20 to manage this plant.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Isn't the first step, then, is to
(~'i
A/ -22 favor their admission as petitioners -- I mean as intervenors?

23 |' MR.-ADLER: Me_just go it today. I don't know what
.'' !

(-) 24f . position we are going to take, but we have 10 days to respond.
I

25 CHAIRMAN' SMITH: That's the regulation.

Ik1
1
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MR. ADLER: Yes.j
,m,
( )
'"' CHAIRMAN SMITH: I see no reason to depart from the2

3 regulation, particularly at this late stage.

/ ,]1
' ' ~ MR. . ADI.ER: We intend to take the next 10 days to4

a 5 respond, regardless. I think at a minimum, it has to push our

b .

j- 6 bligation back 10 days, because we cannot, we feel, adequately
e

f7 prepa.re our testimony for a September 15th or September 12th
-

! 8 filing, not knowing whether or not these Intervenors will be
n

a
d 9 part of these proceedings, not knowirig what type of information

W
-

@ 10 they would tend to introduce if they were allowed to become part
z

! 11 of this proceeding.
<
's
d 12 Under those circumstances, I think that directly affects
z

(" -

\_) 2 j3 maybe not the order -- we still have no choice but to comply
S

S 14 with the Board's direction and order.
w
b
! 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: These, Mr. Adler, are some of the

5
16 things that happen in a complex litigation. Sometimes two things'

-

s
M

j7 happen at once, and the Board faces it quite often that we have

| 18 to do more than one thing at once. This is common. You haven't

'E
I 19 yet made a case, that I can see -- the mere existence of a
=
*

.

20 10-day period does not to me mean that you are occupied 10 days,

21 and.then you should be put off 10 days.

,~.() 22 MR. ADLER: It's not solely the existence of a 10-day

23 ; Period. It's the possible existence of another party to this

() 1 proceeding adverse to one of our contentions. How in the world-24
- L

25 3 can we prepare testimony when we don't know what additional

0
t

.
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) rebuttal evidence, other than that which we have gotten from the
,

2 Licensee and Staff, will exist in the proceeding?

'3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: As I recall contention 5, which is
,.

4 the contention we' expect you to proceed on, I don't see how%

e 5. that can be affected, but you put on your case, and then if upon
b

bu7$ 6 appropriate motion at the appropriate time, if you have
R
R 7 additional evidence to put on, you may.
2
8 8| MR. ADLER: Okay.n
d.
d 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: But your contention 5 -- I don't
8
$ 10 have it before me, but it's hard for me to see how it relates
3
5 11 generally to the basic overall issues suggested in that.
$
d 12 MR. ADLER: For purposes of the record, we havez

() X-

13 objected. We object to the Board's order. We naturally will

| 14 comply with it, and we will be going first in accordance with

$
2 15 whatever schedule the Board develops today, calendar schedule.
E'
j 16 I mentioned the fact we will be filing a motion to
w

g 17 | allow us to provide rebuttal testimony to the SER when it is
$

'

5 18 filed.
=

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Now, Mr. Adler, let me say some
5

20 of the work that you are complaining about , don't file it for

21 prospective relief. Wait until there is something before u 4

() 22 rule on'. Don't file it today and say, "We want the right to

23 , offer rebuttal after the SER comes out," because we have nothing
h

(~ 24 | before.us that we can measure the merits of your motion against.)v' j

25 ' LIs that agreeable?

!
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1 MR. A DLER: That is agreeable to us. Also -- and I
q'

2 don't know whether this fits -- it doesn' t seem to fit -- maybe
'~'

3 subdivision No. 2, evidentiary procedures, but does the Board
_,

k '' 4- require a form 61 filing of the witness list, or'is that an

e 5 informal --
5

h_6' CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, we discussed that. Are you
R
Q 7 talking about the list of witnesses on cross-examination?

A
j 8 MR. ADLER: No, just simply today under the rules,

d
d 9 one of the issues to be considered in a prehearing are the
i

h 10 witnesses that will be called. Does the Board intend to do
E
5 11 anything with that?
<
M
d 12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: No. That is a consideration which
E

() 13 is required under 2.752. We are mandated by that section to
=

$ 14 consider the desirability of identifying the witnesses and
$
2 '15 the limitation; the number of expert witnesses or other pre-
$
g 16 hearing scheduling and requirements have somewhat superseded this.
A

g 17 No one has particularly raised it. He weren't going to raise it,
5
$ 18 but we are going to put it open for arguments and to see if it is
:-
C

19 an appropriate thing.,
5

'

20 MR. ADLER: Do you intend to do that today?

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, we're running out of time.
p

|.() 22 MR._ADLER: Okay. Well, apart from that --
.

| 23| CHAIRMAN SMITH: The Board is not on its own going

)- 24 to .raiss it. We are content on our own to allow the matters to(

25 ' develop as they have been outlined in the sequence of events
't
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1 that we have previously issued.
_'T/

(/
2 MR. ADLER: Okay. Apart'from that, you know, like I

3 say, we have no choice but to comply with the Board's order, and

'

4 I would assume as far.as the order of hearing goes, we will be

e 5 going with the management contention.
A
e
j 6 The other question I have is that the schedule

R
& 7 proposed by Mr. Trowbridge, from what we have been referring to

3
j 8 this afternoon, suggests that the financial issue be dealt with

d
d 9 last, since that is one of our contentions. Our response to that
i
c
g 10 is that we would hope that the financial contention would be,

E

g" 11- dealt with immediately following our case on management. .The
.*

y 12 reason we given for that is that all of these proposed manage-
~

(^') 5
\/ y 13 ment changes, technical changes, and any other -- all the

m

j 14 documents that the Licensee has been submitting to the Staff in

U
2 15 its restart plan, involve the expenditures of money, and I think
N.

g 16 it is essential that before we start talking as to what the
w

g 17 | Licensee is going to do and how it intends to spend its money,
.N
5 18 .tx) make this plant safe, that'the Board have evidence that it
=
H

[ 19 in fact has the money or the wherewithal to obtain the money
n'

20 to do this, and from that standpoint we believe that the financial

21 contention should be heard before those other contentions.
(m | . |
(_) 22 lie would object to Mr. ' Trowbridge's order of heating, |

23 , and would suggest that the financial contention be dealt with
f

["N h

(_) 24 timmediately following our case on the management contention.

25 ) . CIIAIRMAN SMITII: Mr. Trowbridge?
:

i; 1:

51
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1 MR..TROWBRIDGE: These are set down in the order in7_
(_)

2- -which -- as far as management and financial are concerned-- set

3 down in the order in which' I anticipated the Staff was likely to
\'J 4 be ready with the supplement and prepared testimony. I do not

,

e 5 understand Mr. Adler's argument. It seems to me that what he isg
e
@ 6 saying is that this Board is going to stop in midstream and
g,

$ 7 make rulings on the Commission'.s financial qualifications before
M
j 8 it decides whether to hear any other issues in the case on
d
y 9 management or else.
z
o

h
10 The Board -- unless the Board is going to make inter-

=

'$
11 mediate decisions, it makes no difference whether the management

s

y 12 or financial, as far as anything I heard Mr. Adler s ay --
(~h 5
s/ g 13 MR. ADLER: I think Mr. Trowbridge knows full well

:
x
5 14 the advantages to the utility of putting the management
$

-2- 15 financial contention last. There are many numbers of actions
N
y 16 that the sicensee has been taking to improve its financial
A

d 17 condition. These will take time. The longer time this Board
5
w

3 18 ~ has to deal with the financial contention, the utility is
c >

$ 19 betting'it will be in a better financial shape.;
M

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think you have just given us a

21 reason for delay.
A
x_) . 22 MR. ADLER: No, I think the reason for' delay -- what

23. you are saying is we have to deal with changed circumstances,

() 24 there's no question about that. But the utility is betting it

25 will be in a better financial shape at the end than at the
-W .

k;t .
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_

1 beginning, and ue believe --

U -2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, the Board isn't going to get

3 involved in trying to second-guess litigation strategy. If it

(O
\> 4 is true'that the financial position will be better at the end

a 5 'of the hearing than it is at the beginning, you have just

R-

$ 6 convinced me to put it off.
_

3
y '7 MR. ADLER: Well, from that standpoint, there's

%

| 8 quite a number of.other things that will be changing all along
0
o 9 the line also. If you're going to use that as an argument, we
i
o
@ 10 might as well push the whole hearing back.

$
j 11 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We'll consider your argument, Mr.
W
d 12 Adler.
$() !! 13 MR. ADLER: We have haard testimony today that there-

E j .

| 14 are going to be changes in the emergency planning, changes in
t
2 15 the. work continuing, but I have heard no suggestion that we
N
y 16 will delay the hearing because of that. All I have heard is that
A

y 17 | we will put financial management at the end, because perhaps
.N
5 18 the utility will be in a better financial shape.-

5 I
i9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Would you ummarize your remarks on

{5
.

20 that issue, and we will go on to another matter.

21 MR. ADLER: I have no further matters.

|-r3
(_); 22 | CHAIRMAN SMITH: Is there anything else?

l

23 |_
~

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman, we had a telephone

. r')t, 24 call made.wtile the session'has been going on, and I wanted tot

.

report into the record that the FEMA report to the President of.25

~

.
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' June 130, 1980 was released last Thursdn.y at 6:00 p.m., and1

!- ,

\ l' 2' requests for copies can be made to- the Radiological Emergency

3 Preparedness Division, FEMA, Washington, D.C. 20472, or you

ts 4 can phone them at 202-523-1781. I have that information, I will

e 5 give it to everyone, but it will also be in the transcript.
3
9

@ 6 CHAIRMA?T StiITH: Thank you.

R
$ 7 How we have crossed over subheadings on the

-3
$ 8 procedural matters. I think we have concluded the schedule
d
c 9 for succeeding events.
W-
o
g 10 Now further discussion? tis . Carter?
d

h 11 MS, CARTER: I had a matter I thought was going to be
E

y 12 on s chedule for succeeding events. We intended to ask, and
-

ci
(O_) g' 13 we can put'it in writing'after this conference, if you wish,

m

j. 14 for time after September 8th deadline for state agencies -- and
G
2 15 we are probably the only one -- to take positions on emergency

-5
*

16 planning issues. We would like to have two weeks after we receiveg
s
g 17. the final revised emergency planning contentions. We have
5
$ 18 been experiencing five and six days of mailing time from the
=
#

19 Board on the Board's orders..

A

20 For example, today we just received the certification

21 to the Commission that you mentioned, which was sent out on

('; 22 the 8th.
\ .)

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Are there any objections to that'

!

(') 24 reque'st? It seems inherently appropriate.
\_t t,

25 | --MS. CARTER: Okay. Thank you.
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1 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, with respect to Mr.
i,,)
'/ 2 .Adler's comments, ANGhY would like to interpose a statement

3 here. It- seems the Chairman has indicated a prejudice in favor
n
IJ 4 of the Licensee in stating that Mr. Adler would prejudice -- or

e 5 would convince the Chairman to move the hearing dates back if
A
1

@ 6 the Licensee were able to demonstrate greater financial
<y

$ 7 capability.

| 8 That seems to indicate to me a bias on the part of
d
c; 9 the Chairman, that the Licensee should be given more time to
zc
h 10 demonstrate its financial capability.
$-
@ 11 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The only purpose of that remark is
k
d 12 that when it comes to our attention that the Licensee's3
a

(- s)y 13 financial condition is in a state of flux, and there are changes
=

$ 14 . underway, that it would be pointless for us to proceed, take |
$

{ 15 the record, and then have to entertain motion to reopen the
m

j 16 recor,d to come up with a full, complete record.
e

d 17 The Commission is interested in an objective, complete,
5
{ 18 full record. The Board is. I. assure you that I have no bias-
-
g

[ 19- in favor for or against. If you feel that is the case, file
n

20 your motions and we will deal with them. First demonstrate

21 your interest in the issue. I don't recognize what your sta; ding

(')T
22 -is on this particular issue. Do you have financial qualificationu.

23f contentions?
!

- (') 24| MR. PELL: I don't'believe we do, Mr. Chairman, but,
4/

3
25 4 of course, our interest overall in the proceeding is to assure

.I
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1 the fact that Intervenors with anti-nuclear positions have a fair
,f7
\''''/ 2 hearing; To the extent that the Board or the Chairman would

s
3 indicate later on, at some date, the' Licensee would be in a

g)4 4 better financial pcsition.would tend to move the Chairman in a%

* 5 direction towards putting off the hearings, that indicates to us
h
@ 6 that the Board is less than --
R.
b 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Pell, if the opposite had been
N
j 8 put forward, if the argument had been the Licensee wants to lead
d
& 9 off with financial because they are going downhill, we would
z
o
U 10 have made the same ruling, put it off and find out how far
&

@ 11 downhill they go. It just so happens it was put to us solely
B

y 12 in the context that there was a change for the better going on.
--

=

(_.)_ h 13 If it had been a change for the worse, same attitude.
m

h 14 MR. PELL: Well, Mr. Chairman, I think if the -- we
$

.{ 15 don't have the type of stenographic record that can be road
z

j 16 back,.but I think in the context in which the statements were
w

'

6 17 read, it is clear that you indicated to Mr. Adler that you were
x
=

h ,18 going to be moving the hearing back so as to enable the Licensee
P

{ 19 to obtain a better financial status.
n

20 -CHAIRMAN SMITH: No, no, no, no. The transcript

21 ~ v 1' l speak for itself. Do you have a motion to make?

f) 22 MR.' PELL: I don't have a motion to make. I am
u

23 preserving the point.- The Chair assures me that the Chair is
,

,

!

24
(]} unbiased in this regard, and the record will speak for itself

25. but I want to bring this to the attention of the Commission, and
:!
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,

I
1 I am preserving the record in this way, consistent with my

,

,

) 2 obligations to my client.

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right.

(~,.

's_) 4 MR. ADLER: Mr. Chairman, one other point on this. I

e 5 don' t want ~it to be mischaracterized . that I am claiming the
A
N

$ 6 utility's financial situation is going up. I'm just saying it's
e
R
R 7- uncertain. 'We don''t know which way it's going to go. But
;
j 8 apart from that, on the evidentiary procedures, one thing I

d
d 9 missed, and I meant to bring up, crosn-examination plans.

-Y
$ 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, sir.

.E
5 11 MR. ADLER: I know there was some discussion at the.

<
's
d 12 last prehearing on cross-examination plans. It's an unusual
E
-

() 13 animal. Would you give us some help in what you expect?

s 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Have you read the May 22nd order
d
u

-[ 15 and May 5th order along that line? We discussed it for several
5
j 16 pages in those two orders. If you haven't read those, it is
A

d 17 | hard for me to know exactly what your problem is.
5
E 18 MR. ADLER: I assume you will still be requiring
=
H
E 19 the cross-examination plans. There has been no thought of
x . -

5

20 altering that?

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Nothing has been brought to our

22 attention why we should alter that. If you would like to>

23 . hurriedly look at those documents, if there are questions --

r 24 i we brought that up, we discussed that at great length at the
(_N 1)

25 j May 13th prehearing conference. We answered questions of what

.n
s
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_ 1 was to be expected. We discussed trial briefs, we discussed

~

2 the functional utility of cross-examination plans. I believe

3 ~ you vere there.g), .

\_/
4 MR. ADLER: I recall that, Mr. Chairman. It's just

e 5 difficult when you don't have a transcript to go back -- I know
A
N

d 6 .there is one available in the State Law Library, but it is
'

R
$ 7 difficult to gohback and refresh your recollection as to everything .
M
j 8 that takes place when you have a day, a dv/ and a half of pre-
d
d 9 hearing conferences, and I apologize for that.
i
o
G 10 If, as the Board says, it is completely spelled out
E
j 11 in-those orders, I have nothing further to say.
B

j 12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It may not be complete, but it is

13 in detail.' If there are things about it that are incomplete, I-

=

| 14 don't know quite where to begin. But there has been a great
$'
2 15 deal of discussion, a great deal of writing on the subject matter,
N
j 16 and I don't really want to try to restate it all from memory.
-A

.d' 17 If you want to take some time and come back to that after you
5

_

$ 18 read it and see if questions remain, well, I really want you to,
5
[ 19 Mr. Adler, I- want you to understand that. That is why we
5

20 particularly requested acknowledgement of the receipt and

21 understanding of that very Board order and its reference to the

/^% |
-L%) 22 May'5th order. That is exactly why. That is an important

.23! question you'are raising.
~

.(,.,) 24 MR. SHOLLY: Mr.' Chairman?
.

;

25 ; CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Sholly.

\

'ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



,_
_ . _ _ ._--__ __-- _ _ _ _ - - _

chl45'
2465

1 .MR. SIIOLLY : Are we about to leave the contention,,
:

2 grouping and order of hearing in general?

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH:
(3 Well, we have sort of lumped together

4 contention grouping, schedule for hearing, and No. 3, report

y 5 from the staff. So take up any subject matter, really.
8
3 6 MR. S!!OLLY:
2 Well, it's in that vein, Mr. Chairman, I
et

8 7 'have taken on a small obligation from Ms. Weiss, since she-

'

could not be here today, and she asked me to make two points8

d
c 9 briefly, to bring them to your attention.
b

. g 10 First of all, since the situation has taken place
_7

5 11 with TMIA going first with the management contention, Ms.
$
d 12 Weiss has asked me to request that they be able to file itsz

Q 5
V 13 testimony 30 days before the hearing on issues that they will be

5 14 required to address, rather than at a general date in September,i'iu

f 15 or whatever that is.
m

y 16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I'm sorry. Would you go over that
us

17 | point again? The connection didn't come out.
~_

!;i . 18 MR. SilOLLY: I think Ms. Weiss was anticipating a
5
E 19 . general filing date of testimony in the proceeding of about
5

20- September 12.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITil: Right.
.

{
(j 22 .MR. SilOLLY : I think she is now indicating that the

\

23 { management' issue at least as far as TMIA's direct presentation
m >

(j 24 .will take place first, and then that.will delay theirs.
I

'25 CIIAIRMAN SMITII: We shall give the parties fullq
'

b

,
-
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I advantage.
V,, '

2 tiR. SHOLLY: That's the po|.nt she's trying to make, I

3 believe,:and in a similar vein, on Class 9, I think she was

% - 4 left with the impression that tihe Staff would not be prepared

5j as of September 12th. They would request the same lenience.
e'

$ 0 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Certainly the dialogue we have had
57

7 with Mr. Tourtellotte, when there is a delay in the Staff's

f8 readiness for trial, the parties,to the extent we can possibly
d
; 9 arrange it, will be given the benafit of the delay.
E

h
10 MR. SHOLLY: I felt somewhat compelled to raise this.

=
II CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, certainly you should, yes.

g 12 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, I'm a little bit confused
OV f13 now'about is Mr. Adler going to be presenting his piece on

| 14 contention 5 at the time that we take up financial qualifica-
$

15
. tions, or is he going to do that the first thing in September?

iE Ib CHAIRMAN SMITH: Our general discussion-- which
t

h
I7 incidentally, Mr. Adler approved of yesterday -- was that lead-off

=

{ 18 or very early in the proceeding, he would present his case-in-
P

'g' 19 chief on contention 5, as it is currently revised. He would not
n

20 be troubled further_by discovery problems; straight to hearing.

21 We did not rule it necessarily is the lead-off, but

. 22 some time early enough in the hearing that there will be time

23
j . for the Staff and the. Licensee or whoever to address the points

. i(,) 24 | raised. The~ specificity which is complained about, the lack of
$

25. l specificity, will be resolved by proceeding with the case-in-chief
-

s
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l

,-
1- o f TMI A.

( !
'~' 2 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: I understand that. I guess the

3 problem I had was the discussion of UCS taking advantage of that
/

'' 4 appearance, because' it seems to me that they are so close together

p 5 that all the testimony would be filed at the same time.

@
j 6 CIIAIRMAN SMITII: Well, I'm wondering if Mr. Adler

R -

8 7 can be helpful to us on how much time he thinks his case.

A
j 8 on contention 5 might take.

d
d 9 MR. ADLER: It's really hard to say, but I wanted to
i

h 10 clarify one thing, that we accepted the approach of the. Board
~

6
5 11 yesterday. I think the record will reflect I did not say I<
k

j 12 approve of it. I said I accept the Board's ruling in that
5p)N. 13 - respect, and we accept the approach of the Board.

| 14 CIIAIRMAN SMITII: Whatever the transcript says, it
5
2 15 says.
5
y 16 MR. ADLER: Right. The second point: Did I hear
M

g 17 i the Chair correctly, you said that we may not necessarily be
u i

E 18 the lead-off?
=
N

19 CIIAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Adler, I don't know.. We haveg
5

20 trap acted a lot of business. He have just had important new

21 information today from the Staff. Our thought was, our basic

([ ) 22 concept was -- two basic concepts . Forget about discovery. We

23 ' are not going to bug you about it e.y more. Come forward with
!

(') 24| your case early. We thought that you would be the lead-off
|

x-

25 | person, but-we-haven't made that a final ruling yet, because we |

r/
i

.;- ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
i.



__ ____

cr148 2468

I haven't set the schedule, but whenever, it is going to be early,,

'().s
2 enough in the hearing procedure so that the Staff and Licensee

3 will be fully informed as to what you contend your contention 5,,

/T *
' 4 to be, in time to come back for it. And then we added to that --

5g MR. ADLER: All right. I'll tell you how long our
v
@ 6 case will take.
R
& 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: If you can. You are not required to.
E
j 8 MR. ADLER: I'll be as candid with yott as Mr.
O
o; 9 Tourtellotte was with his problems.

10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, now, wait a minute. Let's stop
=
@ 11 there. If you are about to disparage Mr. Tourtellottea --

k

y 12- MR. ADLER: I am not at all. No. Not at all.
O 5
(_) 13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Okay. Excuse me for jumping in

$ 14 there.
$

{ 15 MR. ADLER: What I am saying is, we have a list of
x

j 16 _ expert witnesses whom we would like to call. Right now our
w

d 17 financial situation is such if we have the money,m will call
5
f 18 the expert witnesses and they will be preparing the testimony over
cs

19 the next 30 days. If we don't have the money, we will not, and;
5

20 we will rely to a large part on our case through cross-examination
21 of employees of' Metropolitan Edison.

/n

(_) 22 So, through those circums tances , it is very difficult
~23 for me to'say how long our case will take.- If te get the money

p) 24 in the next week, we will have a longer case, because we-will(,

25 have the expert witnesses available.
,1 ~
.

4
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1 CI! AIRMAN SMITH: This may be helpful to the parties.r
/ \
'~

2 It is down here in the informal agenda. The way the schedule

3 was, we would start the hearing 60 days from this prehearing
(_)
#

4 conference.

g 5 However, we had hoped to gain some time by making
9
@ 6 summary rulings from the bench during this prehearing conference
G
H 7- and cutting down the time to the prehearing coeference order.
~

j 8 But it seems, though, that October 1st is the earliest that we
d
d 9 could possibly go to hearing. The Board members, all panel
Y
y 10- members, are going to be at almost a mandatory instruction .
E
3 11 . seminar during the week of 5th, 6th, 7th, 8th and 9th. There<
B

g 12 could be no hearing that week.

13 So either TMIA would be required to proceed the

j 14 week which surrounds October 1st -- I don't know where that
5
2 15 falls in the week -- or the week following the week of October
N
.] 16 5th.
E

@ 17 , MR. ADLER: Is that what the Board is saying?
N
$ 18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: No, I'm just trying to give you
:
#

19 the best advice. After we get back and this transcript falls,
E

20 into shape --

21 MR. ADLER: That means our testimony would have to be

() 22 ; in by September 5th, if that's the schedule.

23.L; CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. Perhaps we can give you
(M b

(_) 24 | some relief on that, if that's what you meant, since we won't
il

25 ] have a big mass of written testimony to deal' with. I think maybe
-. h

n

0
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I we can perhaps afford some relief, because this was unexpected.7.

(_)
2 MR. ADLER: I'm not saying that we love the idea of

3 getting our testimony in on September the 15th, but we could live
(-)

4 with that.

= 5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I don't want to push you any moreA
v
j 6 than is necessary.

7 MR. ADLER: We'd like as much time as we could on
N
j. 8 the testimony. Now we are prepared to go to trial, but, see,
d
d 9 you understand our experts are going to be preparing testimony8
@ 10 between tomorrow and September 15th or September 16th.
$
$ 11 CHAIRMAN SMITH: My difficulty is, Mr. Adler, one is r's

.y 12 number one,
7% -

I'm tired, and I don't remember all the ramifications

(_)t

j that have- come -up and all of the exchange and interplay between13

$ 14 what we can go to hearing on and what we can't, w' hat the problems
.$
2 15 are with emergency planning.
5
f 16 The earliest, under the proposed schedule, that
W ;

p 17 } you would ever be required to have written testimony in, would
.;a

-

5 18 be September 12, wouldn't it?
i
3 19 Mow I think you can count -- as a matter of fact, if it '

n.
20 is helpful to you, you can count on not having to have your
21 prefiled written direct testimony before September 15. If we

. ("
?m) 22 possibly-can give you additional relief, we will try. But I

23 hesitate to be too precise now because of all the events, and
s !

.)I 24! we need an opportunity to look at the transcript and see where
'
,

25 | we are.
E
.I

.-
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1 MR. TRONBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman?em
/ i
LJ

2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge?

3 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I just want it to be perfectly risar
U,_,7

'4 that everybody take seriously the Chairman's remark yesterday

g 5 that to the extent that TMIA talks about making its case out
9
3 6 through cross-examination, that it is going to have to file
R
$ 7 a trial brief, the specification, a showing of what it is that
A
j 8 it thinks it can establish,
d
d 9 Otherwise, we are going to be in exactly the situation,i
e
g 10 only sooner and with less time, to anticipate it.
?.

- lI- CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge, now, we discussed --
M

i 12 I. think maybe you spoke a little bit more broadly than you
13 expect. We already debated and we accepted a position advanced

.r.
m
. 145 by you and the Intervenors as to whether trial briefs would be
Ej 15 required at all, and we had discussed whether even as to those
=

y 16 Intervenors who intend to approach on cross-examination would
A

@ 17 ; not be required to file trial briefs. That was in our May 22nd
#
7 18 prehearing conference order.;
=

h' 19J My remarks to Mr. Adler is if he intends to produce a
a

1
20 long chain of witnesses as on cross-examination, the purpose of |

|
21 which is not obvious, then we would expect a trial brief explai: ling '

(~)
- Ks ' 22 ' why he.needs it.

f 1

_23 |_ MR. TROWBRIDGE: Let me explain what I think we are
s . ~s ;.

t) 24-| going-to get in the mail, Mr. Chairman. I think we are going to
:

_

25 , get something on this nature --
3

l
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1 MR. ADLER: What he thinks I'm going to supply 30.,s

yl
2 days from now --

37, CHAIRMAN SMITH: Let him finish, Mr. Adler.
(/

4 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I'm entitled to explain what I'm

3 5 concerned about, what I want the Board to think about. Mr.
$
@. 6 Chairman, if we get in the mail a request saying, "We wish to
R
$ 7 cross-examine X, Y and Z" -- and I don't know how many names
;~
j 8 there may be on this list, "and we are going to show through them
O
q, 9 by reference to 150 work orders that there is unwarranted delay
5 .

g. 10 -in maintenance activity," as we understood the purpose of the
$
g 11 Board in this, it was to give us some notice in advance as to
's
y 12 what it was were the specifics of the case. And the situation I

- ]. . g
g 13 have described, -if it occurs , is going to be exactly the opposite.m

! 14 It will serve none of the Board's purpose. It will put us in
_bj 15 the position in October without even the opportunity to speculate
z

y 16 thoroughly on what Mr. Adler is going to claim.
A

y 17 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Trowbridge, on May 22nd, a
.ya .

$ 18 memorandum and order in which we ruled that parties who depend=
#

19g upon cross-examination shall not be required to file -- even
.5

20: though shall not be required to file trial briefs, that was
21 in anticipation that a party was going to depend upon cross-

n
(-) 22 examination of direct testimony for their case-in-chief.

23 i Here we have a situation where the case-in-chief
./~T !
(_). 24 will be-affirmative evidence which is offered as if upon

-25 cross-examination of _ hostile or adversary witnesses, which is a
~!

|
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(, I different situation. Now do you see the distinction?
s. !

2 MR. TROWBRIDGE: No, Mr. Chairman. What we were talkin
3 about, if I may, back in May or when, anticipated that the7s

( )
w/

4 parties, through discovery, would have some reasonable

g 5' delineation and specification of what the contentions were;
E

@ 6 through discovery you find out what it is you are facing.
5
y7 Now we did not discuss at that time whether you

) 8 got rid of trial briefs or otherwise in that context, in the
d
o 9 context we now face where our efforts to discover the bases fori
t
G 10 TMIA's contentions have been unsuccessful, and the Board is
z
= i

j 11 trying to substitute a process by which through presentation
w

y 12 of evidence by TMIA, we will get what we had hoped to get
_b b

g 13 through discovery. And I am saying that is the opposite purpose
.

=

$ 14 is going to be served if this turns out to be done, by simply
$_

{ 15 the same type of generalized, "Here are 400 work orders, I call
.~-

f 16 on witnesses so-and-so for cross-examination. I mean to provee

d 17

5 throughthemthattherehavebeenunwarranteddelaysinmaintenance.j
} 18 And we have witnesses with no prior identification as to what --
P

$ 19 what specific work orders TMIA claims they are going to establish.
5

20| C11 AIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Zahler wanted to add something.
1

21 MR. ZAHLER: Can we have 10 seconds?
(^'t
's ' 22 |- (Applicant counsel conferring.)

23
. DR. JOHNSRUD: Mr. Chairnan?.

(U - 24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Things are getting very confusing. Is

25 f ~it on the same subject matter?
d-
?

.!
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1' DR. JOHNSRUD: It's a clarification.f3

U
2 CHAIRMAN' SMITH: Well, wait a minute.

3 MR. TRON:$ RIDGE: If I -- to the extent I have been,s,

L)
4 . talking, I have been talking strictly about this one aspect of

e 5 the proceeding. I have not been talking about the cross-
U

h 6 examination.
R
& 7' CHAIRMAN SMITH: I understand. I haven't been
E
j 8 confused.
O
y 9 !!ow yesterday we told Mr. Adler that we would not
z-
o
g 10 -approve subpoenas of a long list of people, absent a clear
$
j- 11 and written reason for why he needs them and what he intends to
5

g 12 prove with them. Is that not adequate?

()
5 13 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I guass in the end, what he is
=

3 14 going to prove'by them must be in some specific detail, not
e

~f 15 "I am going to prove through seven witnesses and 400 work
,

=

j 16 sheets or records that there is delay in maintenance." We need
s-

d 17 < something more than that. We are disserviced by this process
#

h IO if more is not required by the Board.

E
19g MR. ADLER: Mr. Chairman, we are putting our whole

n
20 case.on. They are going to have at least a month, probably

21 two months, maybe even three months, to put on their rebuttal
# s

'

d) 22 case.s

23 , CHAIR!WI' SMITH:- Well,-it is not quite that simple.

()- 24 . Opportunity for cross-examination, or if it is their witnesses,

i

25 as if it is redirect, or whatever. you want to call it, will- |

3
-> .

1
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7- 1 exist at the time you put them on.
(

'

. ~s .
2 Moreover, it is-largely their employees, so they will*

'

3 have a right to come in and move to quash your subpoenas if you.,-

4 issue them.

e 5 Furthermore, the Board itself needs some demonstration
h
j 6 of what you inten'd to prove, and this is only reasonable. You
R
$ 7 have done this, I am sure, many times.
a
j 8 MR. ADLER: We intend to do that. What I am saying
a
d 9 is, I would venture to say that the employees we call who are
i ,

o
g 10 employed by Metropolitan Edison have already been deposed. Mr.
=
j 11 Trowbridge has the depositions. He knows basically what we are
a
y 12 going to ask them. It's not as harsh a picture as Mr. Trowbridge

(n_)3 ~

g 13 is trying to paint.
=

h 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, furthermore, I don't really
$
2 15 know, you know, so that I agree with you, and I am concerned
5
j 16 that there is going to be misunderstandings when this comes up.
A

d 17 I don't know what order the Board could issue right now. What
#
E 18 could we say other than he's. square.on it. Tell us what you
E

$ 19 are .trying to do. You know what our attitude is. We want youn
20 to develop a full record, but we are not going to allow --
21 L forgive 'me for repeating -- we are not going to allow just a

('' m>) 22 parade of witnesses, unless we are assured of some --
'

'

23 ! MR. ADLER: We are fully appreciative of that, and
r~; !
~( /. 24 j we intend to file trial briefs in those instances where there

1

25 i may be questions as to what the witnesses we are calling on
'?

_

i
>

!
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l/~q cross, intend to testify to. If there is any bit of a doubt
O:

2 the. Board may be concerned we don't know why we are calling

3 this. witness, we will file a trial brief and explain. In effect,.,3

-(f
4'J it' gives an offer to the Board in writing as to why we are

5g calling these witnesses.
9
h 6 CHAIRMAN SMITT.: And the better you do that, the
R
C
E 7 better you are going to have the Board's participation in this
s
j 8 issue in which we have indicated our own interest. So the more
d
q 9 you explain what you are trying to accomplish, I think the better
zo- .

h
10 off you are going to be.

=

$
II I don't know what else to do, Mr. Trowbridge. I am

s

j 12 .really at a loss.

'b'

5 13 MR. 'TROWBRIDGE: I don't either, Mr. Chairman. I
''

=.
m

5 I4 can't. obviously ask the Board to rule on anything or make
$j 15 hypothetical rulings in the future.
=

d 16 Again, I did want the Board to know, in particular
W

h
I7 wanted Mr. Adler to know, that if we get subpoenas or requests

=
$ 18' for our witnesses with the broad kind of explanation as to what

+P-

I9g it is they are supposed to talk about, there is going to be
n

20 . resistance.

2I CHAIRMAN SMITH: Okay. 'I think everyone understands

ELJ
- 22 .

)(")
that. .

23 Now, Dr. Johnsrud.

("S. ;

k-) 2# 1 DR. JOHNSRUD: Mr. Chairman, I think we all share
r:

25: - .your weariness. I hope that we can finish this afternoon.

I
l +
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1 I do have a point of clarification or a question of(-s)
~

2 . clarification. It had been ny understanding that all parties
3

;O were to be required to have all direct evidence mailed off to you
\' 4 on or about September 12th to 15th. I gathered from a discussion

e 5
E some time before the recent excursion that you now are consider-
a

@ 6 ing~ tailoring the time for the submission of direct testimony
i*a 7 to the timing of the actual hearings for particular groups and
N

y 8 s ubgroups .
d
C 9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, if you will notice, Dr. Johnsrud,i
o
g 10 in the schedule adopted by the Board on May 22nd, the Board
=
j 11 gave dates specific up till today, and then from there it was
k

j 12 days to hearing.
13 5 -

k/ y 13 DR. JOHNSRUD: Exactly.
m

m

! 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, we are going to, by dates
$
2 15 specific, implement the balance of the schedule after we have a
5
j. 16' chance to consider all of the things that have arisen at this
e

d 17 prehearing conference.
5
5 18 DR.'JOHNSRUD: And so may we anticipate that the order~

e

$ 19 that comes from the Board to us outlining the schedule will give5

20~ the . dates of hearings?

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The dates. The dates.
~

22 I DR. JOHNSRUD: For grouping of contentions?

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, this is why I am -- I have to

) :24 read.the' transcript to know really what Mr. Tourtellotte said.
3

25 jj DR. JOHNSRUD: LI appreciate that, sir.
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I CHAIRMAN SMITH: But it will be our purpose to give.g

V 2 you.not days.tx) hearing, but specific dates to file prefiled

3 written testimony and cross-examination plans on particularly

h' . 4 identified issues.

5 5 DR. JOHNSRUD: But it is not all due September 12 or
N.

@ 6 15, md then 20 days thereafter? It's going to be due spaced
R
$ 7 relative to your anticipation of the actual hearings of issues.
A
j 8- CHAIRMAN SMITH: That's correct.
U
y 9 DR. JCHNSRUD: Thank yc'u very much. That clarifies it.
3
$ 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: With the possible exception of
_3

@ 11 taking Mr. Adler's presentation out of order. You will get an
3

y 12 order telling you what we are going to go to hearing on and

) N
(~/t g 13 what papers you have to file on those issues as to which we are

=
T

$ 14 going to go to hearing.
$j 15 DR. JOHNSRUD: Thank you.
=

g' 16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: And my other remarks aDout dates
us

f 17 ;| were simply informal guidance so that you can make the best

18~|E
3 plans possible.
9
&

T.7 ~ g I9 All right, I think we are just about done. I think
n

20 | - there is one further item which requ res explanation. It's

21 been' covered while ANGRY was in transition of counsel. Ms.-

n
i )- 22-1 Bradford, in. that telephone conference I referred to, indicated
s

.

23 she had a confusion about Intervenors' rights to subpoena and

<-c 's
~! ). '24 other things. I think that's been thoroughly covered, but that's

,

25 why that'was on that agenda. I was going to explain to her oni

it
E
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1 the record what her rights were.
,

I,

,'- 2 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, I thank you, and I think
,

3 that our prior conversation concerning that whole area, as well
f3
k' 4 as the case that the Chair pointed out to myself, clarifies that

n 5 issue _beyond any need for elaboration. Thank you.
S

@ 6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Now is there any further business?
R
R 7' MR. TROWB RI DGE : Mr. Chairman, I'm sorry. I've
M

| 8 been busily scratching out items that I had hoped to talk about,
d
c; 9 It does seem to me that there is some quick procedural matters.
2
o
g 10 At least as for the first two subgroups, without getting into
E

@ 11 the question of the order in which people testify, on emergency
B

f 12- planning, where the state agencies may be involved, at least in

(s i
(,) g 13 subgroups -- Groups A and B, our conversations with such

=-
m

5 14 _Intervenors as were there on Monday assumed that the Licensee
s
E
g 15 would go first; that Intervenors who had direct testimony would
=

g' 16 go next; and that the Staff would go last. And I think --
t

N I7 3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That's a rather traditional approach,
4
j 18 and it seems to make sense, if there are no objections to that.

~

=
b

19_g The Staff ~ traditionally occupies the clean-up position,
n

20 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I also announced, Mr. Chairman, that

2' as far as the restart. report is concerned, and the emergency

im() 22 plan,:when we get to that, but for the next session about the

23| restart report, I' hope I can introduce by stipulation -- if not

(') 24i by stipulation, then by identification ---that this is a document
!~-

25 ; .and ' accept-it as one would a PSAR or FSAR in hearings, ever since

r
.I
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l the Pilgrim decision- that is by no more than an individual --,,_

C/ 2 that doesn't mean that when we~come to contentions, the. material

3 in the restart report isn't subject to cross-examination, along
/'~T

~ - 4 withithe contention. But we are'not going to start on the

5 restart report with a big evidentiary presentation'or panel of

.@ 6 witnesses.
R-
*
E 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: As I indicated, the Board might
s
j 8 have some problems which might require some witnesses.
d
[ 9 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I would assume the Board would have
z
O
g 10 problems that require witnesses in areas; obviously there may be
3
_

Il restart material in those areas. I am not suggesting that wherever-@
3

f I2 there-is an issue, a contention, or wherever there is a Board

.O O
13's / 5 question that the restart report, along with anything else we

-

m

5 I4 submitted, isn't open to discussion.
$j 15 I just would put it in the record in the first place,
=
j 16 just the way one would a PSAR or FSAR. Here it is, this is what
e

i

h
I7 '

we have been -- this is what we have filed under oath with the
z

.h IO Commission. .

P

g" 19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The Licensee traditionally files a-

20 Preliminary Safety Analysis Report, and in the past it has been

2I -accepted by Boards because -- without sponsoring witnesses
<~

(_). 22 for the entire report, because particular aspects of it which

23 ! are in contention are sponsored by witnesses.

{) 24 The point he is making there is he is forewarning

25
.

everyone that' the - report will come in, it will be requested that
!:

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC.



_.

ar161' 2481

I there be no witness to identify it as.being genuine, nor absent
('T
s''/ 2 particular request, no sponsoring witnesses as to the substantive

-3 matters of it. And this will probably by the ruling of the

(_) '

'~' 4 Board, absent a .particular request with particular justification

5j- why that shouldn't be the case.
9

$ 0 Does that satisfy you?
R.

$ 7 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
E
j 8 The third item I wanted to call to the Board's
d
c; 9 attention ~--
z
o
g 10 gg, .TOURTELLOTTE: Excuse me. Before you go on, Mr.
E
_

$
II Trowbridge, I might add along these same lines, we would take

s

y 12 the same general position on the SER or supplements.
'

=

J h 13 - CHAIRMAN SMITH : Exactly.
=

$ 14 MR. - TROWBRIDGE : Mr. Chairman, the TMI-l FSAR, now
$j 15 seven years old, we will have occasion to reference that in some
=

E I6 .of our testimony. Where we do, the references will be either
e

h
I7 I

.
-. we will either have a statement of the content of FSAR in

5
3 18 -sufficient detail tostand on its own feet, or we will attach
P-
p

l9
3- sections of the FS AR. We do not plan to try to reproduce old
n

20 FSARs and file them as exhibits and make distribution. We vill

21 have copies.of the FSAR, however, available at the hearing for
I

(_-)s 22 inspection by anybody who wants.
!

- 23 | Lastly, Mr. Chairman, it may be too late to talk about )

(]) : 24 it, but the Board has had in mind a site visit, and if there is ,

J- |

25.] going to.be a site visit, I hope we can hear about that well
c
y

li ,

'
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1 in advance.
p.
' ''/ 2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I propose this procedure, since we

3 don't know -- I . doubt if anybody wants to make a special trip
g
>~ / 4- to Harrisburg solely for that purpose. The Board doesn't. We

'5 would like to have it the day before evidentiary hearings begin,e
3
e
@ 6 .if that is convenient.
R
$ 7 What.I propose we do is that, first,/when we decide a
M
j 8 date-that the Board thinks is good, is that we will contact the,

d
q 9 Licensee to see if that is an appropriate date as far as opera-
z
o
B 10 tions there,. and then we indicate that date and, of course,
3 -

Q 11 everyone will be willing to be invited to g'o. But I don't know
E.

g 12 how else to handle it.

(] 3
s_, g 13 It is necessary that we don't go there at a time

x
x
g 14 where it would interfere with the operations there. So we will
?
2 15 give the Licensee some input as to that site visit.
5

. g 16 MR. PELL: Mr. Chairman, could I ask a question? Is
A

d 17 there a necessity for a record to be made of a site visit?!

5
{ .18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I don't know how you make a record.

-p

.$ I9 , I have often wondered that,- why no one has ever raised that
er

20 ' problem as they have made site visits.

21 What I recommend that you do is if you wish to make a
-

( ,s) 22 record ~ of that . site visit, that when the hearing starts, you;

i

1! ! read into the_ record.what you wish. We have no provision for a

. h_ 24 j reporter t'o go.
7

25 | . /. MR. PELL: I'm not making that request. I am just
-t

P
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1 wondering about the necessity of whether or not other than apart-,_

G
2 from curiosity on tie part of individuals, members, to the

.3 proceedings, you know, who would go, whatever, I'm just wondering
f} 4- about .the necessity for legal counsel to be present for a site

3 5 visit.
$
@ '6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are invited, and you should be
R
'$ 7 aware that if we go there, we may say, " Hey, what's that, or what 's
2j 8 this?" And you want to be present when the answn_ comes.
d
d 9 .MR. PELL: I unders tand that.
g- .

$ 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: But we won't try to reduce that to the
3
_

jL 11 record. It may be just too complicated.
3

y 12 MR. PELL: Thank you.

13 DR. JOHNSRUD: Mr. Chairman, in this same vein, will=

$ 14 our private. tape recorders be . permitted or the island?
#
2 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think this came up before, and we
5.

y 16 I were told that there was no problem there.
,

i

$ 17 DR. JOHNSRUD: I had not heard it before, but I am
#
$ 18 happy to hear it.

- -7
r

[ |19 CHAIJUiAN SMITH: It was cameras before.<
20 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I didn't think it was even cameras.
21 I thought it was dosimeters the last time.

22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: There is adjudicatory reason why, but

23-) I don't know if-there is a technical reason why.
I

('
(,) 24- MR. TROWBRIDG3: I suspect -- I can't see how tapes-

25') recorders would lie a problem. If they are, I will try and
n
a

N i
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_ 1 get prior word. Cameras, that' depends on where you point them, I

'~
2 think.

3 (Laughter.)
(~).
'~'

4 I don't think free rein of the facilities with-

g 3 cameras would be permitted.
0
@' 6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: There has been no request for that.
R
$ 7 DR. JOHNSRUD: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I think
;

j 8 the question has been sufficiently answered.
O
d 9- MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Zahler has had some experience
M
h 10 -with this. If you want to come -- there is a basic rule, no
3

) 11 cameras. If you want to bring in cameras, there are very
B'

jf 12 special arrangements. We have made such arrangements for Mr.
'-(~h 5
k> $ 13 Sholly to come in with a photographer to photograph the control

:

'$ 14 . room, but it was a fair complication in getting-it arranged.
3'

2 15 CHAId1AN SMITH : Okay. Well, there has been no
d
g' 16 request for cameras. The only request is for tape recorders.
A

jF 17 Anything further, Mr. erowbridge?
=
5 18 MR. TROWBRIDGE: No problem with tape recorders, I am
_

s
E 19 told. -

i
20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Do you have any further procedural l

i

21 matters?
1

(~
( 22 j. MR. TROWBRIDGE: No. Well, is there a progress report I

I

23 | on?the location?

-(f
.

CHAIRMAN SFETH: Are-you going to give us one?24
k

;25 , MR. TROWBRIDGE: No, I'm asking you.
L

,p-
I

f
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The only information I have to.(,)-

.-/

2 report, and~I' don't know if it was served in this case or not,

3 but there is a' letter ~from our Director of the Office ofj_
&) *

4 -Administration, Mr. Donahoe, to GSA, confirming an understanding
'

'O. 5 between NRC and GSA that space will be needed by October 1.st,,

0
@ 6- and reporting that some progress -- the parties probably know
R
$ 7 more about what has happened on this than I do. I don't know
Mj' '8' what has happened, really, other than the parties have
d -

c; 9 recommended places, they have been turned over to URC management,
zc
g 10 ' who has also inspected some other places , and apparently there
3

h 11 are several spaces that meet requirements in a more or less-

a
j 12 degree, and GSA has been present and looked at them, so that's

(') 3j 13 about all-I can report.\'
=
m

5 14 Maybe somebody else has better information. I don't
$j 15 even know what spaces 're involved, except that they are in
=

g' 16. Harrisburg, in the downtown vicinity.
W

g 17', nn, pELL: Mr. Chairman, I have one more question
$
$ 18 concerning the site visit. So I know what to tell Ms. Bradford,
P

{ 19 and so other Intervenors know what to tell their parties,
n

20 there will. be directives on where people are to meet and so

21 forth, I would asseme? Plus I would assume that -- how many
'

rx
.\_.) 22. . people are to be permitted to go in there is also a question

23 which will:have to be clarified, and that.will be specified or --

i ) 24,I
'/"%

| CTIAIRMAN SMITH : Well, two representatives of each-
!

25 litigant. Is that too many, counsel and one member?
,

- ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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li MR. TRONBRIDGE: ' Counsel and one member..(
_'2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: How about in groups that have no-

3 counsel? Two? Is that all right?

(' '4 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I think so, Mr. Chairman. I don't
'-

n 5 know how many people are going to take up this arrangement. As a
0
@ 6 practical matter, what we will probably -- I anticipate what
R
& 7 . ill happen is:that any group that turns up will be broken upw

M
j 8 into maybe-three groups, with a Board member in each group,
d

} 9 because you can't talk to each other if you get a big group.
o
$ 10 It's impossible, when questions are asked, for the whole group

- 3

h.11 to hear the answers. If that is done, and it is broken up
B

j 12 into three pieces, then it would seem to me that two members of

() 13- each representative could be accommodated.
=

$ 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right. If that many should
E
2 15 request it.
N
j 16 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mr. Chairman?
M

- p 17 i CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Tourtellotte.
$
$ 18~ MR. TOURTELLOTEE: Has the Board formulated any general,

c+
19g plan'about how the hearing will proceed,_ on the basis of five

5

20' days a week or six days a week, or continuously week after week

21 until the issues are resolved? :
~

r,.() 22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That also should have been on
f

23 _ { today's schedule, and is going to have to be a'ddressed. We will

_ f]) 24 have to provide time for office work. Everybcdy has that. I
!s-

s-
-25 -[ would say the ideal is a three-day hearing week, but I will

(
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.

j [ listen to obj ections - fron Licensee to have more than that. But I,.

'

2 would say that the ideal is a three-day hearing week,-giving~

3 ' People time to-do research and whatever else they have to do
em
(L) - - - fo r : preparation ..4

et 5 Mr. Trowbridge?
E
W
3 6 MR. TROWBRIDGE : I have not experienced a three-day
e-

R
g 17 hearing week,

%
j 8 CHAIRHMI SMITH: You haven't? You have not?

d
d 9 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I have not.
i
k 10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: What would be your recommendation?
E

3_ 11 MR. TROWBRIDGE : I had rather assumed that it.would be
-<
B.
"J 12 more like a four-day week, possibly that it could have even been
z

/~%. %

\m) 3 13 | a Monday. afternoon through Friday noon.- That's essentially four.m
=

s 14 . CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes. That, I thought, would either
&.

! 15 be three days, the middle of the week, or four days, or perhaps
5
.' 16 three and a half, depending upon how it works out, but that is;
-E

yj. the balance-which I had thought would be reasonable.
5
5 18 MR. TROWBRIDGE: I recognize, Mr. Chairman, you cannot
:
r

t 19_ run this five, six days a week. If you had nothing to do but
i

20 this hearing, there is work to be done just to keep it going

21 and cope with the problems that come up..
m
(_) 22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Well, I think that somewhere between

23 , three days and four days on a schedule referred to by Mr.

- (') ~ -24 .-| Trowbridge' would probably ce what we would have. But everybody-< |
25 * has problems.

t
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I Dr.''ohnsrud?
in-
i l-
'''' 2 DR. JOHNSRUD: May I_ urge on the basis of the hearings

3 daa*. counsel for the suspended Licensee and we shared on TMI-2
(N.
kl 4 .some years ago, when the hearing went much beyond three and a

5y half days or four days, at the outside, it began to be oppressively
n
@ 6 wearisome for everyone involved, and especially for those of us
R
b 7 who are in fact out-of-towners. It is not only difficult to make

's
j 8- arrangements to be here for a full week, it is a financial
d

-x 9
z.

burden as well as having other obligations.
~

o

h
10 ~

CHAIRMAN SMITH: There is a big difference in being
=
5~II' able to travel -- I mean not being required to travel the day
B

g:12 before, or the morning, as compared to travel in the morning

13 and.having the hearing begin in the afternoon. That makes a
w
-

I45 big difference in everybody's personal convenience, I know, and
$

{ 15 then some time in the office before you travel in a week i'
=

g 16 essential.
s

f I7 DR. JOHNSRUD: What I'm suggesting is, if it gets to
=

} 18 four days, it's a pretty heavy week, and a five-day week is
P-

.h I9 really very difficult for all. !,'

= 1

"O CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think we are going to have to be^

-

21 prepared to be versatile, and depending upon availability of

() 22 witnesses and other problems, that I say that the range that we |
|

23 should try to work toward is somewhere between three and four l
1

,

/~T 24 !
1sj Ji days on the basis that Mr. Trowbridge has suggested.

4

25 I DR. JOHNSRUD: One -last question in this regard:
i.

-
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l- Mill' it be your e::pectation that all Intervenor

\L 2 parties will be present, or expected to be present, at all
3 sessions?

1~%
.L4 CHAIRMAN SMITH:- No. We will try to stick to issues

'V

e 5 a's much as possible, and the Board will also make an effort
A.

@ 6~ to accommodate the absence of parties. That is, if an issue
~

e'.

$. 7 ' com<es' up affecting a party who doesn't want to be present for
E
j 8 issues as to which it has no interest, we will try to accommodate

i d
d 9 that problem. But we cannot always guarantee it.î
-

g 10 DR. JOHNSRUD: I understand.
.

Z
._

11 CIIAIRMAN SMITil: Okay. But we will try to do as muchM

j 12 as we can to excuse people from being here on the issues in which_

'({) 1y 13 they have no interest without prejudice.
m
m

5 14 thr. Little pointed out that the Commission in its"
z
2 15 order directed us to have Saturday and evening sessions,w so we~

._

[ 16 will-do that. I am sure we will have occasions to do that, any-A

j 17 i way. But they should be scheduled in advance, so that the public
~

$ 18 is aware that they can attend that type of session.=
s

$ 19 Mr. Lewis?
n

20 MR. LEWIS: Just one question on the record, and I'd

21 prefer it wasn't answered today:

E (') ; 22 .Does the Staff contemplate any addition to the SERIJ

23;l which may or will affect the Lewis contention? I am asking thist

1

- 24 j because several interrogatories on Lewis contention swing or
I

25j supplements pronised in the SER. I- j ust wanted to know on the
1

ji '
-i
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I record. I don't paed an answer today.

2 CHAIIU1AN SMITH: Okay.'

3 ,1;.is there any further matters?

/ 4 MR. TROWBRIDGE: Mr. Chairman, may we inquire as to

S 5 the status of the map?
9
@ 6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes. We don't have any information.
R
*
S 7 don't know what it is. I guess it's being -- we L1, I do know
Aj 8 tuau the Geological Service knows that the map must be ready,
r)
0; 9 and I fudged there. I told them September the 15th was the latest
z
O
g 10 that it could be ready. So they have indicated it would be
.E.

5 Il ready at least by then. But that was early on.
3

g 12 Anything further?
E

h f 13 All right. Well, thank you very much, ladies and

2:

5 I4 gentlemen. The prehearing conference is adjourned.
$j 15 (Whereupon, at 5:20 p.m., the prehearing confere'cen
::
y 16 I was adjourned. )
A |

@ 17 !
M
5 18

5
I 19 . * * * *

A |

20 |

21

^T 22 |

23 !
!

() 24|
li

25 ;j

i
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l NUCLEAR REGULATORY CO.W4ISSION

This is to certify that the attached pecceedings befcre the

- () Atomic Safety & Licensing Board (Chairman Smith, Drs. Little & Jordan)

in the matter of: TMI-l Restart

* Date of Proceeding: August 13, 1980

Docket Number: 50-289

Place of ?roceeding: Harrisburg, Pa. . _

were held as herein appears, and that this is the original transcript
thereof for the file of the Ccrmission.
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